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PROCEEDINGS

JUDGE SMITH: Good morning.

Is there any preliminary business?

MR. AU: Yes. May I approach the bench, please?

JUDGE SMITH: Certainly.

Is this off the record, Mr. Au?

MR. AU: Yes.

(Bench conference.)

JUDGE SMITH: In an off-the-record discussion
I have been informed by some of the parties that there are
plans to file a motion for my disqualification, and I reminded
them that Commission decisions make very strong emphasis on
the timeliness of such motions. They must be very timely. -,

Any other preliminary business?

MS. DOROSHOW: Yes, Judge Smith. We distributed
after the close of the hearing yesterday a letter and an
attached interview of Carl Plumlee which is to become part
of the Joint Mailgram Exhibits. I believe it should be
Joint Mailgram Exhibit 1-C, Item 145.

This was agreed upon by the Licensee and TMIA.
We apologize for the timing of this. I think that both
licensee and TMIA are responsible for that, but it was an
interview that we became aware of late and we just did not

know of it in time to have it bound into Joint Mailgram

Exhibits which all the parties have at this point. We have
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distributed though copies of that to the Board and to the

parties.

JUDGE SMITH: And to the reporter.

MS. DOROSHOW:

And to the reporter, yes. |

MR. GOLDBERG:

Judge Smith, that was an agreement

between the Licensee and TMIA. I learned of this for the

first time yesterday, and it was yesterday after the hearing |

that I saw the letter and the interview itself.

I am checking to see whether we have an objection.

I+ may be that if that is added to the Joint Mailgram

Exhibit, we would like to add some other interviews with

Mr. Plumlee and perhaps one othef individual. As soon as

I have that determination, I will report it to the Board
and the parties. But at this time I cannot say whether
I have an objection to that.

JUDGE SMITH: So we will defer.
MR. GOLDBERG: What I can say is that I don't
have an objection if I have an agreement from TMIA and the
other parties that the staff can add additional interviews
of Mr. Plumlee and perhaps of Mr. George Smith on the same
subject, namely, the discussion of hydrogen on the day of
the accident.

MS. DOROSHOW: Well, I think it has been our

position that we are not generally opposed to additional
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interviews if there is no objection from the other parties.

I, of course, can't speak to those particular
interviews because I am not aware of them and don't know
what they are at this point.

JUDGE SMITH: In that event, I still think the
better course is to defer.

Is there any other preliminary business?

(No response.)

JUDGE SMITH: Would you call your witnesses.

MS. BRADFORD: Judge Smith, I just wanted to
state that I was expecting yesterday's panel back and it
wasn't until this morning that I learned of this, and it
;as for those people that I had prepared.

So I am a little surprised that ---

MS. BAUSER: Judge Smith, I guess that I should
take responsibility here. I thought that TMIA was present
at the end of the day yesterday and had participated in some
general conversations that had taken place here about the

difficulty of the OARP Committee members' schedules and

we had an agreement from Mr. Jordan and the NRC Staff to
postpone the recross of Licensee's last panel in order to
meet some schedule problems.

MS. WAGER: Perhaps it might be appropriate for
TMIA to conduct its cross-examination after Mr. Jordan,

for example, and the Commonwealth. Would that give you the
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Sim 1-4 1 additional time you needed? You did expect them to go on

2| today in any event. It is just a matter of timing.

3 MS. BRADFORD: Actually I had expected the staff
4|l to come next.

5 MS. WAGER: The staff is coming next.

6 MS. BRADFORD: Okay. I had expected the first

7 panel, yesterday's panel and then the staff.

8 MS. BAUSER: Just to be clear, we are going to
the staff now and postponing the recross of the other panel,

10 but we are in the same sequence otherwise. We are going to

I go to the staff now and then we will go to the OARP Committee.

The Committee is not going on the first thing this morning,

. " if that is your concern.

JUDGE SMITH: All right.
Whereupon,
'y JULIUS J. PERSENSKY
| DELORES S. MORISSEAU
-= and --

JOSEPH J. BUSY

were called as a panel of witnesses by the Staff and,

‘ having been first duly sworn by Judge Smith, were examined
and testified as follows:
JUDGE SMITH: Please be seated.

JEER R——. . MS. WAGNER: -Judge Smith, let me just state as
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a preliminary matter that I expect to have a couple of
guestions of supplemental direct for these witnesses based
on the fact that the OARP filed rebuttal testimony after the
filing of our witnesses' testimony and based on the additional
information that has come out at a result of this remanded
hearing on training.
I have informed the parties of my intention to
do this and I believe Mr. Jordan will be having some objection
to that.
Shall I proceed with my questions at this point?
MR. JORDAN: How would you like to proceed,
Your Honor?
JUDGE SMITH: Well, I think you should proceed
with your gquestions.
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MS. WAGNER:
Q Dr. Persensky, would you please state your name
and employment position?
A (Witness Persensky) My name is Julius Persensky.
I work at the Nuclear Regulatory Commission. I am a Section
Leader in the Personnel Qualifications Section.
Q Ms. Morisseau, would you please your name and
employment position.
A (Witness Morisseau) My name is Delores Morisseau.

I work i the Licensee Qualifications Branch. I am a training
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and assessment specialist.

Q Mr. Busy?

A (Witness Buzy) I am Joseph Buzy. I am a Systems
Engineer, Training and Assessment, Licensee Qualifications
Branch, NRC.

Q Panel members, I would like to show you the
testimony of Julius J. Persensky, Joseph J. Buzy and Delores
S. Morisseau on the Remanded Training Issue from ALAB-772
dated November 15, 1984.

Dr. Persensky, was this testimony prepared by
you or under your supervision?

A (Witness Persensky) Yes, it was.

‘Q - Have you read the rebuttal testimony of the OARP
filed in this proceeding?

A I have.

Q Have you listened to the oral testimony presented
on the remanded training issue in this proceeding?

A I have.

Q Do you have any changes or modifications you
would like to make to your testimony?

MR. JORDAN: I object.
JUDGE SMITH: Well, I can see an objection down
the road, but not quite yet.

Q Well, I guess the problem is that I have a feeling

that if I don't ask the gquest.on now and make the objection
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Sim 1-7 1/l now, that this seemingly innocuous question will elicit
2 the changes to which I am objecting. If it is a matter of
3 changes in the sense of typos or corrections, if you will,

4 technical corrections to the testimony already filed,

L] obviously I don't object to that.

[} What I am concerned with is, and Ms. Wagner 1I
7 think has correctly described as supplemental direct, and
8| unless I am sore mistaken, this is the guestion that would
° elicit the supplemental direct.
10 JUDGE SMITH: Or the next one would.

end Sim "
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MR, JORDAN: I will make the objection in three
steps. I had pondered whether to make it one step at a time
and have your rulings, but I think it is probably faster and
more efficient to do it, to set the three separate principles
out at once.

First, we object to the presentation of supplemental
direct at all. The Staff in the procedure in NRC hearings is
to prepare testimony in writing so that all the parties are
fully prepared. The idea is that the parties will obtain the
information they need. They will put it together and the
evidence will be ready in that written testimony, and the
partics will then be able to address it.

Thus, in general, we object to any supplémental
diract testimony at this point.

Secondly, in particular we would object to any
-- if some supplemental direct were to be allowed to which
I reicerate we object, we would object in particular to
supplemental direct, taking into account facts that the Staff
could have obtained on discovery but failed to do so. Because
the Staff didn't take any discovery. The Staff did appear
at the depositions that UCS took, and asked no questions, and
I don't remember whether there were some minor exceptions to

that. but certainly didn't pursue any questions in that

discovery.

i don't know, since I haven't had the oprorcunity
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1l to discuss the supplemental direct in detail with the witqesses,
2|l but I want to make clear Ms. Wagner has given us notice of
3 || essentially what I understand the conclusions to be in the
. 4|l supplemental direct, but I don't know what the conclusions
s|| are based upon and what new information, if any, the Staff

6l took into account, and whether it is information that could

7|| have heen obtained in discovery or not. |
8 I would like to give an example that I understand !
9|l to be within what the Staff would address, and that is the
10| gquestion -- questions related to the adequacy of interviews. i
n As I understand it, the Staff would -- and this
12|l is my characterization -- the Staff would testify to the
. 13| effect that, for one thing, the number 6f interv.ews was
14| now adequate. They didn't have a problem with that. They |
15| would also testify to the effect that the scope and content |
16|l of the interviews was adequate.
l7| Now, with respect to the number of interviews, the
18 || number of interviews did chenge after -- in early November,
19| after discovery had closed. Now, that is assuming any
20| supplemental direct was to be allowed based on new information,
21|l that is new information the Staff could not have gotten
. 22|l on discovery any more than we could have, and we didn't.

23 Scope and contents is another matter. There were

24| interviews from the beginning. Had the Staff done discovery
Ace-Feders! Reporters, Inc.

25| on the scope and content of the interviews that were done,
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1“ they could have gotten the information, and would then have

2| been able to put -- to have their testimony cover that topic.

3 Again, I am using that as an example, because I
‘ 4)| can't tell what the Staff's situation is.
5 To reiterate the second point, if any supplemental

0| direct is to be allowed, it must be limited to facts that the

7. Staff -- that not only were not available to the Staff, but

8| that could not have been obtained on discovery during the

9|l discovery period.
10 Now, third point is closely related, And that is
""| that if the Staff is allowed to do supplemental discovery =-- '
12l 1 am sorry -- supplemental direct, it seems to me that it is
‘ : 13|l the Staff's responsibility to state in detail what the new F
4|l jnformation -- what new information they are taking into
151 account, because there is, as you have seen in the testimony,
16 || there was various events, various efforts that the OARP
17|l committee undertook over the course of several months
18 involved, and at one point in that period the Staff made its
19 judgments.
20 The Staff had some amount of information and
21 | not other information, and it seems to me that in order to

' 22 judge the Staff's original testimony and then whatever changes

231 it may make, it is essential to know exactly what new

24 : "
into account.

- information they took int un

25 For example, exactly how many interviews the Staff
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then learned about that they did not know about before.

That, again, is an example. It seems to me that is the type
of thing one might obtain on cross, but it seems to me in a
situation where a party seeks to present supplemental direct
testimony, it is that parties responsibility to detail the
information rather than having the other parties who have not
been able really to take discovery on the question to have to
fish around for that information.

So, those are the objections that we have.

MS. WAGNER: I think when we boil all these
arguments down, really the position UCS is t king is that it
would prefer that the record remain incomplete on the status
of the Staff's conclusions taking into account all the
evidence in this proceeding.

I think we made it very clear when we filed our
testimony on what information we were relying when we filed
it. That included deposition testimony, and the discovery
to date in the proceeding, and I think we stated very clearly

at several points in our testimony that there were certain

things on which we could not comment because of the incomplete-

ness of the information available to us.

I don't believe that all of this information could

have been elicited through discovery, as Mr. Jordan points

out himself. A number of the interviews by the OARP Committee

took place after the close of discovery.
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I don't believe that we could have taken into
account or had anticipated the gquestions to be == of the
other parties on cross examination, including the Board
guestions and responses to those questions, which provided
the panel with additional information. And I think for a

full record we should have the current position of the Staff

on the record, taking into account what they have learned

from November 15th on.

As I said, much of this information was simply
not available to the Staff. It is true we took no discovery.
The reliance on the approach of testifying only as to
methodology was an approach that was arrived at by the Staff
well down the road during the course of discovery, so our :
period for discovery was fairly limited, but I am not
relying on that.

I think it is fair to say that the Staff had
anticipated that the prefiled testimony of the OARP Committee
could have contained more information than it, in fact,
contained on the subject of the methodology they used.

So, I think we had anticipated being able to
provide a somewhat fuller evaluation of the methodology based
on their prefiled testimony.

I think the rebuttal testimony was very helpful
in helping the Staff further develop its position, and all

three of our Staff witnesses have been in attendance every |
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day of this remanded hearing on this training issue, so
they could hear the additional information that has been
presented and factor that into their bottom line.

The supplemental testimony =-- there is one
purely factual correction based on an event that has occurred
since the filing of the testimony, and the remaining supple-
mental testimony that I have told the parties about relates
to gquestion and answer 56 of the testimony. »

The question there is: What limitiations with
respect to the Committee's methodology has the Staff

identified?
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And then the Staff proceeds to identify a
number of limitations in the OARP methodology based on the
information available to them at the time they filed their
testimony. That is the answer that we would wish to supple-
ment and update based on the additional information avail-
able.

Now, this is a comparison that we could all
probably do ourselves rather than have the Staff witnesses
do it. We could look at the filed rebuttal testimony, and
we could see what problems it removes. We could also go
through the transcript and pick out things and fit it into
the puzzle and see where it fills the gap or areas of con-
cern to the panel. : .

But I think it would be helpful to the Board
and everyone if we let the panel do that for us.

JUDGE SMITH: Any other comments?

MR. JORDAN: Sir, I would like to respond. First,

I think it's hardly a matter of UCS seeking to assure an
incomplete record. 1It's the question of, there is a
structure that is intended to establish the way these hear-
ings are run and it has a strong bearing on fairness in
these hearings.

I do stick to the first of my three objections,
a general objection to supplemental direct., More important

is my concern with the facts available to the Board upon
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#3-2-SueT 1 reviewing the testimony. The fact is that you really can't
2 tell. One could tell, but the Board can't tell what informa-
3 tion was available to the Staff. The Staff testifies that

. 4 it had the information and the depositions available to it.

L That is true.

6 And if the Board had the depositions available
7 to it in the record, the Board might well be able to parse
8 exactly what the Staff had in front of it. But the Board
9 doesn't have the depositicns, because they are not part of
10 the record.
L And the Staff did not seek to detail what it
12 learned from the depositions that led to its first conclu~
. 13 sions and then to allow the comparison to be made to deter-
4 mine what is the reason for its conclusio#s today. And
15 that is the reason that I emphasize the need for the Staff,
16 if they are to give this information, to detail what the
17 factual bases for their changed opinions are. Numbers of
18 interviews, depths of interviews, whatever it is in specific

19 that caused them to change their opinion.

20 JUDGE SMITH: 1Isn't your series of objections,
21 aren't they all somehow related to notice?
' 22 MR. JORDAN: 1In a -- well, yes.
23 JUDGE SMITH: So your basic objection is that
24 they haven't followed the rules, the regulations of protocol

Ace-Feders! Reporters, Inc.
23 we have had, and everything else, and now you are faced with
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the inappropriate supplemental testimony with any opportunity
to prepare for it?

MR. JORDAN: I don't want to suggest that we had
no opportunity to prepare for it. I mean, I don't want to
suggest that the Staff did not inform us of it.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, they =--

MR. JORDAN: I believe, unless I'm mistaken, it

was the end cf last week.

MS. WAGNER: That's correct. At the end of

last week.

MR. JORDAN: We did have some notice of it. And
so I could conceivably go through what I think would be a
rather excruciating and lengthy cross to d;termino on each
point precisely what and so on, the differences are. And
that's why I emphasized that if this is to be allowed it
should be the Staff's responsibility in presenting the
testimony to make clear exactly what the new and old facts
are.

JUDGE SMITH: Yes, this =--

MR. JORDAN: Otherwise, I think that's right.

JUDGE SMITH: ~- I think is a question of notice.
Now, you had notice of the fact of their intention to add
supplemental testimony on a particular area but not in
sufficient detail to actually prepare you for an efficient,

effective cross-examination?
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MR. TORDAN: I would say that's right.

JUDGE SMITH: Other --

MS. WAGNER: May I --

JUDGE SMITH: -~ than that, I don't really capture

in your objections how you are hurt, how you are injured,
by their effort?

MR. JORDAN: It seems to me you captured it.

JUDGE SMITH: Oh, all right.

MS. WAGNER: Judge Smith, could I just comment?
1 did tell Mr. Jordan last week about my intention to have a
couple of questions on supplemental direct and then the
general purpose to be fervcd by that. I also told him in
more detail the nature of the changes and the conclusions
reached by our panel as to limitations on Tuesday after our
panel did a review of the evidence that has been elicited at
the hearing and the rebuttal testimony.

But I would argue that in a sense UCS has had
notice ever since November 15th when we filed our prefiled
testimony notice that there might well be an update in that
testimony based on additional information. And there has
been a wealth of additional information that has been made
available to us since that date.

We made it very clear that there were a number
of things we couldn't comment on because we were unaware of

whether the Committee did something or not.
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JUDGE LINENBERGER: A point of clarification =--

JUDGE SMITH: I gquess that -- I'm sorry, go
ahead.

But that isn't -- I mean, that may be notice of
the --

MR. JORDAN: I thought they would stand on
that. I didn't think they would do anything else with it.

MS. WAGNER: I'm not say that that would have
allowed him to prepare for cross-examination.

JUDGE SMITH: All right. Go ahead.

MS. WAGNER: But I am saying that it shouldn't
be a total surprise to anyone. And as of Tuesday, in fact,
I did list for Mr. Jordin the areas of concern as expressed
in Answer 56 that were no longer areas -- well, I guess
the areas of concern that remained as areas of ~oncern.

MR. JORDAN: I think to be clear I believe that
was Tuesday, two days ago, not Tuesday of last week.

MS. WAGNER: That's correct. That was Tuesday,
two days ago.

(Judge Smith and Judge Linenberger are

conferring.)

JUDGE SMITH: Why can't we proceed with the
supplemental direct in a discreet section, let that be your
equivalent to advanced written supplemental direct testimony,

defer cross-examination on it until next week? Wouldn't that
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satisfy the requirements of everybody?

It is going to be difficult, inherently difficult,
for the Board to hear the NRC Staff tell it as information
that they think is important to the decision before us,
providing that we can give an opportunity to all of the
parties to address that information appropriately, not to
provide for it. Recognizing the NRC Staff is a party, they
are nevertheless a party charged with special responsibili-
ties.

And it is inherently difficult for a Board to
slam the doér on a Staff request to present information to
it.

MR. JORDAN: Your Honor, I do expect, in all
honesty, that you would deny the objection, at least
certainly the first objection.

I think the most efficient way to proceed, which
I would be surprised if it wouldn't wrap the Staff up today,
is simply to proceed with the Staff with their supplemental
direct with the factual explanation that I suggested is
their responsibility to provide.

JUDGE SMITH: Are you able to do that? That,

I think, would be preferable over -- you know, I would like
to see the matter resolved, and 1 would like to hear what

they have to say.

But I am also sympathetic with Mr. Jordan's
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position, the position that he is in.

MR. JORDAN: I should add that if they can't
do it on direct, I don't see how they could do it on cross.
So we might as well do it straight out with their own counsel
asking them, what are your conclusions and exactly what you
base it on.

MS. WAGNER: May I confer with my witnesses for
a noment?

JUDGE SMITH: Certainly. Maybe you would want
to take a break? Let's take a break and s«e what you can
work out here.

MS. WAGNER: Fine.

(Whereupon, a recess is had at 9:40 A.m.,

to reconvene at 9:54 a.m., this same date.)
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JUDGE SMITH: Ms. Wagner.

MS. WAGNER: Yes. The panel is prepared to
go through the answers to Question 56 and to state the
changes they would make in that testimony and to state the

basis for those changes.

And I believe Mr. Jordan is amenable to that.

MR. JORDAN: What I would say is I seek a Board
ruling on our objection on the premise that I frankly expect
the Board to deny.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, if you really do expect us
to deny it -- I am missing something in your approach. 1If
you expect us-to deny it, what is its infirmity inasmuch
as we.mako correct rulings?

MR. JORDAN: Well, I think in essence we believe,
for example, on the guestion of whether the staff should
be able to address the points that they could have addressed
on discovery, the facts that they could have determined on
discovery, that fairness would dictate that they shouldn't
be able to do that now.

JUDGE SMITH: All right. But we have the repre-
senstation of Ms. Wagner, don't we, that they believed that
discovery by other parties had been adequate and they had
expected a larger presentation in the direct written testimony.
Am I paraphrasing it correctly?

MS. WAGNER: That is correct. We had anticipated




Sim 4-2 .

10
"
Y

.. 13

23

24
Ace-Feders! Roporters, Inc.
25

some more detail.

JUDGE SMITH: This is the type of representation
we have accepted quite routinely from the parties throughout
this hearing. I am confused because I thought you were
satisfied with the arrangement and that the objection had
been withdrawn.

MR. JORDAN: I think I will withdraw.

JUDGE SMITH: I know that it would not be
possible either to force you to withdraw an objection that
you wished to pursue. I want you to be satisfied with che

result.

As we indicated, we were sensitive to your qenerall

concern, which a}l relates really .to notice.

MR. JORDAN: My inclinatin», Your Honor, is to
say at this point that in light of the Board's sensitivity
to the notice problem that I am prep~red to withdraw the
objection as such.

I guess I am concerned about as we get down
the road and we see what comes out the question of whether
I feel that Lhen having been through what we went through
we have had an opportunity. I guess the better approach
would be to proceed now as I suggested and then when we get

to the end or later today or whenever it is and I can make

an evaluation as to whether I think we need to have an

opportunity to e.amine them again. Yet, we may not have
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that need and we may. But if we can do that, then I say
let's go now.

JUDGE SMITH: All right. Then I think also one
other accommodation that could be made is that the narrative
statement they are about to make now, whether that becomes
evidence upon which findings may ce made may depend upon
hearing you object again.

MR. JORDAN: Particularly with that, then I think
that is by far the more efficient way to go and let's go
ahead.

JUDGE SMITH: All right.

BY MS. WAGNER:

Q My question to you, Dr. Persensky, on behalf

of yourself and the other panel members is are there any

changes or modifications you would like to make to your

testimony at this time?

A (Witness Persensky) Yes, there are, and if I
may start with a minor one, which is an update on Answer
58 on page 37. About six lines from the bottom of that page
it indicates that a proposed policy statement endorsing INPO
accreditation as a means of assuring the quality of utility
training programs is currently being prepared by the staff.

That policy statement has in fact been submitted

to the Commissioners on December 31lst, 1984 in SECY 85-01.

S0 it has been signed by the Executive Director and has
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gone to the Commissioners for their consideration.

JUDGE SMITH: I infer tnat the process involves
the Executive Director's recommendation, too?

WITNESS PERSENSKY: Yes.

If we can now to go Answer 56 beginnig on page

32. 1 think it would be easier if we just go through each
of these bullets and make a few comments as to what we
consider to remain as limitations and those that we feel may
have been removed by live testimony and rebuttal testimony
of the OARP Committee.

The general comment we had here was really more
in the form of a statement that there was review of doc'ments
and interviews, but that the information that we had available
to us from the depositions, the original OARP and the testimony
filed by the OARP could not -- we could not tell, for instance,
the scope and depth of some of those activities.

Since that time a rebuttal testimony has been
submitted by the OARP Committee and we have listened in on
the testimony here. There have been a number of comments
with regard to the number of people that were interviewed,
the types of people that were interviewed and the types
of gquestions that were asked.

Given that, we feel that we have a better basis
to draw some of the conclusions that we are going forward

with today.



Sim 4-5

10
"

12

20

21

W 22

24
Ace Federsl Reporers, Inc
25

33, 140

Now if we get into the general issues, the
first issue is Management/Communications/Attitudes as we
broke out the sections. The first issue has to do with the
pride and enthusiasm of the employees. In our original
testimony we indicated that the committee has not indicated
that they structured their interviews in a way that a
comparison could be na&c to the findings of the RHR report
or Supplement 4 to NUREG 0680.

We maintain that that still is the case. Though
they did do interviews that address some of these questions,
we are not sure that a direct comparison could be made because
they didn't use the types of questions, or we do not think
they used the types of qucstiéns that were asked by RHR or
the Staff in Supplement 4.

So that doesn't change much there.

The next issue is reviews of instructor resumes
were performed. This topic relates primarily to the
evaluation criteria for instructors. Though the Committee

did observe instructors, interview instructors and review

some of the resumes, we feel that the point that we have
here with regard to the use of the GPU and instructor
evaluation criteria may not have been fully implemented from
our standpoint in that I believe it was Mr. Kelly who
indicated that he did take with him to some of the observa-

tion of instructors the criteria but did not necessarily
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use them.

I believe that both he and Dr. Gardner and perhaps

Dr. Christianson, and I am not sure that would be in the
testimony, indicated that they used their own criteria in
making a determination of the quality of instruction and

did look at the GPUN criteria but didn't necessarily compare

it or do a thorough review of those criteria.

The next issue has to do with the communications
mechanisms. We say here that there was no indication that
the Committee reviewed documentation ordering changes to
training procedures or operating procedures, or that the
interviews addressed these issues.

I bgliove from live testimony we are satisfied
that these actions were taken by the OARP cqmmittcc. So we
would remove that as a limitation.

0o Dr. Persensky, can you be a bit more specific
on the live testimony on which you relied?

A I don't think I can. It is just something that
I remember. I don't have my notes to go back. I know it
was discussed in terms of the interviews that were performed
with management. I believe Dr. Urig and Dr. Kimel talked
about some of these issues, but I can't say for sure.

A (Witness Buzy) I think sometime before the
Christmas break, during that period in Bethesda.

Q So it was ORAP Committee testimony exclusively?
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A That is correct.
A (Witness Persensky) Yes.

On page 34 the first bullet, we indicate here
that the Committee has not reviewed the job/task analysis
nor the procedures for linking the analysis to learning
objectives and training materials.

In fact, in the rebuttal testimony the Committee
specifically states that they did not review the job/task
analysis. So that limitation still would remain.

The Committee does not indicate that any on-the-
job training was reviewed or observed.

I cannot remember during either the testimony

‘or in the rebuttal that they indicated that they dealt much

with on-the~job training. So, again, that one would stay

as it is.

Simulator and BBTS training have been observed,
but it is not clear whether problem solving skills were
observed from these observations.

I believe both Dr. Christianson and Mr. Kelly
did do reviews and observations at the Lynchburg simulator
and of the BBTS and did address this issue during live
testimony.

Q S0 just to be clear, Dr. Persensky, is this
a limitation that is removed?

A We would remove this as a limitation.
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Q Thank you.

A The next issue is the performance evaluations
of graduates to determine if training deficiencies have been
indicated and communicated to the Training Department.

There was an indication in the rebuttal testimony

that they did look at some -- I am sorry, I am wrong. I
believe the rebuttal testimony said they did not look at

per formance evaluations, that none existed for the CRO's and |

they didn't feel it was necessary to review the supervisors. |
I would have to check to make sure those are the exact |
words. This was addressed in the rebuttal testimony.

In the cross-examination of yesterday's panel
this issue was one of the staff's questions with regard
to whctbcr performance evaluations did exist for CRO's,
and apparently because of union considerations they do not
exist.

But the utility does have other mechanisms for
getting feedback into the training program as indicated by ,
the Utility Committee or Panel.

I do not recall OARP getting into this particular

issue. So I would at this point say that this would also

remain.

—

There is no indication that the Committee reviewed
training materials to determine the degree of memorization

required nor is there any indication that they reviewed or
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observed simulator or oral examinations for this same
content.

I think the question here relates to the guestion
of memorization and, as I recall, the Committee dealt with
that more on a philosophical level and did not necessarily

look at the actual examinations.

They did look at the procedures for administering

exams and developing examinations and looked at some of

that type of questioning with regard to memorization, as
I recall from live testimony. ,

Mr. Kelly did review some of the examinations .
I believe he indicated both in the rebuttal and during live ;
testimony, but I am not sure that the question of mcmorizationi
was addressed in those particular reviews. He was looking .
for content.

So I would say we would not change that
limitation.

The next one is althouéh the Committee toured
the training facilities and was briefed on facts and figures
by GPUN management, there is no indicntion that the Committee
observed specific areas for indications of appropriate use.

The live testimony did address this issue. I
can't remember who., I believe it may have been Dr. Gardner

did talk with some of the instructors and did observe the

use of training aids such as the media. So I would say



1 this limitation could be removed.

2 This next bullet on the top of page 35 is sort
3 of a repeat of the issue of the use of the GPUN form for

4 evaluating instructors, and I addressed that earlier.

[ So, again, I think this one would stay. They

6/l did not use the GPUN evaluation forms or evaluate them from

7 the concept of usability.

8 JUDGE SMITH: What was the original difference f
9 between that bullet ard the -- which one is the earlier one? |
10 WITNESS PERSENSKY: The bullet that I am addreslini
n as similar is on page 33. Because we broke these guestions |
12 out into areas with regad to management, communication,

‘ 13 training systems, procedures and examinations, there was

14 some overlap, and the overlap would come in -- that is one }

15 of the places that there was an overlap.

end Sim 16
Joe Fols
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The next bullet under GPUN examinations, the
question here again comes to the job task analysis. The
Committee, in fact, indicated again they did not review the
job task analysis, so we would not change that limitation.

On the job performance evaluations, again,
because there are no CRO evaluations available, they would

not have done that.

Finally, procedures for security and control,

they did indicate observation of the implementation of the
procedures, I believe. That was one of the comments that i
was made by Mr. Kelly, and they did do a very thorough job
of reviewing the documentation associated with exam security.
They have indicated that in their rebuttal, I believe, and
in live toytimony.

Q So, just to be clear again, Dr. Persensky, you
would remove this last bullet as a matter of ooncern --
as a limitation.

A Yes.

Q Are there any other changes or modifications you
would like to make to your prefiled testimony?

A No.

Q As modified by your oral testimony here this
morning, is this testimony true and correct to the best of
your knowledge and belief?

A Yes. |
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Q And do you adopt it as your testimony in this
proceeding?
A Yes, we do.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Ms. Wagner, one nit I would
pick, I believe, maybe I am wrong here, but I think near the
bottom of page 2 there is an incorrect citation. I think
that 16 NRC should be 19 NRC.

MS. WAGNER: That is correct, Judge Linenberger.

Thank you.
JUDGE SMITH: Will you correct the Reporter's
copy?
MS. WAGNER: I shall correct the Reporter's copy.
.JUDGB SMITH: Please do. -
BY MS. WAGNER: (Continuing)
Q Ms. Morisseau or Mr. Buzy, with respect to the

testimony I have shown you, was this prepared by you or under

your supervision? You can both answer.

A (Witness Buzy) Yes.
A (Witness Morisseau) Yes.
Q And as modified by Dr. Persensky's oral remarks

this morning, is it true and correct to the best of your
knowledge and belief?

A (Witness Buzy) Yes, it is.

A (Witness Morisseau) Yes,

Q And do you adopt it as your testimony in this
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proceeding?

A (Witness Morisseau) Yes, I do.
A (Witness Buzy) I do.
Q Judge Smith, I would ask at this point that the

testimony of Julius J. Persensky, Juseph J. Buzy, and Dolores
S. Morisseau on the Remanded Training Issue from ALAB-772,
dated November 15, 1984, be admitted into evidence and bound
into the record as if read.

MR. JORDAN: Judge Smith, we don't object to the
admission of the written prepared testimony. The objection
and discussion we had this morning applies to the oral
testimony.

JUDGE SMITH: Okay. There is no othgr objection?

(No response)
JUDGE SMITH: The testimony is received.

(Prefiled testimony mentioned above follows)
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A.3
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khat is the purpose of this testimony?

The purpose of this testimony is to address the training issue that
the Atomic Safety and Licensing Appeal Board, in ALAB-772, remanded
to the Licensing lo;rd. Specifically, the Appeal Board remanded

to the Licensing Board "that part of this proceeding devoted to
training, for further hearing on the views of Licensce's outside
consultants (including the OARP Review Committee) in 1ight of both
the weaknesses demonstrated in Licensee's training and testing
program and the subsequent changes therein." ALAB-722, 19 NRC 1183
(1984) at 1239. This testimony addresses the adequacy of the
methodology utilized by Licensee's outside consultants in their

reevaluation of training.

Why ‘does the Staff limit its review to methodology and not address
the issue of the éontont of the training program in 1ts testimony?
The Staff does not address the actual content of the training
program in its testimony because the Staff's view of the program,
which was presented in testimony after the cheating incidents were
discovered, 1s not the subject of the Appeal Board's remand. The
Appeal Board stated in ALAB-772 that the remand is not a matter of
bringing a stale record in a closed hearing up to date, but rather
akin to recalling a “"crucial witness" for further testimony in the
1ight of new developments during a lengthy trial (f.e., the
discovery of cheating). l; NRC at 1237, n. 58. That "crucial
witness" 1s the Committee. Accordingly, the Staff testimony on

remand 1s limited to a review of the methodology used by the

Committee to address the Appeal Board's questions,
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Q.5

A5

Q.6
A.6

Q.7

A7
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wWhat is the Staff's approach to addressing the rcgandgd training
issue?,
The Staff's approach to testimony on this 1ssue will be to identify
the issues rafsed 1; ALAB-772 and tn evaluate the methodology used
by the Reconstituted OARP Review Committee (Committee) in addressing
those issues. This will be accomplished by comparing the Committee
methodology to a methodology that the Staff considers acceptable

and appropriate.

How has the Staff determined the major issues for further review
after ALAB-7727

The Staff has determined the major issues through review of the
remand and the questions and issues raised by the Appeal Board.
Though there are numerous questions and issues mentioned in

ALAB-772, 1t is p&ssiblo to group them in three major categories.

What are the three major categories the Staff has identified?
The three mejor categories identified by the Staff are Management/
Communications/Attitudes, Training Systems/Programs, and GPUN

cxaminations.

By category, 1ist the questions and issues raised by the App:zal
Board in ALAB-772, as fdentified by the Staff,
For Managemert/Communications/Attitudes, the Staff has identified

the following questions and issues:
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Do instructors and operators take the training courses and
gxaminftion process seriously (ALAB-772 at i233)?

;ihat is the degree of pride and enthusiasm of GPUN employees
in the training program (Id. at 1234)?

What is the degree of professionalism of the instructors
(1d. at 1234)?

Do post-cheating changes in the training program adequately
ameliorate the lack of communication between top management,
training staff and operating crews (Id. at 1236)?

Are important personnel changes within the training

department lpprOpriafo (1d. at 1236)

For Training Systems/Programs, the Staff has identified the

. fallowing questions and issues:

Are deficiencies in operator testing, as manifested by the
cheating episodes, symptomatic of more extensive failures
in the overall training program (Id. at 1233)?

Does the training program enhance operators' knowledge or
simply encourage memorization fer test-taking purposes

(1d. at 1233)?

Are training facilities acequate (Id. at 1235)?

Have the instructors taken special teacher training courses
(1d. at 1235)?

The Committee should review licensee's new training

instructor criteria (I1d. at 1235).
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- Should greater usage of simulators in training and testing

be required (1d. at 1736)?

For GPUN Examinations, the Staff has identified the follow?ng

questions and issues:

- Is the Licensee's examination an effective way to measure
an operator's ability to run the plant (1d. at 1233)?

- Do the format and content of written examinations enccurage
cheating (Id. at 1233)?

- Should simulator testing be required of all operators

(Id. at 1236)?

Q.82 In presenting its testinony, how does the staff intcnd to deal with
the specific quesiions raised by the Appeal Board?

A.B lhe Staff has listed each question individually under the appropriate
category, described the methodology suggested by the Staff, compared
that approach to the approach used by the Committee, and identified

any differences in approach or limitations in the Committee's

approach.

Q.9 How did the Committee approach the identification of issues in their

report?




o B %

A.9 The Committee used a2 similar method of indicating questions and
grouping them for response in their June 12, 1984 Report. However,

these groupings were somewhat different from the Staff's.

0.10 Do the Committee's categories have an impact on the quality of
their product?

A.10 No, their categories reflect specific questions asked of them by
the Appeal Board and their interpretation of those questions.
Although their groupings differ from the Staff's, the Committee has
treated all the questions and issues the Staff has identified.

Q.11 Given the differences in grouping of questions, can you still
compare your methodology to the Committee's?
A.11 Yes.

0.12 How did Staff determine the Committee's methodology?

A.12 The Staff reviewed the Special Review of the Reconstituted OAKP
Conmittee (June 12, 1984) (Report), Licensee's responses to
interrogatories, depositions of Committee members, and Licensee's
prefiled testimony. However, it was sometimes necessary to
interpret from these documents the methodology used because the
methodology was not described in detail. Because of this there are
alsc some instances where the Staff believes it has not been able

to fully identify the Committee's methodology.
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A.13

. T

Does the Staff's inability to fully identify the Committee's
methodology affect the Staff's conclusions presenfed in this
testin;ny?

Yes. To the'extentpthat the Committee empldyed certain procedures
that the Staff was unable to identify, the Staff was unable to
consider those procedures in its overall assessment of the adequacy
of the Committee's methodology. Consequently, the Staff's ability
to draw conclusions on the adequacy of the Committee's reevaluation

of GPU training is constrained by lack of information.

What has the Staff determined to be the methodology used by the
Committee?

The primary methodology used by the Committee in preparing its
Report is described at pp. 3-4 of that Repé;t. The Committee
states that, within the time allowed, they interviewed as many
instructors, supervisors, and adrministrators as possible.

Documents reviewed are also listed. The Committee also toured

the training facilities. The Committee indicated that there was
no attempt to conduct a quality assurance check on any of the
documents reviewed prior to preparing the Report. It is understood
that the Committee was looking at the training program as it has
evolved since the original review by the OAR" Committee in 1980.
The program that was the specific subject of the original review
was a one-time program that has been replaced by a new, compre-
hensive training program at TMI-1. In response to interrogatories,

depositions and in testimorny, the Committee elaborated on their
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methodological approach by discussing actions taken by Committee
members since the Report. These actions include further interviews,

review of additional documents, and more ob;ervations.

Q.15 What documents does the Staff believe should be reviewed by
evaluators before conducting the in-depth evaluation of the TMI-1
training program?

A.15 Before attempting to evaluate the TMI-1 training and testing program,
each evaluator should review a number of pertinent documents as
background. These documents would serve to fill in some of the
gaps after the OARP Committee's initial review as reflected in its
June 1, 1980 Report. The documents are:

Report of the TMI-1 Operator Accelerated Retraining Program
Review Comrittee, June 1, 1980 '

ASLE - PID (Procecural Background and Management Issues),
August 27, 1961

Report of the Special Master, April 28, 1982
ASLE - PID (Reopened Proceeding) July 27, 1982

Assessment of Selected TMI-1 Training Programs, Volume 1,
Data Design Laboratories, September 10, 1982 (DDL Report)

ASLAB Decision, May 24, 1984 (ALAB-772)
NUREG-0680, June 1980

NUREG-0680, Supplement 1, November 1980
NUREG-0680, Supplement 2, March 1981
NUREG-0680, Supplement 3, April 1981
NUREG-0680, Supplement 4, October 1983
NUREG-0680, Supplement 5, July 1984



Q.16

Q.16

Q.17

AR.17

D'Arcy, Paul F. and Sauer, John R., "Priority Concerns of
Licensed Nuclear Operators at TMI and Oyster Creek and
Suggested Action Steps" (RHR Consultation with GPU

Z  Nuctear Management), March 15, 1983 (RHR Report)

"A Review of Current and Projected Expenditures and Manpower
Utilization for GPU Nuclear Corporation” (Basic Energy
Technology Associates, Inc.) February 28, 1983 (BETA
Report)

Evaluation of Three Mile Island Nuclear Generating Station,
INPO, September 1983

Which cf the documents Tisted above did the Committee review
before their in-depth investigation?

The Committee reviewed the first four documents listed in A.15
above, and ALAB-772. The Staff has found no indication that the
other documents listed were reviewed before performing the

in-depth investigation.

What else does the Staff believe it would be appropriate for an
evaluator to review?

In addition to the documents cited above, an evaluation should also
include review of training procedures and training material
relevant to the issues in ALAB-772. The evaluators also should
interview training marzgers, instructor: and those who receive and
use the training. and orn-the-job supervisors of those who have been
trained. They should also make systematic observations of classes,
simulator instruction, and instructors, i.e., the training itself,
as well as the administration of examinations, written, simulator
and oral. The evaluators must also keep in mind that they are
independent reviewers. Interviews with management should not carry

an inappropriate amount of weight.
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Q.18 Did the Committee review training materials, do iptervieus and
perfory observations as indicated by the Staff?
. A.18 The Committee indicates that they reviewed training materials,
interviewed GPUN st;ff and performed some observations. The
descriptions of these activities are not sufficiently detailed to

allow the Staff to evaluate the scope or depth of the review.

Q.19 Does the Staff believe that it would be appropriate to submit a
draft report to Licenzee for review?

A.1S It would be appropriate to submit a draft report to the Licensee
to determine the accuracy of facts, but any such review by Licensee
should not go beyond that. Changes made by Licensee's management
should be cafeful]y reviewed by the evaluators to ensure that the

‘ changes do not alter the substance of the evaluations.

.20 From what perspectives does the Staff believe the on-site
evaluations should be conducted?

A.20 Cnce the evaluation of the training program begins on site, it
should be done from the perspectives of the three categories of

questicns and issues identified by the Staff:

1. Management Communications/Attitudes
2. Training Systems/Proyrams
' 3. GPUN Examinations (Although examinations are usuaily considered
en integral part of the training program, ALAB-772 raisec the
oquestion of the impact of the cheating incidents and

deficiencies in the area of testing on previous evaluations of
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the training program as a whole. Therefore, the Staff believes

this issue should be considered separately.)

What does the Staff"belfeve should generallj be involved in an
appropriate evaluation process for each of the three perspectives?
The Staff will address below, in turn, an appropriate evaluation
process for each of these perspectives. The Staff will then
compare that approach to the approach used by the Committee, and
identify any differences in approaches or limitations in the

Committee approach.

MANAGEMENT/COMMUNICATICNS/ATTITUOES

Q.22

R.22

What methodology has the S;aff identitied as appropriate to
generally evaluate the issues raised under the category of
Management/Communications/Attitudes?

The general evaluation process for Management/Communications/

Attitudes should include:

(a) Review of organizational documents to determine the structure
of the training operation and its relationship to the corporate

and plant management structure.

(b) Review, through interviews wiih training managemert personnel,
of the communication mechanisms for all levels and in all

directions.
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(c) Conduct of a quality assurance check of communications
mechanisms through review of documentation (when applicable)

of comrunication mechanisms and interviews, including:
(1) Memoranda

(i1) Minutes of meetings

(i111) Documentation ordering changes to training procedures as a
result of communication between training and operations
staff.

(iv) Documentatior ordering changes to operating procedures as
a result of communication between training and operations

department.

(v) Interviews of managei=nt, training department staff, and

trainees to ensure changes have been implemented.
(d) Review of qualifications of training department staff through
inspection of resumes and GPUN personne' records and personnel

evaluations.

(i) Special attention should be paid to personnel mentioned in

remand.




(i)
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Review of qualifications of the 1nd1v1dugls filling
training department positions to ensure that the
qualifications are consistent with the functional

requirements of the positions.

(e) Review of instructor development and qualifications.

(1)

(i)

(iii)

(iv)

Review of all available instructor development programs as
well as GPUN's training instructor criteria and procedures

for evaluation.

Review of actual documentation pertaining tc instructor
development, i.e., conduct of a quality assurance check
to ascertain whether instructors have participated in
programs.and whether they have actually been evaluated

against the criteria.

Interviews of cognizant training department personnel to
obtain feedback on how the instructor development system

works and perceptions of its effectiveness.

Observation of instructers to evaluate them against
criteria, using nuclear subject matter expert (SME) and

training specialist to determine that both content and

technique are appropriate.
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(v)

(vi)

(f)
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Review of instructor evaluatiors performed by GPUN and by

aqy_independent reviewers.

lnterviews‘of trainees and operators to solicit feedback
on how they view the quality of the instructors. If
possible (or applicable), determine if they perceive a
difference since implementation of new programs and
criteria. Some of these "hindsight" perceptions should be
checked against operators' perceptions of the training
staff as collected in the RHR survey and Supplement 4 of
NUREG-0680. In addition, comparison should be made to the

assessment of the instructors in the context of the

" training evaluation performed by Data Design Labs in 1982.

Inspectién of the training facility for overview.

(Specific under "Training Systems/Programs"”, infra.)

Given this general process, what would the Staff's propesed

approach be for the specific questions and issues raised by

ALAB-772 under the category of Management/Communications/

Attitudes, and what is the Staff's assessment of the adequacy

of the Conmitiee's approach?

The approach and assessment for these specific questions and issues

are set forth directly below, in Q/A 24 through 33.
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Q.24 What methodology would the Staff use to evaluate the seriousness of
employees' attitudes toward training and examinations?
‘ A.24 The primary source _f_or answering the question regarding employees'

attitudes should be interviews with training staff and operators.

In addition, the RHR report survey data specific to TMI-1 and
Supplement 4 to NUREG-0680 shouid be reviewed tc determine attitudes
related to training courses and examinations. Classes should be
monitored to observe attitudes communicated by instructors as well

as students' attitudes.

Q.25 What was the Committee's methodology with respect to evaluating
the seriousness of employees attitudes towards trzining and
examiqations?

. A.25 The Committee interviewed the management of the trdining department
to determine thei; views toward ensuring that cheating never occurs
again. Although the Committee did do some interviewing of training
staff and operators, there is no indication that they addressed this
specific issue. The Committee's prefiled testimony coes indicate
that observations and discussions with operators show that cperators
have respect for the training program and believe it is effective.
Mr. Kelly stated in his deposition that he read the RHR Report.
There is no incication that anyone read Supplement 4 of NUREG-0680.

. Q.26 What methodology woulc the Staff use to determine the degree of
pride and enthusiasm of GPUN employees?
A.26 PAs in A.24 above, the principal source for determining the pride

and enthusiasm of employees should be through personal interviews.
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The interview questions should address the 1ssues‘of pride and
enthusjasm_ﬁp such a way as to parallel the survey questions asked
by RHR. In this way, data from surveys such as those in the RHR
Report and Suppleme;f 4 of NUREG-0680 could be used as a measure
of change or consistency. Personnel data concerning attrition
rates and absenteeism should also be used as a resource for

checking employee satisfaction.

What methodology was used by the Committee to determine the pride
and enthusiasm of employees and how does it compare to the Staff
methcdology?

In the Report, the Comrittee indicates that they interviewed
management and instructors. Both Dr.AUhrig and Mr. Kelly mention
interviews with operators in their respective depositions. It is
not clear, howeveé. that the issues of pride and enthusiasm were
directly addressed. The Conmittee's prefiled testimony states
that additional interviews with operators have been conducted.
Mr. Kelly indicated that he reviewed the RHR report, though there
is no indication that Supplement 4 of NUREG-0680 has been reviewed.
Absenteeism records were nct reported as a means of determining

employee satisfaction but attrition rates were reviewed.

How wculd the Staff determine the degree of professionalism of
instructors?
In addition to evaluating resumes of instructors, personnel recorcs

that address performarce on the job should be reviewed to determine
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the degree of professionalism. Documentation related to instructor
development and evaluation should be reviewed as well. The
instructors should be observed on a first-hand basis and evaluated

against the GPUN evaluation criteria.

How did the Committee address the question of pride and
professionalism of instructors?

The Committee reviewed resumes of instructors and descriptions of
programs related to instructor development and evaluation. The
Staff has found no indication that they reviewed personnel records
that addressed performance on the job, i.e. personnel evaluations,
or any indication that any records were checked to ascertain actual
hoursvof training received by instructors. While some members of
the Committee observed instructors on a first-hand basis, they did
not evaluate them.using the present evaluation criteria. Committee
members reported that they evaluated the instructors using the

members' own past experience.

How would the Staff determine the degree and quality of communica-
tions among top management, the training department, and operations
staff?

In addition to reviewing organizational documents to determine the
structure of three major areas of management (corporate, training,
and plant) and their relationship to ezch other, the Staff would
interview management perscrinel in each of these areas to review
the communications mechanisms for all levels and in 211 directions.

Members of both training and operations staff should also be inter-
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viewed to determine their perceptions about the implementation and
effectfveness of these mechanisms. A quality assﬁrance check of
communicat{bhs mechanisms should also be conducted. This should
include a review of documentation (when appiicab]e) of communica-
tions mechanisms, e g. minutes of meetings, memoranda, documentation
ordering changes to training and/or cperating procedures as a

result of communication between training and operztions staff.

How did the Committee address the degree and quality of communica-
tions among top management, the training department, and operations
staff?

The Committee interviewed management and had discussions "with a
variety of GPU Nuclear personnel.” In testimn:y. the Committee
mentions corporate memoranda Snd staff ﬁeetings. but is not
specific as to what memoranda were reviewed, and whether they
actually attended meetings or were told about them by personnel
whom they interviewed. The Committee also reviewed corporate
documents to determine structure and functional relationships among
corporate, training, and plant management. There is no indication
that the Committee reviewed documentation ordering procedura’

changes that stemmed from the communications mechanisms.

How would Staff determine appropriateness of the assignments
specifically mentioned in ALAB-772 (Drs. Long and Coe; Mr. Newton
and Mr. Frederick)?

The Staff would review documentation related to the cheating

incidents to determine what, if any, involvement the personnel
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mentioned had with these incidents. In addition, the resumes and
personnel records relative to performance should be reviewed.
Functioral requirements of these positions should also be reviewed

to ensure that the qualifications of the individuals are appropriate.

How did the Committee address the question of appropriateness of
the assignments of Drs. Long and Coe, Mr. Newton, and Mr. Frederick?
The Committee stated that it did nct believe it was appropriate to
"second-guess” GPUN management. However, they did review the
resumes of the individuals mentioned in ALAB-772. They also
reviewed documentation related to the cheating incidents. The
Committee also reviewed the functional requirements of the

positions to determine the appropriateness of the respective

individuals' qualifications, i.e., education and experience.

TRAINING SYSTENS/PROGRAMS

Q.34

A.34

What methodology has the Staff identified as appropriate to
gererally evaluate issues in the category of Training Systems/
Programs?

The evaluation approach for Training Systems/Programs should

generally include:

(a) Review of Job Task Analyses (JTA) upon which training program

is based (SME to verify “correctness" of tasks).

(b) Review of procedures for linking JTA to learning objectives.



(c)

(¢)

(e)

(f)

\

(9)

(h)
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Review of training programs for properly and clearly stated
1eqrn1ng objectives that are appropriate to the task analyses

for each job.

Review o lesson plans and student handout material to ensure
that the content of programs is consistent with program

descriptions.
Monit ~ing of classes as a quality assurance check.

Review (monitoring) of on-the-job-training (OJT) and training
related to procedures to ensure consistency with JTA and actual

plant cperations.

Fonitoring of simulator training (both plant simulator and
Basic Principles Trainer) to ensure consistency with program
dascriptions. Observation of methodology to determine whether
this training is centered cn problem solving and symptom-based

analyses.

Review of performance evaluations of graduates of training
programs to identify deficiencies which could be traced back to

training.

(.35 What approach does the Staff believe would be appropriate to the
specific questions and issues raised in ALAB-772 under the category
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of Training Systems/Programs, and what is the staff's assessment
of the Committee's approach?
The approach and assessment of these issues are set forth below, in

Q/A 36 through 47.

How would the Staff determine whether deficiencies in testing were
symptomatic of more extensive failures in the overall training
program?

To determine whether the deficiencies in testing were symptomatic,
the Staff would first identify the deficiencies in testing through
a review of ALAB-772, ASLB-PID (Reopened Proceeding) of July 27,
1982, and the Report of the Special Master, April 28, 1982. Having
ascertained what these documents determined to be deficiencies in
testing, the Staff would look at the parts of the training program
that are relevant.to the deficiencies. A review of lesson plans
and content would be recessary to determine whether there were more
extensive failures in the program than the procedures for security
and control of examinations, e.g. exam content not related to

trair * objectives.

How did the Committee deal with the issue of whether deficiencies
in testing were symptomatic of more extensive failures?

Although the Committee viewed the actual cheating question
philosophically rather than as a failure of the training program
itself, they did review the documents specified in A.36. They

also reviewed the training program descriptions, attended classes
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to determine adequacy of instruction with respect to instructors'
knowledge of subject and consistency with learning objectives,

and reviewed exam1nqtions to determine various domains tested and
relevance to actual plant operation. The Committee also reviewed

the most recent procedures for security and control of exams.

How would the Staff determine if training programs enhance
operator's knowledge or encourage memorization for test-taking
purposes?

To address the question regarding enhancement of knowledge relative
to memorization the Staff would first determine the extent of
memorization required to perform the job, since there are certain
aspects of the job for which memorization is essential, i.e.
immediate actidns and back-up to automatic systems. Lesson plans
and class room 1n§tructiona1 plans (e.g., visuals) should be
reviewed to inspect for inappropriate repetition and to ensure that
corcepts are integrated with plant operation requirements. Classes
should be observed to determine if instructors encourage memoriza-
tior through repetition and to determine if there is opportunity
for discussion and team work. If memorization is required the
reasons for it should be explained. Quizzes and examinations
should be inspected to determine the types of questions asked, that
there is a balance between response categories and that there are
questions which encourage discussion of the relationship between

concepts and operational requirements. At the simulator, lesson
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plans should be reviewed and exercises observed tg ascertain that
a variety qf_situatfons are presented. Simulator examinations
should provide situations ncvel to the trainees. Oral
examinations should-inc1ude discussion of the concepts as related

to plant operations.

0.39 How did the Committee determine if training programs enhance
operator's knowledge or encourage memorization?

A.39 The Committee addressed the question of memorization through
review of written examinations to assure there was a mix of
questions, both by recalling reviews done in 1980 and current
reviews by Mr. Kelly and Dr. Gardner. The mix of questions was
reviewed in light of the Leonard memorandum of January 27, 1984.
Instructor training courses which include examination construction
were also observed. The Staff could find no indication that the
Committee reviewed training materials for the purpose of deter-
mining the degree of memorization required, nor is there an
indication that the Committee reviewed or observed simulator or

oral examinations.

Q.40 How would the Staff aadress the question, "Are training facilities
adequate?"

A.40 Training facilities should be inspected by a general overview. 1In
addition, specific areas of the facility should be observed for
appropriate use, i.e., are all the slide projectors, overheads,

used correctly and appropriately or are they merely "cosmetic.”
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Are the people who use the facility properly trained to use the
equipment to its best advantage? Expenditures should be examined

to determine adequacy and appropriateness for the programs involved.

How did the Committee address the adequacy of the training
facility?

The Committee toured the facility and was briefed on facts and
figures by GPUN management. There is no indication that specific
areas of the facility were observed for appropriate use, i.e.,
were slide prcjections and overheads used correctly and
appropriately; were instructors properly trained to use the

equipment to its best advantage?

How would the Staff determine whether the instructors have taken
special teacher training?

Documentation should be reviewed that would indicate which
instructors have received teacher training, how many hours of
instruction were given, and the performance of instructors in those
courses. Instructors should also be interviewed and classes

observed.

How did the Committee determine whether the instructors have taken
special teacher training?

The Committee reviewed the programs for instructor development, as
listed in its Report. There is no incication in the Report that

any other method was used to ascertain that instructors were
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receiving teacher training. However, Dr. Gardner\1nd1cated in his
deposi}ion_;pat he attended several classes of licensed operator
. training, and Licensee's prefiled testimny.indicates that Committee
members expect to attend some instructor training classes «nd
interview instructors. Mr. Kelly stated in his deposition that he

has conducted interviews of instructors.

Q.44 How would the Staff review the Licensee's new training instructor
criteria?

A.44 1In addition to reviewing the new forms for evaluating instructors,
documentation related to instructor development and evaluation
should be reviewed. FKesumes and personnel records relevant to

’ actual job performance should also be examined. '.Instructors.
should be observed and evaluated against the GPUN criteria. These
quality assurance.checks would help to ensure that new criteria
for instructors are actually being used, that they are workable,
and that their use results in well-qualified and effective
training staff.

How did the Committee review the Licensee's new training
instructor criteria?

The Committee did review the new forms for evaluating instructors,

and descriptions of programs for ins*ructor development and

evaluation. There is no indication that they reviewed performance
evaluations or trainirg records indicating actual hours of pertici-

pation in instructor cevelopment courses. Although Committee
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members observed and evaluated instructors on a first-hand basis,
they did so on the basis of their own past experience rather than

by using the GPUN evaluation criteria.

How would the Staff evaluate the amount of time spent on simulator
training?

Simulator programs should be reviewed to determine if all the
requirements for manipulations are met. Lesson plans and
behavioral objectives should be audited for consistency with task
analyses. Classes on both the Lynchburg and the BPT simulators
should be observed by an SME and a training specialist. GPUN
evaluations of simulator instructors should be examined. These
checks need to be performed to ensure that the quality of
irstruction on simulators is Qdequate. It is not enough'to audit
hours spent on si&ulator training in order to evaluate the adequacy

of the time spent on such training.

How did the Committee address the question of time spent on
simulator training?

The Committee reviewed simulator training program descriptions.
Dr. Christensen and Mr. Kelly went to the B&W Simulator and
discussed some of the exercises with several operators. There was
a briefing by Licensee on the programs. There is, however, no
indication that GPUN evaluztions were reviewed or that the lesson

plans an¢ learning cbjectives were audited for consistency with

task analyses.




GPUN_EXAMINATIONS

Q.48 What methodology has the Staff identified as appropriate to
evaluate GPUN examinations?

£.48 A general evaluation of GPUN examinations should include:

(a) Review of improved procedures for security and control of

examinations.

(b) Review of documentatior that shows implementation of

examination control procedures.

(c) Review of content of actual examinations with respect to JTA
and objectives of training programs and current plant design

and procedures.

(d) Review of examination questions to determine the balance
between guestions that require memorizaticn and those that
actually address plant systems and integrated response,
including problem solving, e.g., will they measure ability to
run the plant effectively and safely.

(e) Review (observation) of simulator anc oral exarinations for

content and methodology.
-- Review of standard for oral exéminations.

(£) Checking examination results against personnel evaluations to

determine examination validity.
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(g) Observation of administration of different types of examina-
tions ;p ensure that proctors .nd trainees observe all rules of

test administraticn procedures.

What would be the Staff approach for evaluating specific questions
and issues raised by ALAB-772 under the category of GPUN Examina-
tions, and what is the Staff's assessment of the Committee's
approach?

The Staff's specific approach to those questions, and assessment of

the Committee's approach, are set forth below in Q/A 50 through 54.

What methodology would the Staff use to determine if the Licensee's
examinetion is an effective way to measure an operator's ability to
run the plant? .

The preferred metﬁod of dntermining if the Licensee's examination
is an effective way to measure an operator's ability to run the
plant is by determining if general and specific tasks for operating
the plant are cortained in the training program and by observing
individuals and crews performing these tasks in the plant. Since
TMI-1 has not operated at power for over five years there has been

limited opportunity to observe job performance.

The measure of performance is, therefore, limited to evaluations

which may be made during simulator exercises at the B&W simulator

and by orz) exarirztions conducted in the TMI-1 contrc! room,
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These evaluatiuns should be based on tasks identified in the JTA
and in.station operating procedures. Written examinations can also
provide an effectivg measure providing they contain questions
involving integrated response and problem solving and are also based

on tasks contained in JTA.

The combination of simulator, oral and written examinations

provide the best avéilable means to evaluate TMI-1 operators today.

Thus, the Staff would review procedures for developing and
administering simulator, oral and written examinations and
determine that written examination questions, simulator and oral
examinations are based on the JTA or station procecures. Further,
oral and simulator examinations should be observed and written
examinations reviéw!d to assure that the procedures are properly
implemented. A check of personnel on-the-job evaluations should

be performed.

Q.51 What was the Committee's methodology with respect to whether
Licensee's examination is an effective way to measure an operator's
ability to run the plant?

A.51 The Committee's Report states that Mr. Kelly reviewed the 1982 and
1982 written RO and SRO requalification examinatiors and answer keys
and individual results on these written examinations as part of an
overal) review but does not elaborate on any additional areas

included in his overall review.
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The Committee's testimony further indicates that Dr. Gardner and

Mr. Kelly also reviewed all of the most recent comprehensive

initial qualification examinations. Dr. Gardner, in deposition

indicated use of eximination development and control procedures in
the review. Mr. Kelly's deposition also provides methodology on

examination evaiuation.

In the Conmittee's testimony, they noted the examination process
for operators and senior operators includes written examinations,

oral examinations, on-the-job evaluations and simulator exercises.

It is the Committee's judgment that the licensee's examination
process can measure the operator's ability to safely operate the
plant, but the Staff can find nc specific references as to how

‘ this determination was made.

With the exception of written examinations the Committee does not
indicate the methodology used to evaluate other elements of the
examination process. There is no indication that personnel

evaluation records were reviewed.

(.52 What methodology would the Staff use tc evaluate whether the format
and¢ content of the GPUN examinations encourage cheating?
A.52 The Staff would review procedures for security and control of
‘ examinations, would review the content of actual examinations with
respect to objectives of the training program, and would determine

the balance of questions that require memorization and those which
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measure atility to run the plant effectively. In addition, the
Staff wuulc perform a review of answer keys to determine validity
of answers from reference material, e.g., JTA. procedures,
learning cbjectives. Trainees should also be interviewed to

determine their views on the importance of examination integrity.

What methodology was used by the Committee to evaluate whether the
format and content of the GPUN examination encourage cheating?

The Committ:e has done extensive review of the examination security
and control procedures. They expect tc observe instructor training
courses related to this area. There is indication that the
Committee has compared the content of the examination with the
objectives of the training program. However, the Staff can find no
inticatfor that an attempt was made to determine the validity of
answer keys. Dr..sardner's deposition indicates that he reviewed

a sampie of examinations in accordance with Mr. Leonard's
memorancum of January 27, 1984 with regard to constructing
comprehensive examinations. There is some indication that trainees
may have been interviewed to determine their views toward examina-

tion integrity.

How would the Staff evaluate whether or not simulater testing
should be required of all cperators?

As the Committee noted in its Report, this question is moot since
a1l licensed cperators have been tested and will continue to be
tested annually on the simulator, either by the licensee or the

NRC.
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What is the Staff's conclusion regarding the methodology employed
by the Committee in response to the ALAB-772 rema;d?

The St;ff concludes that the Committee's methodology was
appropriate for scm; issues. However, theré are some instances
where the Committee's methodology does not appear to be complete
enough to fully answer the question or issue addressed. Further,
there are cther instances where the Staff has not been able to

identify the methodology used.

In sum, what limitaticns with respect to the Committee's
methodology has the Staff identified?

The limitations in the description of the Committee's methodology,
both generally and by category, are:

General

Though the Committee indicates that they: reviewed documents,
trairing materials and examinations; interviewed marnagers,
instructors, trainees and operators; and observed classroom and
simulator training, the descriptions of their activities are not
sufficiently detailed to allow Staff to evaluate the scope or depth

of thece activities.

Management/Commurications/Attitudes

®  Though the Committee addressed the issues of employees'
attitudes and pride and enthusiasm through interviews, the
Staff could find no indication that the Committee compared
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their findings with the findings reported in the RHR Report or
NUREG—QS?O. Supplement 4. There is also no indication that the
Committee structured thcir interviews in a way that such a

comparison could be made.

Though the Committee indicates that reviews of instructor
resumes were performed as a means of determining degree of
professionaiism, the Staff can find no indication that
instructors' personnel evaluations, class attendance or
performance in instructor training classes were checked.
The Committee does not indicate that they employed the
GPUN evaluation criteria in any of their interactions with
1nstruct?rs. There is no indication that the interviews
with operators adcressed the quality of 1nstruétion. nor
is there an 16d1cation of how the operators' current
perceptions of the training staff relates to the RHR
Report, DDL report or NUREG-0680, Supplement 4.

There was only a 1imited quality assurance check on the
presentation made by GPUN regarding communications mechanisms.
There is no indication that the Committee reviewed documenta-
tion ordering changes to training procedures or operating
procedures. It is not clear if the interviews conducted by

the Committee addressed the communications issue.
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Training Systems/Programs

°® The Committee has not reviewed the Job/Task Analysis nor the
procedures for linking the analysis to learning objectives and

training materials.

° The Committee does not indicate that any on-the-job training

was reviewed or observed.

© Simulator and BPTS training have been observed but it is not
clear whether problem solving skills were determined from these

observations.

° The Committee does not indicate that they reviewed performance
evaluations of graduates to determine if training deficiencies
have been indicated and communicated to the training

department.

°© There is no indication that the Committee reviewed training
materials to determine the degree of memorization required nor
is there any indication that they reviewed or observed

simulator or oral examinations for this same content.

°  Although the Committee toured the training facilities and was
briefed on facts and ficures by GPUN management, there is no
indication that the Committee observed specific areas for

indications of appropriate use.
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The Committee reviewed the GPUN forms for evaluating
1nstruq}9rs but did not use them. Further, téere is no
indication that they reviewed completed performance evaluations
or training recbrds indicating hours of participation in
instructor development courses to validate GPUN evaluation

criteria.

GPU Examinations

Although the Committee evaluated written examinations using the
licensee's procedures for constructing comprehensive
examinations, there was no direct linkage to the JTA indicated.
The Committee dic¢ not indicate if JTA data were used in

evaluating oral or simulator examinations.

The Conmittee did not indiczte if they reviewed on-the-job

performance evaluations.

Though the Committee has apparently thoroughly evaluated the
procedures for security and control of examinations, it is not
clear that they have reviewed documentation implementing these
procedures or actually observed the implementation of the

procedures.

C.57 Given the limitations identified by the Steff in the Committee's
methodology, what reliance should the Board place or the findings
of the Committee?
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A.57 The Board should accept the findings of the Committee, but weight
those findings in light of the methodological limitations
jdentified. The Board should recognize tha; the Committee is
appropriately constituted and composed of highly qualified
professionals who are familiar with the TMI-1 training programs
and are individually respected in their field of expertise. The
Licensing Board recognized the value of this Committee's original
review in LBP-81-32 and the Appeal Board reaffirmed that opinion
in ALAB-772.

The Staff attempted to devise a mode) against which to compare the
Committee's approach. Any group of professionals involved with
such a task would l1ikely develop their own approach based on their
unique backgrounds, knowledge and capabilities. Staff believes
that the approach.described encompasses the essential elements
common to most approaches but specific details could vary. The

Staff has found that its approach is similar to that employed by DDL.

Also, the limitations noted in the Committee's approach mey be
based on the inadequacy of information available to the Staff.
The Staff could only draw conclusions to the extent that
methodological information was available from the Committee's
Report, depositions, responses to interrogatories and prefiled

testimony.
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Is the Staff aware of any other independent reviews of the TMI-1

operator training program that utilized an appropriate approach?

Yes, there are two independent reviews of the TMI-1 training

program that the Staff believes used appropriate methodologies.

The two reviews are:

Design Data Laboratories (DDL), as approved by letter from H.

R. Denton to H. D. Hukill, dated April 9, 1984, in accordance
with ASLB-July 27, 1982, PID. The Staff assumes that the
approved audit of training would use the methodclogy described
in the DDL report to GPU dated September 10, 1982, which is
similar to the approach proposed by the Staff in this testimony.

INPO accreditatior team evaluation performed the week of
October 15, 1964, as indicated in the license.'s testimony
(Licensee's Testimony of Mr. Samuel L. Newton, Mr. Bruce P.
Leonard and Mr. Michael J. Ross on the Issue of Licensee
Operator Trzining at TMI-1, November 1, 1984, p. 68 (by
S. Newtcn)). This evaluation would be appropriate since the
Staff has reviewec the accreditation program and has found it
acceptable. A proposed Policy Statement endorsing INPO
accreditation as a means of assuring the quality of utility
75
trai%z:i:ims &cm:nﬂ&bo;;grpcr:p;;ego%y Jihz’}& 3/, 9 J’}’
and submitted to the Comm1ssionxior-+es-TEVN1ﬁ?. This
propused Policy Statement is in lieu of proposed rulemaking

prepared in response to § 306 of the Nuclear Waste Policy Act
(P.L. 97-425).
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Does the Staff normally use the proposed approach to evaluate
utility training programs?
No.

What methodology would the Staff normally use to evaluate
Licensee's training program?

The methodology normally used to evaluate Licensee's training
program is contained in Section 13.2 of NUREG-0800, Standard Review
Plan which summarizes training requirements. The evaluation
consists of a review of syllabi or equivalent course descriptions
to determine if the programs meet the guidance contained in
KUREG-0800. Regional inspectors later routinely evaluate the
programs using commitments made by the Licensee and guidance
contained in NUREG-0800 and relevant Regulatory Guides and

regulations.

Why did the Staff select a different methodology than that
contained in the Standard Review Plan?

The Staff determined that the Standard Review Plan was limited in
responding to issues and questions raised by ALAB-772. For
example, NUREG-0800 does not address attitudes of training
instructors or operators. Also, the Committee's review is a one
time effort without long-term inspection for implementation, as
performed by the Fegional and resident inspector. Such & one time
review should have more depth than that cescribed in NUREG-0800.
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MS, WAGNER: The witnesses are available for

cross examination.

JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Jordan?

MR. JORDAN: Do we go first?

JUDGE SMITH: Well, I am not quite sure. What
is the pleasure of the parties?

MR. JORDAN: I don't mind going first. I didn't
know what you wanted to do.

JUDGE SMITH: I think for some reason it seems to
make more sense.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, JORDAN:

Q Ms. Morisseau, I gather you were the principal
drafter of the testimony.

A (Witness Morisseau) More or less. Mr. Buzy
principally wrote the sections on the exam. That is why I
said more or less. I was not trying to be vague.

Q And I gather the expertise that you contribute
to the process, Ms. Morisseau, is that -- and bear with me
that I am not in your field, and don't know yosur language =--
is essentially that of an expert in education and training,

is that right?

A I wouldn+'t consider myself an expert in education

and training. Largely a behavioral scientist, with evaluation

skills. And my particular thing with the NRC is training.
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Q As distinct and particular from the nuclear
technical knowledge?

A That is correct.

Q ‘And Mr. Buzy, you basically bring to the process
the function of the so-called subject matter expert?

A (Witness Buzy) That is correct.

Q I gather, Dr. Persensky, you are the supervisor of
Ms. Morisseau and Mr. Buzy?

A (Witness Persensky) That is correct.

Q In this situation, you provided direction to them

in developing the work and the testimony, is that correct?

A That is correct.

Q ‘And did they, in fact, develop the testimony
essentially up to the first draft, if you will?

A The larger portions of it. I developed some of the
answers independently.

I drafted some of them independently, and then

we discussed them.

Q What did you draft?

A I would say that last gquestion, the guestion we
just discussed. The summary questions, Questions 56, 57,

Q I just want to be sure we have the right numbers.
It does look to me like 56 and 57 are the two basic summary
guestions. 1Is your testimony that is what you drafted?

A Actually, I would say 55 through the end of the
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11l testimony. 61.
2 Again, as the first draft, but we all adopted it. !
3 || We went back and forth and made the decisions together as to
. 4| what to include, and what not to include.
5 Q And this is what I think Dr. Kimel referred to }

6!l some time back as an iterative process?

7 A Correct.

8 Q Of course, the material that you have just described

9|| as having drafted is basically the conclusory material that
10 || was -- relies upon the work done by Ms. Morisseau and Mr.
"1 || Buzy in developing -- reviewing the facts and developing the

12| answers with respect to the specifics upon which the conclusions

. 13| were ultimately based? l
lan A That is correct. |
15 Q The Staff at various points in its testimony f
‘Gi refers to the lack of quality assurance checks. What do you

l7v mean by that. Ms. Morisseau, I will ask you.

8 A (Witness Morisseau) When we do any kind of a y
I

'9’ review or evaluation of any program it is not enough to ask:

20 || what do you do here? Of management, supervisors, or anybody

21‘ within a company or any given institution.

You have to loock beyond just what you are told,

23| to some of the documentation that supports what they say they

do.

For instance, I guess an example would be such a




10
"
12
. 13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20

21

33,182

thing as performance evaluations. We can say we train people

to do this, that, or the other thing, and we do it very well.
It is not enough to hear that. Let me see. For
instance, exam grades, maybe, if there is such. Or evaluations
of performance on the job.
That would be an example of a guality assurance
check.

Q I am not sure that I followed that. I thought
you said we train people to do performance evaluations.

A No, no, no.

Q Okay, I am sorry. You said we train people, and
then we do performance evaluations?

A If we do that, yes. And that would be an example
of the kind of quality assurance check that we do. It was
mentioned earlier what mechanisms do you have in place to
to assure that there is good communication between the manage-
ment and the training staff.

If you are told that you have a committee that
meets on Friday and does so and so, that is nice, but a
gquality assurance check would be may I see the minutes from
those Friday meetings, or may I see some written documentation
that says something that was decided at that meeting was
implemented.

That is a quality assurance check.

JUDGE SMITH: Did you understand her answer when
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she said we train people, and we do it well, that she was not

referring to her, or the panel, or the Staff?
MR. JORDAN: Yes. I believe it was a hypothetical.
JUDGE SMITH: Yes.
BY MR. JORDAN: (Continuing)

Q I gather that the Staff believes that a quality
assurance check is necessary aspect of an adequate methodology
for reviewing a training program?

A (Witness Morisseau) VYes, sir.

Q I want to follow up your example. I think you
gave an example relating to communications. It seems to me
one way to do a quality assurance check on the adequacy of
communications between minaqtunnt and employees, for example,
is to do -~ is really to check the employees understandings
of what was communicated against what was attempted to be
communicated.

Am I right so far?

A (Witness Persensky) That is one way of doing it,
yes. One portion of doing it.

Q Some others I suppose, and I believe you have
discussed, would be to review the documents that were used
and things of that nature. But you don't really get to the
point of seeing whether the documents and meetings and so
on worked until you determine whether the information got

through, That is really the quality assurance check
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isn't it?

A (Witness Perensky) Again, that is one way of
doing -- or one part of the issue. You could get this from
interviews, for instance, of those people to whom the
communication was intended, or for whom the communication
was intended.

Q But you don't really know =-- Ms, Morisseau, I
would like to ask you the question =-- you don't really know,
in fact, whether the communication worked or not until you
have done the quality assurance check to determine -- the
information was intended to go.

A (Witness Morisseau) I would say so, yes.

Q Which as I believe you testified, involved
interviews. And your quality assurance point with respect
to this particular situation, the need for quality assurance
checks would apply to the review of job task analyses, would
they not? I think you reiterated that this morning.

A Yes,

Q I want to turn-- let me ask this question before

I leave that point., As far as I can tell from your limitations

that you discussed in your testimony, that Dr. Presensky
discussed in his testimony thing morning, there remain
limitations in the sense of a lack of quality assurance
reviews, particularly with respect to the job task analysis,

and I believe more generally.
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Thus, it remains true that overall the OARP
Committee's methodology for reviewing the training program
was inadequate, is that correct, Ms. Morisseau?

A I would say it has limitations still.

Q You say it has limitations. It is your view that
when you don't do quality assurance checks, that you have not
done an adequate job?

A I would have to say yes.

Q I would like to ask you, Ms. Morisseau, about
the review of instructor gualifictions, and classes in

particular.

Would you tell me -~ actually, it is more important
you tell the Board -- your view as to the degree to which it is |
necessary -- what must be done in order to review instructor

qualifications, and include in particular the extent to which

classes must be reviewed.

A In order to review instructor =-- did you say
qualifications?
Q Yes. Qualifications and performance I would

include in that.

A Just as a start, before I would even go to sit in
the classroom, I would first review, at least on paper,
instructor qualifications to see who, specifically, was
instructing and whether it appeared that they had the

correct qualifications to teach what they were teaching. [
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In the case of nuclear power plants, and that is
what we are talking about, I would probably enlist the aid of

Mr. Buzy or someone like him who could bring enough nuclear

expertise to it to sit with me and say: Yes, this is the kind

of education and background this person would need to teach

this subject matter.

Then I would sit in classes, and I believe I would

try to sit in more than one class in any particular area in
order to look at the way an instructor comported himself

as he taught, whether his handouts were appropriate, whether
he followed his lesson plans, whether he taught to his
objectives. All of this given where we are talking nuclear,
I would have a Mr. Buzy with me, ﬁo say ye;, the technical
content is correct.

Q I suspect you have more to say, but I wanted to
break in here. To be clear, you testified to the effect
that you would want to review -- to monitor or sit in on
more than one class in any area. From the way you continue
to discuss that, it appears to me that you meant that you
would sit in on more than one class given by a particular
instructor in any given area, thus, for example, two classes

given by an instructor in thermal dynamics, or whatever?
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$6~-1-SueT 1 o (Witness Morisseau) Yes. I would be looking

2 for consistency over time. '

3 Q With the same instructor in a particular area?
. 4 A Yes.

5 Q Okay. Now, go ahead.

- A I might also be interested to -- let's say,

7 for the sake of argument, that there was more than one

8 class or section, if you will, on thermodynamics and more

9 than one instructor teaching that. I would want to see

10 both of them and both of them a number of times.

" Q For the same reasons you just described?
12 A Yes.

‘ 13 T Anything else? ,’
14 A I believe I already said I would look to the E

lsl appropriateness of any teaching aids that were used, visual
u aids, see that the handouts were appropriate, that everything
17 that is supposed to be covered in the learning objectives
I.L was covered.
‘91 That's essentially what you are loocking for.
zoﬁ Q When you testified to the review essentially of
21“ documentation about instructors before you would go and re-
. 22| view the classes, would that include looking at performance
23 appraisals of the individuals?
24 A Yes.

Ace-Federsl Reporters, Inc.
25 Q And what would it include any kind of personnel
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records that related to what they did on the job?
A Yes. I would look at any documentation that

was available that was evaluative in nature of those
instructors.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: In this particular discussion
area, Ms. Morisseau, perhaps I missed it but do you feel |
that it would be important prior to the kinds of reviews

you were discussing in classroom performance, for example,

to have taken a look at, as you call it, a paper review of

the instruction material, the course makeup, before you went
to observe the instructors implementing it?
|
Maybe you'covered that and I just missed it. {
'WITNESS MORISSEAU: 1It's partially my fault., I :.
implied it but I didn't say it. When I said to review the
instructors to see that the lesson plans were being faithfully
followed and that the learning objectives were being met, |
that means I would have reviewed the course content and all
of the learning objectives that went with it before I ever
went and set down there.
And I'm sorry, I should have said that.
JUDGE LINENBERGER: Thank you.
BY MR. JORDAN: (Continuing) ;
Q To follow up on the Judge's point, that's the |

situation in particular I gather where you would rely on

a subject matter expert such as Mr. Buzy?
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x Yes, sir. We also would need to, for instance,
use some kind of performance criteria checks, and in this
case as we have mentioned if the body of people you were
reviewing had in place some performance criteria against
which they evaluated, you would want to use those to see
that they are workable and usable and that they really worked
when you tried to do something with them.

Another thing I should have mentioned really is
l

that you observe in classrooms also is that there is encourage-
ment on the part of instructors for interaction with the ;
students.

Q On this evaluation point, I think the Staff has i
propirly emphasized, would you =-- you would also want, would
you not, to compare your use of the evaluation criteria, ,
the Company's evaluation criteria, to the Company's use of
the evaluation criteria?

A I would say so, yes.

Q I take it that as of at least the filing of the
Staff's testimony you considered the OARP Committee's actions
in the area of reviewing instructor qualifications to be
inadequate? 1'm sorry, qualifications and performance to be
inadequate?

I3 I believe we weren't sure. I think in my deposi~-

tion I saic¢ that all the votes weren't in. We had the feeling

that maybe they did something but they weren't saying it. And
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based on the information we had, we had to say inadequate or
limited.

Q I would like to turn now, Ms., Morisseau, to the
subject of the methodology appropriate to use in interviews,
doing interviews.

I gather first that it's your view that the
people who are doing the interviews, in this case the OARP
Committee, should decide whom they would interview?

A I wﬁuld say so, yes. As I mentioned in my
deposition, I bLelieve you are constrained by concerns for
safety and staffing within a nuclear power plant, in that
you can't pull people from places where they must be. But
within thai constraint, you should be allowed to interview
anyone you wish to speak to.

Q And you should interview people from all of the
shifts that are working on the plant, right?

A We believe that that's a good methodology.

Q And management personnel should never sit in on
any of those interviews, right?

A I would say not.

(Witness Persensky) Excuse me. Was that guestion

directed only to Dolores?

Q The question was directed to her, but in the

interest of full disclosure, go ahead.

A Okay. I think I'm not sure that she heard the
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word "never." I don't think you can ever say that a manage-
ment person should never sit in on an interview. In order
to be as objective as possible, in most cases they should
not. However, I have to limit the word “"never."

JUDGE WOLFE: When would it ever be ever?

MR. JORDAN: Right.

WITNESS PERSENSKY: Pardon?

(Laughter.)

JUDGE WOLFE: When should management sit in?

WITNESS PERSENSKY: I would say for instance, in
a group interview and there is an intent to have some cross-
talk between the management and the interviewees or other
employees that it would be appiopriatc at that point.

I think it's appropriate at times for the manage-
ment to hear the comments, either knowingly or unknowingly,
of the other people with an unbiased party leading that dis-
cussion.

BY MR. JORDAN: (Continuing)

Q What did you mean when you said the management
might hear comments in that particular circumstance knowingly
or unknowingly?

A Well, that perhaps in some cases the interviewee
may not know that a management representative is in attendance

specifically or who that -- more likely who that management

representative is.
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Q Nonetheless, in interviews to determine atti - .des

of operators, I think in those situations you would agree,’
would you not, that it is really never appropriate to have
management personnel be in the interview?

(Pause.)

A I guess I don't like absolutes. To say never
could put a limit that I might change my mind on at some
later point.

In most cases, ninety-nine percent I would say,
it would be inappropriate to have management there.

Q You are a Section Leader I gather. I take it,
you go by the rule that a Section Leader never says never.

Not unlike a President?

A Right.
(Laughter.)
Q Ms. Morisseau, on the other hand, I recall --

I will ask you if you recall, in fact, rather emphatically
saying never in your deposition with respect to interviews
for the purpose of determining operator attitudes?

A (Witness Morisseau) Yes. And I was reading
that into what you said asked me. And when Mr. Buzy and I
did interview operators there is no management present.

Q Perhaps we can get you a dramatic promotion, Mr.

Persensky.

Interviews again, Ms. Morisseau, you would agree,
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would you not, that it's appropriate that the interviews be

fairly carefully structured and in particular that essentially

the same questions be asked of the different people who are

interviewed on a particular subject?

A Yes., I believe that you should develop structured

questions and try to stick to them when you ask a number of
people these questions about attitudes. Otherwise, it's
very difficult tc draw consistent conclusions.

Q You should also maintain a record, a written
record, of the questions and the answers you are getting so
you have a sound basis for reaching those conclusions,

shouldn't you?

A It seems that I did.
(Laughter.)
Q And someone else doinj such interviews should

do so as well, wouldn't you say?

A It would depend on how extensively you wanted
to use that information later for the purposes of reporting
it as data as to what kind of written records you would
keep, but I would say you would usually keep some kind of
written records, yes.

Q There is the danger if you don't keep a
written record of the types of questions and answers you
have just described that your own instincts and any number

of other matters might interfere with your recall and your
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judgment about what information you actually could get,

and that's the reason that you should keep the written

record so that you can be accurate; am I correct?

A I think that's a fair statement, yes.
Q You would agree, would you not, that in order
to -- as part of evaluating the training program and, in fact,

the TMI training program, one thing that one should do is

observe the various oral examinations while they are in

progress?
A Yes, sir.
Q Is it fair to say it should be dacne along the

same lines as you suggested for instructors; that is to say
that in observing both different examiners and in different
subject areas?

A I would expect so, yes.

Q And what you are really talking about there is
perhaps without being a statistical sample as such is a
reasonable sample of the people involved and the subject
areas involved?

A Yes.

Q Ms., Morisseau, do you recall discussing with me
during your deposition the number of the issues in this case
and the question of whether the Staff had developed an
appropriate methodology to address -- that one might use to

address the issues and also -- why don't you answer that part
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of it first?

A Yes.

Q Okay. And also that the Staff had developed --
had reached, although not final conclusions, some conclusions
with respect to the adequacy of the OARP Committee's methodo-
logy?

A Yes.

Q And both the methodologies that you discussed as
being appropriate at that time and the conclusions with
respect to the adequacy of the OARP Committee's methodology,
as we discussed at that time, were conclusions that had by
that point been reached among the three of you witnesses
by, essentially through consensus; ;m I correct?

A Yes,

Q Do you recall having testified as to whether as
of the date of the deposition the Staff had developed an
appropriate methodology for addressing the issue of whether
Licensee and NRC examinations are an effective way to measure
an operator's ability to run the plant?

MS. WAGNER: I object, getting into the subject
matter of NRC examinations.

I don't believe they are at issue in this case.

MR. JORDAN: I'm really just -- in fact, I think

we probably may have had that objection -- no, we didn't,

in fact, during depositions. But I don't mind dropping it,
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the reference to NRC exams,.
BY MR. JORDAN: (Continuing)
Q Do you recall discussing the fact the Staff had
developed a methodology at that point?
A Yes.
Q And had the Staff, in fact, developed one?
(The witnesses are conferring.)
A I don't believe we did at the time. I think we
' had discussed it among the three of us but we really hadn't
layed out a methodology yet for specifically the exams. I
could be wrong.
(Pause.)
Q Ms. Morisseau, I will hand yov your deposition.
I think you may have seen us go through this process once
before, or some time before.
I will ask you to read Page 22, Line 10 through
Page 23, Line 18, and certainly you are welcome to review
whatever else you feel you need to in the deposition for
context.
I suggest you look at Page 21, beginning at about
Line 16 to see that we are discussing the guestion of the
methodology related to the gquestion of whether Licensee
exams are an effective way to measure an operator's ability

to run the plant.

A Okay. And where do you want me to start reading?
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Q Page 22, Line 6 actually. And if you would also
tell us the date of that deposition? I believe if you look
to the first page on the inside you will see it.

A The date of the deposition is Monday, November
5th, 1984.

(The witness is looking at the document.)

I'm starting at Line 11.

Q I believe I wanted you to start at Line 6.

A I'm sorry. "Question: Have you developed or
determined what you believe to be an appropriate methodology
to answer that question?

"Answer: Yes.

. "Question: What is chat methodology?

"Answer: Well, first of all you would have to
examine the examinations. You would need -- and this is an
appropriate methodology, this is not to say that I would
necessarily do it myself. You would need to look at those
examinations and determine what knowledge and skills or
abilities would be needed to answer tlie questions or in the
case of an oral or a simulator exam to answer those kinds of
questions and then determine whether that has got to do with
running the plant or not.

"Question: How would ycu go about that?

"Answer: Well, primarily you would consult with

someone like Mr. Buzy or any other, what I consider to be, a
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nuclear subject matter expert. That is not my field of
expertise and that is why we work in a team.
"Question: How would you go about determining
whether the exams have to do with running the plant?
"Answer: Well, under normal circumstances when
you look at any exam with respect to job performance you are
trying to validate an exam against performance, and so one

of the things we suggest in our methodclogy, for instance,

if you would over a long period of time would look at the
individual license holders, exam results and the performance
in the overall training program, compared to his performance

evaluations, assuming the Personnel Department evaluates

performance. And you can also, assuming that certain LER's
are identified by the person who had firsthand responsibility
for something, how much of that goes into the person's per-

formance evaluation, how does it stack up against exam results.”

Is that it?
Q I think so. Thank you.
A Yes. Let me say that when I answered that question

in the deposition I meant, yes, we had certainly identified
some of the methodology but we certainly had not put any-
thing down on paper yet.

And I should have said that I guess.
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Q You had in fact, as you just said, developed
what at that point you believed to be the methodology for
that particular gquestion?
A (Witness Morisseau) I believe so.
JUDGE LINENBERGER: A guestion of clarification
here. Ms. Morisseau, you seemed to advert to, or specifically
you did advert to the question of whether the Personnel

Department did certain things there.

Now, indeed, I can see in some thecretical way
that that might be a logical division of efforts, but might !
not the kind of thing you ascribe having been done by a
Personnel Department also be done by a Training Department,
or were you making ; distinction there that I don't understand
the significance of?

WITNESS MORISSEAU: I believe when I was referring
to the personnel records I was looking towards performance
on the job specifically. Yes, the Training Department might
do the same kinds of things.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Okay. Fine. Thank you.

BY MR. JORDAN:
Q Mr. Buzy, do you recall discussing with me during
the deposition, your deposition whether the staff had
developed a methodology on the gquestion of whether licensed
examinations are an effective way to measure an operator's |

ability to run the plant?
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A (Witness Buzy) Yes, I do.

Q Do you recall telling me that you had not yet
developed a methodology to address that question?

A In my mind, yes, at the time of the deposition.

Q And the time of the deposition was the same

afternoon as Ms. Morisseau's deposition, although somewhat

earlier?
A That is correct.
Q Ms. Morisseau, do you recall discussing with

me during your deposition the gquestion of an appropriate
methodology to address the question of whether the training
program actually enhances the operator's knowledge or simply
éncouraqes memorization for test taking purposeg?

A Yes.

Q And at that time you explained to me that the
staff had developed a methodology? Do you recall that?

A I would have to see my deposition. For one
point of clarification, when you taik to me and you say

"you," I assume you mean me and not the staff, because there

were three of us.

Q Yes. Actually when I -~ I will +ry to be a little

more careful on that. Obviously when I am asking you
whether you were in a deposition at a give time, that does

mean you personally.

But you had testified earlier today that the
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methodologies were developed by a consensus, and the
conclusions reached by a consensus, and in those senses
I mean the staff, and I will ask that specifically.

A Ultimately what went into our testimony was the
consensus, our written prefiled testimony was the consensus.
A lot of the methodology that was developed, I was winging
it at the time working out a methodology. So when you said
to me in my deposition "you," I always assumed you meant me
and not necessarily the three of us.

Q I believe you just read from your depositiou
at pages 22 and 23. I would like you now to read, and at
least for the moment I don't think I will bother to ask
you'to read it aloud since it may just clutter the record.

I would like you to read from page 23, after
where you stopped, to page 25, line 6 and then I will pose
some guestions on that. And of course you can read whatever
else you feel you need to.

Again, if you want to put it in the record, that
is fine, but you don't need to if you don't want to.

A Okay.

(Pause while the witness reviews the testimony.)

Okay.

Q At that time we were discussing a methodology
that had been developed by the Staff to address a particular

issue, that is one of the issues that had to be addressed
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by the OARP Committee, am I correct?

A Yes.
o] What was the issue that we were discussing?
A We were talking about an appropriate methodology

for comparing some test results with on-the-job performance
and the validation of the exams or the training program
with respect to handling rare or emergency events was your

question.

Q And at that time you explained to me the methodolody

that you had just been discussing with me on that point had
been developed among the three of you by consensus, right?
£ Yes, I said that.
Q Thus, at least with respect to°that particular

one, the three of you had developed a methodology by

sonsensus?
A That was my impression at the time.
Q And was it also your impression at the time that

the three of you had developed a methodology by consensus
on the gquestion of whether -- I believe the question we
were discussing earlier of whether the licensee exams were
an effective way to measure operator ability to run the
plant?

A Not especially. I thought you were asking that
gquestion of me specifically. I den't believe you asked me

about consensus when you asked that gquestion. You asked
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the guestion about consensus when we were talking about
the simulator.

Q The issue you just discussed, at least when I
asked you the specific question?

A Yes.

Q So your testimony is on that particular issue
you had by then developed a consensus, but not at least on
the one that we were discussing a little while earlier on
the exams?

A I believe so.

Q Can you identify the other issues with respect

to which you had achieved consensus as of the date of your

deposition?

2 I would have to read all of this in order to
tell you.

Q I think I can speed that up. At least I hope

I can speed that up.
I think we just discussed the quest®~n of whether

the issue of the methodology for addressing the gquestion
of whether the training enhances knowledge or encourages
memorization, and obviously I am paraphrasing therz. When
did the staff reach some consensus as to that appropriate
methodology?

2 On what specifically? I am sorry.

Q Okay. The issue is whether the training program
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actcvally enhances knowledge or encourages memorization for
test taking purposes?

A I don't really recall. The problem, Mr. Jordan,
is that when we sat down and tried to develop a methodology,
and as I said, I did frame a great deal of that methodology,

then we wrote it, then we massaged it and we looked at it.

Nothing at NRC ever stays the same as when you

wrote it the first time. So if you are going to hang me

by my thumbs for what may have been consensus the first time

we wrote that and put some of those things together, we

still hadn't really written our prefiled testimony. And
when you look and read things over again you change them.
There is no gquestion about that.

So if things changed between my deposition and
the prefiled testimony, it is part of the process.

Q Actually your statement leads me rather well
out of what we were just doing and into another gquestion,
and that is one of the reasons, 1 take it, that things
changed at the NRC as you are moving towards ultimate issuance
of a document or testimony or a report or whatever it is,
is that you make every effort to assure you have the facts
that you need before you reach conclusions.

A That is correct.

Q And in fact the reason that you dn that is

because you think it is an inappropriate methodolegy to
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reach conclusions without having done the factual work
necessary to reach the conclusions?

A T am not sure I understand that question. Could

you clarify what you mean by the reason that you do that?
Q I am sorry? That is all right. I will be

specific. |

If the NRC Staff were to reach conclusions on
the adequacy of the training program at TMI, at least in the

context, as you explain in your testimony, using the methodolojy

\
\
that you believe appropriate, you would in fact implement
the entire methodology and gather all the information called
for, correct?
A As much as you possibly could.
Q And you would not reach conclusions as to the

adequacy of the program before you had actually gathered

that information, correct?

A (Witness Persensky) Are you asking Ms. Morisseau
or me?

Q You can answer.

A (Witness Persensky) I am not sure what area

you are trying to get us into, but in fact when we do a
review of a training program we are limited by the regulations.
Therefore, we do everything we can within the constraints
upcn us.

As we indicated in our testimony, the methodology
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that we were proposing at this time is not the typical NRC |
l

methodology.

Q Right, and I understand that. That is why I
in fact referred to your testimony because in essence although
yoca have, as you just explained, limits, et cetera, you

developed a methodology you believed appropriate for applica- .

tion in this instance and that is what you testified to.

A That is correct. E

I

Q And having decided that is an appropriate ,
methodology, you would not then reach conclusions =-- you would'

not then do a small amount of the work, reach conclusions
and then attempt to justif  the conclusions you had already
reached. You would go ahead 2nd do the work and then reach

-

the conclusions, right? .

A Within the constraints of resources at the time.

Q And there comes a point within the constraints
of resources and time, I assume, in which you wouldn't reach
the conclusions because you hadn't done enough of the work,
riéht?

A I beiieve it depends upon the use to which the
conclusions are being put.

Q Well, for example, what if the conclusions are
to be given to the NRC sc the NRC can -- the Commissioners
that is -- as is true of the OARP Committee Special Report,

so that the Commissioners can take that report into account
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in deciding whether to restart a reactor and actually allow
that reactor to begin again, to begin coperating again?

A I would believe we would make every effort we
could to do the thorough or the complete job before we were
to submit a final document.

Q Would you agree with me, Mr. Persensky, that --
and this is another subject by the way -- that an inadequacy
in the methodology used by the OARP Committee was the failure
of the Committee to assure that it had full information about
the status of Mr. Frederick as of the time that the Committee
issued its Special Report?

A Could you repeat that question?

MR. JORDAN: You want the question.back. Could
we have the guestion back, please.

(The pending question was read by the reporter.)

WITNESS PERSENSKY: A limitation is not having
full imformation on the significant individuals within the
Training Department in this case.

BY MR. JORDAN:

Q Including Mr. Frederick?

A In this case Mr. Frederick, yes.

MR. JORDAN: Your Honor, I am looking now at
my notes on the oral examination this moraning. I have to
say that I can see at least cne area where I want to take

the cpportunity to review what they have said carefully
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against the depositions which obviously I cannot do now.

As to whether that would ultimately require
live testimony, I can't say. It strikes me as an area
we may be able to reach an agreement as to what was in
depositions or not.

That is a particular point I can focus on now.
I can say that I also may be able to do some cross with
an opportunity to go through this for a few minutes and
get as much done as I could reasonably do now on the
oral testimony.

JUDGE SMITH: It is your option.

MR. JORDAN: I am suggesting I guess a break
so I can take a look and see.what I can do that is useful
now.

JUDGE SMITH: All right. We will take a
10-minute break.

(Recess.)
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(11:40 a.m.)

JUDGE SMITH: During the recess, it became
apparent that Ms. Bradford, who had injured her ankle
earlier this morning needed medical attention. She decided
to go to the hospital.

We are going to proceed with the examination
of this panel. She stated that she had no cross examination
of this panel presently planned. That perhaps she would have
had cross examination following the Licensee's examination,
but she does have cross examination of the OARP Committee.

We will try to accommodate her cross examination
needs. She has.called for Ms. Doroshow to come and see what
can be done. In the meantime, howevér, I see no reason why
we should not proceed with the cross examination of this
panel, and await later developments.

MR, JORDAN: Thank you, Your Honor.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. JORDAN: (Continuing)

Q . You testified in the supplemental direct this
morning -- 1 believe it was you, Dr. Persensky -- to the
effect -- with respect to training facilities and use of
materials. Referring to your testimony on page 34, I believe.

) (Witness Persensky) Yes,.

Q My question is I think you referred to live testimony

by Dr. Gardner concerning the fact that he had reviewed the
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use of some training material.

A Yes, that was, to the best of my recollection,
Dr. Gardner's observations of instructors in classrooms.

Q And those specific training materials were what?

A I believe he discussed the use of view graphs or
overhead --

Q From an overhead projector?

A Yes. These are lesson plans. I don't know if
there were slide projectors involved or not. I can't remember
all of the specifics, but they did talk to =-- one of the
Committee members did talk to the use of facilities by the
instructors.

Facilities and equipment.

Q When you say, 'talk to,' you mean talk about?
A Yes, talk about, in their live testimony.
Q Thus, you remove your bullet, so to speak, or

your limitation only to that extent?

A Yes.

Q In other words, you don't know about the review of
any other training aide and materials or use of facilities?

A Except to the extent that the BPTS is a type of
training aid, and I believe it was Dr. Christianson that

discussed the mock-up, which again is a training aid.

Q Do you know whether that included the particular itens

that you have just discussed, which were the items d.scussed
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-- I believe were the items discussed in the Committee's
live testimony, encompassed all of the training aids?

A I don't know if it encompassed all of it, but it
did represent a sampling of the use of training aids.

Q But you have no basis or knowledge as to whether

it was really a representative sampling of the use of training

aids?

I I have no knowledge of the representativeness of
it, but I feel that in their explanation, they indicated they
felt it was a fair sample. ,

MR. JORDAN: That is all I have. That is subject
again to going over this and determining whether there is
something else I need to pursue that I don't feel prepared
to do today. !

JUDGE SMITH: All right. Mr. Au?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. AU:

Q I guess this is a question addressed to the panel.
Which member prepared the list on page 8 of documents which
the OARP Committee should have reviewed?

MS. PAUSER: Mr. Au, could you speak up. I can't
hear you over here.

MR. AU: Yes, I will.

BY MR. AU: (Continuing)

Q I asked which member of the panel prepared the list
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of documents on page 8 of the testimony =-- which runs from
page 8 to the top of page 9.

A (Witness Perensky) We all contributed to that
list.

Q Turning to the top of page 9, the report which is
listed as D'Arcy, Paul F. and Sauer, John R, "Priority

Concerns of Licensed Nuclear Operators at TMI and Oyster

Creek and Suggested Action Steps," why did you consider that
document significant for the OARP Committee to review?

A Primarily because it was one of the documents
that addressed the attitudes of employees at TMI, and it was

a published document that was available for their review.

Q Did you look at the conclusions at all?

A At the conclusions of that particular report? §
Q Yes.

A I personally did not look at that, the conclusions

of that report, but with regard to the preparation of this
particular testimony, I don't think that was necessary for
this panel to do, only to the extent- that we were aware that
it addressed attitudes, and ALAB-772 did indicate that as
one of the issues that should be addressed by the reopened
proceedings.

Q So is it vour testimony that you think that

document is significant because of the subject matter that

it covers?
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A Because of the subject matter, I guess.

Q Turning to the bottom of page 9, you make the
statement that interviews with management should not carry
an inappropriate amount cf weight.

What did you mean by, 'an inappropriate amount of
weight?'

A I believe at this point we were trying to indicate
that the decisions made by an evaluation committee, such as
the OARP Committee, should not be based solely on reports or
interviews with management. That they should -- that the
entire process should be gone through before conclusions
were raised.

Q Well, let me try to cl&rify yohr term, 'solely.'
Would you also say that the report should not be based
primarily on interviews with management?

A That should be one of the factors taken into
account, but it should not be the only factor. Primarily,
if you look at our total methodology, there is a lot of data
that would be collected -- information collected -- and all
of that informaticn should be put into the frame work of
the source of the information.

Q Well, I guess I am trying to determine how much

weight is inappropriate. I presume a hundred percent is

inappropriate.

A A hundred percent is inappropriate.
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Q But you are not saying what less than a hundred

percent is appropriate?

A I don't think I can quantify that.
Q What is the source of your inability to quantify?
-3 It is a qualitative judgment. 1In the sense that

if one were to come to do an evaluation of this sort, and

their only input was from interviews and presentations made

by managers, saying hey, we have a good program, whatever

it is. That would definitely be an inappropriate amount.

If you have the time and resources to go forth
and do interviews with the Staff that are doing the training,
the Staff that are receiving the training, then you would use
pérhaps -- we talked about quality assurance before. i

Here is the general outline that came from the
management. This is sort of the bottom line from the management
standpoint. You then go forth into other types of data gathering
or information gathering which would validate or corroborate
those statements or find differences.

If you find a lot of validation or acceptance of
those same concepts in your other date gathering, then it
would have a higher weight in a sense than if you find no
corroboration.

So, it depends a lot on what other information you
are finding during your data collection effort. I don't think

you can say a third of it has to be by interviews of trainees,
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a third of it has to be by interviews of trainers, and a
third by interviews of management. I can't quantify it in
that way. It depends on what your findings are.

Q I guess I have a little trouble with the way you
stated the confirmation of the finding of the management

views.

In doing the quality assurance check that you :
suggest, to find the high degree of correlation between what
management states and what the interviews and the check --
the interviews -- the quality assurance check procedure
discovers, isn't -- doesn't that lead to a conclusion that

there is a higher degree of confidence in what management

told you? .
A Yes.
Q It has nothing to do with what weight you have

assigned to what management -- assigned to the management
interviews, does it?

A I guess I am having trouble understanding what
you are trying to get at. I think the issue here is whether
you can cuantify in some way these types of interviews. 1f
the findings are consistent, I would say that yes we have
eorroborated those -- the statements made bv management,
and therefore, we have a high degree of faith in them.

Whereas, if they are inconsistent, then we have

a lower degree of faith. But again, I can't put a number on
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Q Okay. But whether you have a great deal of faith
or not has nothing to do with your statement that interviews
with management should not carry an inappropriate amount of
weight, does it?

A Yes.

Q It does?

A It does.

Q Okay. I will move on to something else, then.

On page 16 of your testimony, in answer to Question No. 26,
the last sentence, you state: Personnel data concerning
attrition rates and absenteeism should also be used as a
resource for checking employee satisfaction.

Why do you believe personnel data relative to
absenteeism is an important measure of employee satisfaction?
A Thought I cannot give you specific references
for research in this area, that has been shown to be highly
corroloated to employee satisfaction. Absenteeism rates
in various industries have been shown to relate to other

measures of satisfaction.

Q Do vou rate that more important than the attrition
4 - -

Again, I don't know that there is a quantitative
ference. If we could put all these numbers into a

computer and do some sort of multi-factor analysis, there may
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be some numbers that come out, but I think in general they
are somewhat equivalent in their rating.

Q From your review of the information and testimony
provided by the OARP Review Committee, did you look to see
if they determined rates of absenteeism?

A I don't remember personally whether they looked

at absenteeism. I know attrition was mentioned.

A (Witness Morisseau) I am sorry. Definitely they
mentioned attrition. I do not remember anything about
absenteeism.

Q Do you consider that both factors have to be
considered in conjunction?

A (Witness Pers?hsky) To be absolutely thorough,
I think that both factors should be reviewed, ves.

Q Did you do an exam comparison of GPU nuclear
exams with other utility exams?

A No, we did not.

Q Did you compare performance of GPU nuclear
operators on NRC exams with other utility operators?

MR. JORDAN: Objection.

MS. WAGNER: I object as well. I think this
goes well beyond the scope of this witness' testimony.

I would like to see the relationship. You
understand there was no evaluation done by these witnesses

of the training program at TMI in the course of preparing
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their testimony.

MR, AU: I am just trying to explcore whether they
did not do that type of evaluation.

MS. WAGNER: I think they made it very clear in
their written testimony that they did not do an evaluation
of TMI-1 training program for the purpose of testifying here

today.
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MR. AU: Okay. I withdraw the question.
BY MR, AU: (Continuing)
Q Turning to Page 33 of the testimony, you place
some inference on structuring of the interviews at the end
of the first paragraph on Page 33 where you state: There is
no indication that the Committee structured their interviews
in a way that such a comparison could be made.
Why are structured interviews important?
A (Witness Persensky) Primarily to assure that
the data is reliable, any data that you might collect during
such interviews, and so that you could make comparisons, the
same types of questions. Not necessarily the same exact
questioni but questions addressed in the same areas and asked
in a similar manner of a similar set of respondents, is
necessary to do what might be considered a longitudinal study
where you are starting at one point and saying: Here is a

measure of one.

And if you want to keep doing that same kind of
measure to measure that same attribute, you would use a
similar structured format.

Q And do you believe that structured interviews
are necessary to judge attitudes over a long period of
time?

A Yes.

Q Do you believe that attitudes change over a short
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term, say, in a matter of a month or two?

A They could change, yes, depending on the
environment.

Q And do you believe that in a small program, such
as TMI-1l, it is necessary to conduct structured interviews?

A If your purpose is to compare those particular --
the results of those interviews with the results of other
interviews.

Q Well, how about if the purpose is to gauge
employee morale or attitudes?

A Oﬁ a one-time basis? I think it makes it easier
to explain your findings if you have a structured interview
format. And so that you cay say, I at least asked the same
question of everyone that was in the respondent's group.

Q Okay. But it would make no difference as to the
size of the program whether a structured interview is neces-
sary or not?

A I 40 not believe that it would make a difference
with regard to that. I think you should always have some
sort of structure tc your interview format.

Q You believe that there should be a structure
regardless of the size?

A Yes.

MR. AU: Thank you. I have no other questions.

MS. BAUSER: Judge Smith, in view of Ms.




$9-3-SueT 1

& ‘

10
n
12
. .18
14
15
16
17
18
19
20

21

23

24

Age-Faiavg' Reporters, Inc.

25

33,191
Bradford's absence and t'e hour, I thought it micht be
worthwhile to wait until after lunch to proceed with my
cross-examination and her interest in Licensee's case.
JUDGE SMITH: All right., We will return at
one o'clock.
(Whereupon, the hearing is recessed at 12:02 p.m.,

to reconvene at 1:07 p.m., this same day.)
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AFTERNOON SESSION

(1:07 p.m.)
JUDGE SMITH: All right. You may proceed.
It should be noted that Ms. Doroshaw is here. Are you
going to try to fill in for Ms. Bradford until she returns?
MS. DOROSHAW: Yes. I should say that I know
that Ms. Bradford intends to question the OARP panel, and
I don't know whether they will be up today. But if there is
any possibility at whatever time her questioning might come
up, it might be put off until tomorrow.
JUDGE SMITH: You mean her order of it?
MS. DOROSHAW: Yes.
JUDGE SMITH: Ms. Bauser.
Whereupon,
JULIUS J. PERSENSKY,
JOSEPH J. BUZY
-and-

DOLORES S. MORISSEAU

resumed the witness stand as witnesses called by and on behalf |

of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission Staff and, having pre-
viously been duly sworn, were further examined and testified
as follows: ;
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MS. BAUSER:

Q I will address my questions to the panel generally
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unless I know that one of you is particularly knowledgeable
in an area and I would ask that the most knowledgeable person
answer the question.

On Pages 14 through 16 of your testimony, a
number of references are made to the RHR report and to
Supplement 4 of NUREG 0680. I think that actually the
references are sprinkled throughout your testimony to those
two documents,

First of all, could you tell me what NUREG 0680,
Supplement 4 is?

A (Witness Persensky) Well, NUREG 0680 is the

SER with regard to the restart of TMI. And Supplement 4 refers

at least in part, to some studies that were done with regard
to the RHR and Beta Reports that were done for the utility.

Q Are there particular parts of Supplement 4 to
NUREG 0680 that the Staff believes should have been looked
at by the Committee?

A Those parts that relate to operator attitude
towards the training program.

Q Do you have a copy of the document in front of
you, Supplement 4?

2 There is one here at the table, ves.

Q Okay.

MR. JORDAN: Your Honor, if there are to be

questions on this subject, we don't happen to have copies

1
i
l
1 4

|
|
!
|
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here.
MS. BAUSER: I do.
MR. JORDAN: That would be helpful.
(Copies of the document are distributed to
the Board members and the parties.)
BY MS. BAUSER: (Continuing)

Q Before we turn to the actual report, let me ask
some preliminary questions.

Did the NUREG 0680, Supplement 4, examine -- it
examined, did it not, what the RHR Report found?

A (Witness Persensky) It was primarily a Staff
evaluation of the RHR Report and some comparisons that our
Staff made in terms of some interviews that were done by our
Staff.

Q And it's correct, is it not, that the purpose
of the report was to determine whether there was information
in the RHR Report, among the other reports that were looked
at, that had -- that was a concern to the Staff; is that
right?

A That was part of the purpose of it. Yes.

Q And in reviewing the RHR Report in Supplement 4,
the Staff also considered, did it not, the methodology used
by RHR or, let me say, examined how the RHR Report process
had been conducted, did it not? How the interviews were

conducted?
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A Okay. It examined the interviews and the
questionnaire that was used to conduct those interviews.

Q And it, in fact, examined limitations, did it not,
in how one could use the RHR Report in uaderstanding both
what -- well, first, in understanding operator attitudes?

MR. JORDAN: I object. I think we -- the point
of the Staff's testimony and the scope of the Staff's testimony
is limited to the methodology that should have been employed
by the OARP Committee. The testimony of the Staff is, in
essence, that the OARP Committee should have locked at RHR
and should have looked at Supplement 4 and what was contained
in Supplement 4.

The Staff doés no- testify to what is actually
in Supplement 4, to the findings in Supplement 4, to the types
of things that Supplement 4 found either of substance or re-
lated to any other aspect of the RHR Report. Thus, the only
relevance of Supplement 4 is that it should have been looked
at as part of the OARP Committee's methodblogy.

Thus, I think that questions that get into what
Supplement 4 actually found are outside the scope of the
Staff's testimony. And I'm concerned, in addition, that
actual findings in Supplement 4, that is to say, substantive
findings in Supplement 4, either with respect to the RHR
Report methodology or with respect to the findings made in

RHR are certainly outside the scope of the Staff's testimony
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which relates only to the methodology that should have been
employed by the OARP Committee and does not relate to sub-
stantive findings about training programs or attitudes.

MS. BAUSER: I would like to address a number of
different aspects of what Mr. Jordan just said.

The Staff position in their testimony is that it
was important, as I understand it, or at least it would have
been valuable for the OARP Committee to, one, to loosx at the
RHR Report, to have looked at it in particular in the May/June
time frame; and, furthermore, to have essentially used the
methodology or, to put it another way, patterned itself after
the methods used by the individuals who conducted the RHR
Report in doing intex;views themselves.

It's also the position of the Staff that
Supplement 4 should have been considered. 1 don't see how
it is possible for Licensec to address the question of
whether those positions are in fact correct without examining
what those reports are and what they say.

I think, furthermore, the issue of operator
attitude and how the Committee should have looked at it and
when they should have looked at it and what data points they
should have looked at and how many data points they should
have looked at, and whether you look at one data point or
more than one data point, all of this has been the focus of

testimony of UCS's case and to some extent of the Staff's case
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as well by reference to these two documents.

So, I think that it is Licensee's entitlement at
this point to challenge this position, which happens to be
a position that UCS shares at least in part, namely that the
RHR Report is something that should have been looked at very
carefully by the Committee in the May time frame. I think
that Licensee is entitled to raise questions about that.

MS. WAGNER: The Staff has no objections at this
time to this line of questioning, because as Ms. Bauser has
pointed out the Staff did mention that the OARP Committee
should have reviewed Supplement 4.

I think to the extent that she inquires into what
}t is that the Staff believes the Committee should have
gleaned from Supplement 4, tbat's perfectly appropriate.
That is a perfectly appropriate area to delve into. So,

I have no objection at this time.

However, these witnesses are not here to sponsor
Supplement 4. The Staff's investigation which resulted in
Supplement 4 is not, as I'm sure everyone knows, part of
the Staff's case here. But I do believe that this line of
questioning as far as it has gone now is perfectly all right.

(The Board members are conferring.)

MR. JORDAN: Your Honor, there is a degree to
which I think that Licensee can examine with respect to

Supplement 4., I think --
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#9-10-SueT 1 JUDGE WOLFE: Do you agree or disagree with Ms.

2| wWagner --

3 MR. JORDAN: Well, I think ==
’ “ JUDGE WOLFE: -- to the extent that she has
5| limitations on the cross-examination?
6 MR. JORDAN: Well, I couldn't really tell. I
7 couldn't really tell. I thought I might as she began her
8!l objection, but I wasn't clear as she -- I thought as she
9 began that we might simply be drawing lines in different
10|l  places, drawing basically the same lines.
" I really couldn't tell from what she said whether

12 that's the case. I think that what is fundamental is that

" 13| the use -- the Staff's use of RHR and Supplement 4 in ti is
4 testimony is for a methodological purpose. It is not for
15 the purpose -- and as Ms. Wagner says, they do not sponsor
16 the Supplement 4 for the purpose of what is stated or found
17 in Supplement 4.
"“ And I do not think it is appropriate and it is
19

beyond the scope of their testimony to get into and attempt

20 to establish as facts that could be relied on in findings at

21 least what the findings were in Supplement 4.
‘ 2 Now, I would add an additional point, and that
3 is the reference to Supplement 4 has been here since this
24 4 : .
& o testimony was filed. And I believe some rebuttal testimony
25

was filed. And the rebuttal testimony could indeed have gone
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into Supplement 4 in the sense of some kind of methodology

or how the OARF Committee should have used it or not. That
was the appropriate time. It is not the appropriate time

to spring this document now, not that it was unavailable to
the parties before. But to attempt to get into detail on
this document when Licensee chose not to do that in the very
rebuttal testimony that it filed to respond to this testimony,
I would object to that.

JUDGE SMITH: The Board agrees with Ms. Bauser's
argument that so long as the Staff is faulting the Committee
for not taking iuto account Supplement 4, Licensee is
entitled tu inqu..e on the basis for the Staff's view that
they should have.

It seems to me a simple, routine, ordinary cross-
examination.

Now, with respect to your other point, your
major point, and that is to what extent would they be able
to rely upon the substantive findings of Supplement 4, that's
a different matter. I think that you are much closer to a
valid objection there.

I don't know that that is her purpose. I don't
see it as being her purpose. But if it is her purpose to
produce through cross-examination of the Staff panel portions
of Supplement 4 for the purpose of relying upon it, then I

think your objection has much greater validity.
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And we should perhaps hear argument if that's

what she has in mind. But for the purpose of cross-examination,

she certainly has the right to find out why the Staff believes
that that was an important step in the methodology.

So to that extent your objection is overruled.

MS. BAUSER: I don't remember the question that
I asked that prompted the objection.

WITNESS PERSENSKY: Neither do we.

(The court reporter read the last guestion

back.)

I
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JUDGE SMITH: Was that enough for you to pick it
up?

MS. BAUSER: I understood. I think I can repeat
the question, but I would like to be clear on something
before we go down this line.

I am trying to accomp’ish a couple of things

at the same time and I don't think I sometimes one question

will do more than one thing. So I would like to make it
clear right now.
I think that the Staff's position that the ;

Committee should have looked at the RHR report and paid

.attention to the operator attitude that that reporé alleged1y§
|

!

represents is put in issue in effect-by Suppiement 4 itself,
which challenges a number of the findings in the RHR report. é
Now I can't show that completely without going |
to those findings and why it is that Supplement 4 essentially:
places very numerous caveats on one's reliance on RHR, and
I think that then raises questions about the need for the
Committee to have looked at that report.
JUDGE SMITH: That was the tenor of our ruling,
and for that purpose you should be allowed to examine.
But for the purpose of disparging the RHR report directly, |

we haven't reached that and I think you have big problems

if you do try to do that.

MS. BAUSER: All I wanted to say is that I
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think when I do this there is going to be a contrast, but

I think the point is here, and the fundamental guestion
raised by the staff's testimony, and what I am doing here

is is this something that the Committee should have looked
at and what criticisms can be made of their effort and their

view of operator attitudes, for example, because they didn't

look at it.

MR. JORDAN: I think that she essentially

described, as you say, what the Board had earlier ruled.
I think what is important under the Board's ruling is that

it is one thing to address whether there were findings on ;
the subject that the Committee should have looked at or ;
that somebody says the Committee should have looked at, and
whether there was some other report related to those findings
that also had some findings that may have indicated less,
that may have indicated some less reason to look at the
original findings. That is okay under the Board's ruling.

What is not okay is to use the findings for
the purpose of establishing what they show.

JUDGE SMITH: That is right.

MR. JORDAN: And that is what needs to be
avoided.

JUDGE SMITH: That is right, and I think that

her concern is that, regardless of what either of those two
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motives are or purposes are, the questions may be the same.
She wants to state what her purpose is, but she is concerned
about -- well, she just wants to forewarn us as I understand
what you are saying.

MR. JORDAN: I would say that if we establish
now that the findings of Supplement 4, however they may come
in, are not to be considered for their substance, but for
the other purpose we have been discussing, and that that is
the ruling, and I don't think the Board has actually gotten
to that point in making a ruling =---

JUDGE SMITH: We have gotten about as close as
we can to it, and I don't think we have to now in view of
Ms. Bauser's statemeht ¢ purpose.

The reason why we haven't gone all the way is
that I don't know if she may sometime down the road actually
try to under different circumstances try to get Supplement
4 into evidence substantively. I don't know.

I mean the issue is not before us because of
her avowed purpose of cross-examination, but it is right
at the margin of being before us.

MR. JORDAN: Absolutely. I have no problem
with proceeding on the premise that, as I think you are
suggesting, tha* the use of the croes that is about to come
is limited to the purpose that has been expressed.

But it seems to me that being the case, if that
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purpcse changes, we should be told about it.

JUDGE SMITH: That is right, exactly.

MR. JORDAN: And I shouldn't have to sort of look
around the barn and try and find it.

MS. BAUSER: I appreciate that Judge Smith. The
reason, as you stated, I restated my position is I didn't
what there to be any ambiguity ab % the ability to rely
on the statements that I want to go through, albeit perhaps
not for the purpose that is of concern to Mr. Jordan.

JUDGE SMITH: All right. I think that there is
a meeting of minds.

MR. JORDAN: Okay.

BY MS. BAUSER:

Q I believe that the question thze* [ asked the
panel was whether the NUREG 0680 Supplement 4 examined
limitations in how one could use the RHR report to understand
operator attitude?

A (Witness Morisseau) I don't believe that we
looked exclusively at the limitations of how it could be
used. We also were seeking clarification and that is why
we f{ramed additional questions to elicit resonses that might
give us a better idea of what was meant in some cases.

Q Let me ask you this. The Staff determined, did
it not, that in the first place the RHR report was intended
to represent a survey of operator attitude towards a number

of -- well, about the things that might be of interest to
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the operators at a given point in time? Is that correct?
A (Witness Persensky) That is correct.

Q And what was that given point in time approximately,

the time frame?

2 (Witness Morisseau) It was late in 1982 I believe.
You are talking about when the survey was actually done?

Q Yes. Would you turn your attention to page

3-11 of Supplement 4, and I believe it says there that although|

the RHR report was dated March 15, 1983, the actual surveys |

and group discussions were held as much as eight months earlier;

Does that refresh your recollection, Ms. Morisseau? '
A Yes. _ ’ é
Q And it was the staff's conclusion, was it not,

that with respect to many of the subjects covered in the 5

RHR report, such as operator training, that there had been

numerous changes made since that time, and that therefore |

the report represented no more than a behavioral sample of

attitude at the time that it was given?

A I believe so. {

Q And just to put that in context, that time

frame was in the months immediately following the Special
Master's Report and then the Licensing Board decision on
cheating in this case; is that correct?

A Yes.



Sim 10-6

~

&

10
"
12
‘ 13
14
15
1
17
18
19
20
21

. 22

23

24
Ace-Feders! Reporters, Inc.
25

33,206
MR. JORDAN: May we have a clarification. I think

the record may be a little unclear. Are you referring to

the time frame during which the RHR surveys were done, that

is the time frame that was assumed in answering the gquestion?
MS. BAUSER: That was the assumption of my question,

Is that correct, Ms. Morisseau?

WITNESS MORISSEAU: I believe so.
BY MS. BAUSER:
Q On page 3-12, the second comment made by the Staff

on the context, if you will, in which the RHR report should
be viewed discusses the fact that the data represented in
the report was obtained primarily from written anonymous
questionnaires.

The Staff identified, did it not, several
examples of questions which contained multiple meanings or
were ambiguous and therefore produced difficulty in inter-

preting what the responses of the operators were to those

guestions?
A (Witness Morisseau) Yes.
Q I understand that when the staff went up -- well,

let me ask you this. In the course of doing the work to
prepare NUREG 0680 Supplement 4, the Staff it self conducted
interviews at TMI, did it not?

A That is correct.

Q What time frame was that?
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A In was in June 1983, and I am not sure which

week. I believe it was the week that started with the 7th.

Q That is fine. And as I understand it from reading |

Supplement 4, the focused interviews conducted by the NRC

Staff were designed to permit a relaxed open exchange of

information between the interviewee and the interviewer, and

to the to extent that interviewees did not understand

questions -- well, first, let me stop and let you answer that

guestion before I go on. 1Is that a correct characterization?
A Yes, it is.

JUDGE SMITH: May I interrupt. You are now
addressing the staff's interviews?

MS. BAUSER: Yes. I am contrasting the staff's
iterviews with the interview process that was used by the
RHR report.

JUDGE SMITH: And all of this is still not

related to the substance of the RHR report?

MS. BAUSER: It is related, I believe, to the
weight that should be attached to the RHR report.

JUDGE SMITH: That should have been attached?

MS. BAUSER: Yes.

MR. JORDAN: Wait a minute. As I understood 1it,
and I was about to =-- and you can see sO many questions that
I would have objected to had we not had our previous

discussion == but as I understand it, the point of this is

{
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that one guy argues you should look at RHR and then
essentially the licensee comes along and says well, and in
fact the Staff says they should have looked at Supplement 4

also.

The point of this is not what the Staff interviews
found, for example, or whether the Staff's conclusions
about RHR were correct, but that the OARP Committee should i

have had those sets of conclusions in front of themselves

in doing the work, and the issue is how serious was that
or not in light of what the conclusions were in the different i

documents.

It is not whether the conclusions themselves

were correct, and we are still or that purpose I gatlrer.

MS. BAUSER: That is corect, but I can't do one

without the other.

MR. JORDAN: Okay. I mean I have been withholding’
and I will continue to until I am told we are not doing that. |
JUDGE SMITH: All right. I think you have
made your point perfectly clear, yo. know, that the line
will sound exactly as if you are attacking the substance
of the RHR report and building up the staff's.
Okay, proceed.
BY MS. BAUSER:
Q Am I correct, Ms. Morisseau, that you agreed

with me that the method of interviewing, the guestionnaire
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Sim 10-9 method used by RHR was somewhat different from the focused
2 interviews designed to permit the relaxed open exchange of
3 information that were used by the Staff when they did interviews
. 4 of operators in June of 19837 1Is that correct?
5 MR. JORDAN: I don't think there was an agreement.
6 I think she just asked whether the staff interviews were
7 of a particular type. So I think that mischa?acterizes the g
8 evidence. ?
9 MS. BAUSER: I asked her whether -- well, let f
10 me ask her if she agrees then, if that wasn't what I --- f
" WITNESS MORISSEAU: I am sorry. You are going

12 to have to repeat it before I can tell you what I am agreeing
. 13 to.

14 BY MS. BAUSER:

15 Q My guestion is this. Would you agree that

6 there were ambiguities in the way the questions were phrased

whether she agrees with the RHR report and criticizes the |

£ 22

17 in the RHR report and those questions were contained in

18 questionnaires and there was not a person there to interpret
19 those ambiguities when the operators answered the questions;
20 is that right?

21 MR. JORDAN: I object. The guestion is not

RHR report. 1 thought we were focusing on Supplement 4 which

Ace-Faders! Reporters, Inc.

23
24 the committee should have reviewed, and the guestion is not
what Ms., Morisseau thinks sitting here. It is what is in
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Sm 10-10, Supplement 4 that the Committee should have reviewed or
2 not.
3 MS. WAGNER: The staff has the same objection,
. 4 unless you tie it into what is stated in the report.
S
MS. BAUSER: Let me read what is in Supplement
. 4 which I was endeavoring to simply paraphrase to simplify '
2 and see if you agree with the statements in that document.
. "The data presented in the RHR report were
Y obtained primarily from written, anonymous questionnaires '
;
o completed by oprating personnel. We have identified in ‘
x this report several examples of questions which contained
> multiple meanings or were ambiguous in their intent. Without '
‘ . - an interviewer present to clarify any such ambiguities for l
y the respondents, it is difficult to interpret the responses |
15
» to such guestions."
- Would you agree that that was the staff's finding |
el with respect to the RHR report?
0 WITNESS MORISSEAU: That is what the report
as says.
” BY MS. BAUSER:
. “ Q Would you agree that in contrast to that "The
2 focused interviews conducted by us =-- meaning the staff --
2 were designed to permit a relaxed, open exchange of
ks ot '2"; information between the respondent and the interviewer.
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Thorough answers were encouraged as opposed to checking
a box on a form and clarification of any word or phrase
that was unclear was provided."

Would you agree that that was the approach used
by the NRC staff?

MR. JORDAN: I object again. The gquestion is

whether it is the approach used by the staff. It has

nothing to do with whether it was the approach used by the
NRC staff. The question is whether it was in the Supplement
4 as to whether or not the --- 1

MS. BAUSER: Okay. A preliminary question. 1Is
that what is contained in Supplement 4?

WITNESS MORISSEAU: Yes.

BY MS. BAUSER: |

Q And is Supplement 4 an accurate representation
of what the staff did?

MR. JORDAN: I object. That is irrelevant under
the ruling thus far. The question is not whether it is an
accurate representation of anything. The question is whether |
Supplement 4 should have been reviewed by the Committee and |

the Committee should have reached some conclusions from .it.

MS. BAUSER: 1If the staff chose to use a different
method than the method used in the RHR report, that suggests
that they perhaps had some problem with that method, which

in turn raises some question in my mind as to whether the
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Committee should have lcoked at a document which had those
problems.

JUDGE SMITH: What document?

MS. BAUSER: The RHR report.

JUDGE SMITH: She is going to attack the RHR
report as far as it being a document which should have been
looked at on two bases apparently.

Why can she not attack the staff's criticism

that the committee failed to review the RHR report by cross-
examining Ms. Morisseau on the weaknesses that she now

sitting here perceives in the RHR report, aside from

Supplement 4, for the same reason that we have allowed her
to go into Supplement 4.

However, I think we have come to a closed circle e
now in that you are exploring their criticism -- I mean
you are exploring their criticism of the committee for failing
to have addressed -- to have looked at Supplement 4, but
you are using Supplement 4 I believe to disparage the RHR
report and that is a complete circlg which never ends.

MS, BAUSER: Judge Smith, I think when I started el
first of all, I made a distinction between RHR and Supplement
4 that is important. I believe that I said that the Cummittec.
did not look at the RHR report originally and I was using
this document and the staff's views about the RHR report to

challenge that view.
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JUDGE SMITH: So it is RHR that you are challenging?

MS. BAUSER: Yes.

JUDGE SMITH: It is the RHR report that you are
challenging. You are not by this cross-examination addressing
the staff's criticism of the committee for failing to consider

Supplement 4?

MS. BAUSER: That is correct.

JUDGE SMITH: But you are using Supplement 4 i
as a means of establishing the diminished importance of
having failed to look at RHR?

MS. BAUSEk: Yes.

JUDGE SMITH: And in addition you are using

to use RHR?
MS. BAUSER: Correct. I think this is consistent

with what we have been-saying, but the issue here with ,

this panel is the weight to be given the criticisms that

they have made of the Committee with respect to looking

at RHR and Supplement 4 for that matter. RHR is all I

have directed -- I am not trying to attack Supplement 4 right
now. Obviously I could not be since I am citing to it.

JUDGE SMITH: What we request is that maybe
there had better be a better road map to your cross-

examination. Right now I think it is pretty clear that
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you set out to use Ms. Morisseau's contrasted approach to
disparage RHR, and do that, and then when you begin to
use, if you do, Supplement 4 for the same purpose, make that
clear that is what you are doing and . think it will help
the panel, too, and will help me.

MS. BAUSER: Okay. I don't remember if the
last question was objected to. I believe it was.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, it is overruled based upon
the clarification. Well, I don't know if it is overruled
or not. Let's strike the question, begin with a new one
with the new ground rules for this line.

(Pause.)

JUDGE SMITH: We were talking about ===

MS. BAUSER: I was reading from here and I am

trying to recall where I was.

JUDGE SMITH: Now you are not obliged to do that.

Now that we have made this clarification, you can go directly |

to the witnesses.

BY MS. BAUSER:

Q I believe that the question I asked had to do

with the fact that the approach that the NRC staff used when

they conducted interviews of operators was to permit a relaxed

open exchange of information between the interviewer and

the interviewee and to encourage thorough answers as opposed

to checking a box on a form and to encourage clarification
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nf ambiguities. I know tha 3 a lot, but would you
agree though that that was the nature of the process used

by the staff to interview operators?

A (Witness Buzy) That is correct.
A (Witness Morisseau) That is correct.
Q And it is also correct, is it not, that you then

used follow-up or probe gquestions where you felt that it

was appropriate to clear up any ambiguities that there might
be in your understanding of the operator's intention in
making a statement? é

A (Witness Buzy) Correct.

Q And I tgke,it that -- Mr. Buzy you have been
answering these question; -=- that you believe. that the '
procdls that you used to interview operators was a better
process than the process that was used by the RHR people?

A It was to solicit information for ourselves and
wasn't to compare RHR to our method. We were trying to
determine if there was any tie with safety or anything that
would have to do with any regulatory position. That was our
main purpose of the interviews.

Q Ms. Morisseau, let me ask you thic. In using
the approach that the staff used rather than the quootionnairc;
form that RHR used, was that because the staff felt that

the approach that I have just described was a better approach?

A (Witness Morisseau) I would say Mr Buzy has
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§im 10-16, characterized it accurately, that we were looking for

clarification. Sc, therefore, we had to use a different

2
5 approach than a survey.
. 4 Q Well, given the criticisms that you made of the
5 RHR report questionnaire, would you have felt free to simply
6l use that guestionnaire again?
7 A No. !
8 Q In Supplement 4, the staff also noted that there E
9 may have bee:r some confusion in RHR's interpretation of ;

10 questions because of their lack of appreciation of the
" differenence in different kinds of procedures existent at
12/l Three Misle Island; is that correct?
‘ ; 12 A (Witness Buzy) That is correct.
,‘” Q So, for example, they may have been a complaint
15 about an administrative procedure and not an operating
16 || Procedure; is that correct?
17 A That is correct.

18 |l Q And they may not have appreciated that fact;

19 is that correct?

20 A That is correct.
end Sim 9
Joe fols
E 22 |
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Q So, for example, they may have been hearing a
complaint about an administrative procedure, and not an
operating procedure, is that correct?

A That is correct.

Q And they may not have appreciated that fact, is
that correct?

(No response)

It is also correct, is it not, that problem
identified in Supplement 4 -- problem with the RHR Report ;
that is identified in Supplement 4, is that the report itself
combines operator attitudes and consultant impressions when |
it generally describes what was found, is that correct? ;

A (Witness Morisseau) I believe that is true if you i
read the actual words of the report, ves.

Q Ms. Morisseau, is it not also correct that a
limitation identified by the Staff in the RHR Report is that
the survey was conducted more as a pilot study rather than a i

fully scientific study from which supportable conclusions could

be reached?
A Are you reading this from sub-47?
Q Yes. I am actually reading it from 83-10, which

is one of the attachments contained in Supplement 4. It is
page 15-3 of the document, if you are looking for it.
MS. WAGNER: Could I have a clarification, please?

Are you asking Ms. Morisseau if that is what is said in =-- i
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MS. BAUSER: No. I was asking her whether that
was a limitation that the Staff found, which is reflected
here. That was the basis for my question, but I wasn't --

The bottom of the page is where I am reading it.

A (Witness Morisseau) That is what it says here.

BY MS. BAUSER: (Continuing)

Q And I take it that represents the Staff's view
as to one of the limitations of the RHR Report?

MS. WAGNER: I object to that gquestion. I don't
think -- this document that you are referring to, is not
a document authored by Ms. Morisseau.

At least you certainly haven't established that
it is, and on its face it doesn't seem to be.. I don't believe
that the question is proper under the circumstances. She
is not here to testify as to the Staff's position.

M3. BAUSER: It is my understanding that -- I guess
I am a little surprised at the last statement you made about
not here %o testify about the Staff's position.

MS. WAGNER: As expressed in an inspection report.

The Staff's position is expressed in Supplement 4.

MS. BAUSER: I asked her whether she was familiar
with the fact that -- whether the Staff had this position. I
didn+«t ask her whether she wrote the document, and I believe
she represents the Staff, and she also worked on Supplement 4

which this is attached to in endeavoring to determine how the
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Staff should treat findings that are reported in the RHR Report.

document, and whether it represents the Staff's opinion --

Supplement 4 this information is cited. I know it is

If she doesn't know what is attached to the

MS. WAGNER: Can you refer me back to where in

attached, but it would be my position that the Staff's position

is stated in Supplement 4, and not in the inspection report.

a minute.

MS. BAUSER: I think I can, but it will take me

MS. WAGNER: Not in the inspection report that

is appended to Supplement 4.

that we had been looking at earlier, which is 3~13; we were

looking at 3-12. Oh, no, excuse me. Hold on one moment. |

MS. BAUSER: The pages =-- one page after the pége

I simply can't find the reference off the top. We can

postpone this, and I can find it during the break if that

is necessary.

report.

MS. WAGNER: Why don't we do that then.

MS. BAUSER: It is in the first line of the

MR. JORDAN: First line of what report?
JUDGE SMITH: Abstract. The abstract.

MS. BAUSER: Also Section 1.0 I was looking at,

Judge Smith. You asked for the reference of where reference is
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made to Apvendix A.

MS. WAGNER: I guess I waxn't expressing myself
very clearly. I am sorry. I understand that the Appendix
is attached, and is generally referenced as the inspection
report that led to the work which resulted in Supplement 4.

I would like a cite to, in Supplement 4, to the
material that 'ou are citing in the inspection report as
representing, or asking Ms. Morisseau whether it represents
the Staff's position.

MS. BAUSER: I don't believe that Supplement 4
repeats everything in == I am not sure if I understand your

guestion or not.

MS. WAGNER: I don't believe that the statements

in the inspection report by virtue of being an attachment

to Supplement 4, and by virtue of being the document from
which the work leading into Supplement 4 grew out of, I
don't believe that makes the statements in the inspection

report itself the Staff's position on anything.

And if there is a reference to the item in the
inspection report that you want to represent as the Staff's
position, if there is a reference to that in Supplement 4,

that is a different matter.

MS. BAUSER: I don't understand the nature of the

objection. I can't really respond to it.

MS. WAGNER: Well, Ms. Morisseau had nothing to do
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11-5-Wal |
il with the preparation of the inspection report. !
2 MS. BAUSER: I didn't ask her about preparations. ‘
3 ” I asked her if this was the Staff's position. |
. 4 MS. WAGNER: Well, I believe the people you should
§|| address that guestion to are the people who prepared that
6| report.
7 I don't think she is qualified to state whether u
g || that represents the Staff's position or not. Unless you can f
9!l find that conclusion is reflected in Supplement 4 itself.
10 JUDGE SMITH: You are waiting for a ruling?
n MS. BAUSER: Yes, sir.
12 | JUDGE SMITH: When ig that promotion coming?
. . 13y (Laughter)
4 JUDGE SMITH: Ms. Morisseau, with respect to the
15| statement on page 15-3 at the bottom, absjut the survey was
16 || conducted more as a pilot study as opposed to a fully
17| scientific study, et cetera; do you have any basis upon which
18! you could agree or disagree with that statement?
19 A (Witness Morisseau) Not really, sir.
20 JUDGE SMITH: Sustained.
21 BY MS. BAUSER: (Continuing)
. 22 I Q Ms. Morisseau, did you read the letter of clarificatilon
23!l of May 13, 1983, that was sent by RHR to GPUN as referenced in |
24 || the main body of the RHR Report?
Ace-Feders! Peporters, Inc.
25 A (Witness Morisseau) Yes, I did.
{
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Q Do you recall whether that letter stated that the
survey was conducted more as a pilot study as opposed to a
full scientific study?

IS I don't recall. I would have to have it in f‘ront
of me.

MS. BAUSER: Judge Smith, can I have a moment? I
think I am switching gears to another area, but I want to make
sure before I do.

I am switching gears, Judge Smith.

JUDGE SMITH: Before you leave, Ms. Bauser,
Supplement 4 --

MS. BAUSER: I am not leaving Supplement 4. There
were two different tracks I was taking. I am switching from
the question of the methodology and the Staff's discussion
specifically of that methodology, to =-- contained in
Supplement 4 -- to the question of whether the findings --
whether what is contained in Supplement 4 itself suggests
that the Committee may not have looked at what is contai.ed
in the RHR Report.

JUDGE SMITH: I would like to ask a clarifying
question. for my purpose. What was the initiating purpose of
the inspection upon which Supplement 4 is based?

Let me be more specific. Was it to determine
whether the RHR Report directly affected the Staff's position

on restart, or was it for the purpose of determining whether
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the Licensee failed to make a material report as required by

the 2Atomic Energy Act?

A (Witness Persensky) I am sorry, Judge. Is that

of the supplement, or of the inspection?

JUDGE SMITH: Both. Either or both. The reason I aﬂ

so vague about it is I still don't understand the relationship
hetween the inspection and the report, and I don't understand
the initial purpose of either.

MS. WAGNER: Well, the purpose of the inspection
is briefly stated on Page 2.1 of the inspection document.

I can't summarize it for you right now. I would have to lock
it over again.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, I was reading that, too, and
I ;till couldn't come up with --

WITNESS BUZY: I believe it is in the second
paragraph of page 1.1. About two-thirds down. It starts
with: The Staff requirement -- memorandum from the Commission
Secretary directed us, et cetera.

MR. GOLDBERG: Judge Smith, I will be glad to
attempt to answer your question from a legal perspective
to what initiated the inspection report, and then Supplement

4.

JUDGE SMITH: Well -~ yes, that might be helpful.
The reason that I am -- I am not sure, when I stop to think

about it, the differences would be controlling anyway.
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But the direction and the flavor cf it might
quite well be different. But if you could help, Mr. Goldberg,
I would appreciate it.

MR. GOLDBERG: As a result, since the close of
the original record on management issues, and even after
the cheating proceeding, a number of issues were identified
by the Staff which caused the Staff to identify to the
Commission certain open issues which led the Staff to state
that it could no longer state a position on management
integrity until those open issues were resolved.

In connection with the question of GPU Nuclear's
adherence to procedures, an inspection was conducted which
resulted in Inspeétion Report 83-10, which is attached to
Supplement 4.

When the Staff learned of the existence of the
RHR and Beta Reports, those reports raised additional gquestions
which the Staff pursued by an onsite visit, interviews of
operators, and ultimately led to a documentation of the
results of our review, which is Supplement 4.

Neither of those dealt directly with the gquestion
of the reportability of the RHR and Beta Reports. That
iscue was addressed in various staff briefs and memoranda
to the Commission apart from Supplement 4 and Inspection Report
83-10.

JUDGE SMITH: Thank you. Ms. Bauser?
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MS. BAUSER: One question before I switch gears.

I found in the report, at page 1-2, the following statement,
and I would like to ask you, Ms., Morisseau,if you would

agree with this. It says that the RHR Report does not report
objective performance data. It was not designed to, nor does
it address areas of regulatory safety interests, except as
these could be perceived from the operator responses, and from
RHR's subjective description of operator attitudes and
concerns. The Report presents only the results of the initial
exploratory stage of a consulting activity (estimated by

RHR to represent about ten percent of the total effort
envisioned.) The report is a working paper for internal use
by GPUN management, and RHR has not validated its contgnts.

BY MS. BAUSER: (Continuing)

Q Is that your -- would you agree that that is a
correct characterization of the RHR Report?

P (Witness Morisseau) That is what it says in this
report. I would have to assume that it is a correct
characterization, yes.

MR. JORDAN: I am not sure where that leaves the
evidentiary record on the point. T think we have an assumption
about what it is, but no real evidence.

BY MS. BAUSER: (Continuing)

Q Do you have any reason to believe it is not a

correct statement?
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A No.

MR. JORDAN: That still doesn't establish evidence.
In order for it to be established, somebody would have to
know whether, in fact, it was a correct statement.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, could you remind me again,
what is your role in the Supplement 4?

WITNESS MORISSEAU: I reported in Supplement 4 on
the portion of the inspection -- onsite inspection that was
done by the Staff.

Largely, I wrote the results of what Mr. Buzy and
I did.

JUDGE SMITH: And you were addressing RHR?

WITNESS MORISSEAU: We had to address-all.of them
at the time, all of what is mentioned in the title of this
thing. But we asked the questions particularly from RHR that
we had some concern about the clarification of.

JUDGE SMITH: Now, you will agree that Ms. Bauser
accurately read -- in tha* you have accurately read it, you
assume that that is what it says, and that doesn't tell us
much. Do you have any bhasis of your own to agree or not agree
with that language? That is what we are seeking. Not what
the report actually says.

WITNESS MORISSEAU: Without going back right this
minute and reading the RHR Report and the cover letter that

was mentioned by Ms. Pauser carlier, the letter cited here,
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1 || May 13th, I couldn't say I have a basis right here in my head

2 || right now.

3 I believe that is where that information may have
. 4|| come from, and why the statem-n_ was made.
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JUDGE SMITH: But as’ to the statement itself, the

accuracy of the statement itself, you have no opinion; is
that your testimony?

Or a basis for an opinion? Or, any of you?

WITNESS MORISSEAU: I don't remember what was in
the letter, in the report, exactly right now. So, I would
have to say I don't have an opinion.

JUDGE SMITH: Because of that reason?

WITNESS MORISSEAU: That's right.

BY MS. BAUSER: (Continuing)

Q Am I correct that there were two independent
interviewing efforts by the NRC Staff that are reported
in Supplement 4, one related to follbwing up with operators
on training issues and another one related to procedural
adherence?

Is that a correct understanding?

A (Witness Morisseau) That's correct.

(Witness Buzy) For that week. The following
week there was another team that evaluated the draft INPO
report. So there were really two teams, two successive
weeks.

Q And am I correct that the Staff was concerned
about the implications about procedural adherence that
could be drawn from the RHR Report, and that's what

motivated your further inquiry?
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A Our -- Ms. Morisseau and I did not review the
area of procedural adherence. It was ancther group during

the same time interval that reviewed that specific area.

Q Does that mean that you don't know?
A I don't know.
Q Have you read Supplement 4, Mr. Buzy?
A Yes, I have.
Q Would you turn to Page 3-11, please?
(The witness is complying.)
A Yes.
Q Would you look at the last sentence on the first

paragraph following Section 3.3.1.5? I believe it says
that: Theé Staff, or we, concluded that procedural issues'
identified in the RHR Report needed to be independently
examined with TMI-1 operators to determine the significance
of their concerns.
Is that a correct statement? 1Is that what it

says?

A That's what it says.

Q And you don't know whether that's what the Staff
was doing or not; is that what you are saying?

A The Staff did that. The group that was there
that week performed that.

Q Isn't it alsc correct that the Staff members who

did that found that the management policies on procedural
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compliance were reasonable and were clearly communicated to
the operators?
MR. JORDAN: I object.
MS. WAGNER: I object.

MR. JORDAN: Your witnesses.

MS. WAGNER: I don't think there is any basis
for that question.

MR. JORDAN: And I think that findings of that
nature are outside the scope of the methodology matter.

JUDGE SMITH: Before you go too far, I'm going
to need the gquestion back.

(The court reporter read the question back.)

MS. WAGNER: Ms. Bauser, could you cite to a
portion in --

MS. BAUSER: Yes. I don't know if that's what
I said, but a slightly different wording from what I intended
to read, or I thought I was reading which was on the bottom
of Page 3-13 of 0680, Supplement 4. This is the statement
that: Based upon our evaluation we find that in general TMI-1
operators believe that -- and I was reading the middle one.

MS. WAGNER: I still think there is no basis for
the guestion. Mr. Buzy said he d’d not do that part of the
review. It was other Staff members.

MS. BAUSER: I have a problem here, Judge Smith,

because Mr. Buzy is a member of this panel that has said that
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this document should have been looked at and that RHR should

have been loocked at. And I believe that this document itself
suggests that RHR shouldn't have been looked at.

And if he doesn't know what is in this document,
I don't understand how he could be saying that it should be
looked at.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, that's not =-- that's an
appropriate argument and I think that maybe that might be
an appropriate question to put to him, But that's not an
appropriate response to the objection.

MS. BAUSER: I didn't ask him, Judge Smith,

whether he did this or he found this., I asked if this was

what was contained in this report and represented the Staff's

effort, the Staff's findings based on their effort.
And I don't understand why he can't testify to
that.
MS. WAGNER: I don't think I have any trouble
if you cited him to that page and asked him if that's what
it said.
MS. BAUSER: Well, I have to do that first before
I can then ask him whether that's what the Staff found. I --
JUDGE SMITH: I'm wondering if there cannot be
a better approach to this. This certainly is not efficient,
and it's not developing I believe a reliable record. This is

going to be a very confusing and long chain to where you are



$#12-5-SueT ,

L ‘

10

1
12
"" 12
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21

"’ 22

23

24
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.
25

33,232
going. You will have to remember that. You are going all

the way back to your effort to minimize the significance of
the failure of the Committee to look at both the Report and
the Supplement.

And --

MS. WAGNER: 1Isn't the point just the failure to
look at RHR?

MS. BAUSER: I think so -- yes. So far that is
the point.

JUDGE SMITH: Yes.

MR. BLAKE: If we could have a minute.

(Mr. Blake and Ms. Bauser are conferring.)

MR. JORDAN: Your Honor, I want to.chime in but
I want you to be able to hear whatever I have to say. So =--

JUDGE SMITH: So wait =--

MR. JORDAN: Do you want me to go first and
then talk?

JUDGE SMITH: Let them confer.

MS. WAGNER: Judge Smith, would it be possible to

have a very short break at this time?
JUDGE SMITH: All right. Let's take our mid-
afternoon break.
(Whereupon, a recess is had at 2:29 p.m. to
reconvene at 2:44 p.m., this same day.)

JUDGE SMITH: All right.
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(Ms. Doroshaw is not present.)

MR. JORDAN: She had an emergency phone call.
She is still here. She would have us go ahead, she told
me.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, she hasn't been here for some
time. And she reaffirmed that they have no questions of this
panel, except Ms, Bradford did allude to some possible follow-
on questions but I don't know what we can do about that.

I have a couple of questions I want to put to
the panel at an appropriate time during this line on
Supplement 4. And whenever you feel it would not interfere
with your cross-examination I would like to answer them.

MS. BAUSER: Why don't you go ahead, Judge
Smith.

JUDGE SMITH: All right.

BOARD EXAMINATION

BY JUDGE SMITH:

Q Given the criticism of the RHR Report appearing
throughout Supplement 4, why do you believe it was important
for the Committee to take into account the RHR Report?

A (Witness Persensky) Thank you. May I answer
that. I've been waiting for this.

(Laughter.)

Q All right. Then, I ar going to give you another

question following up. I might as well give it to you now.
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Given the fact that there are large portions of Supplement
Number 4 which you are unable to sponsor or support, what
is the basis for your belief that the Committee should have
looked at Supplement 4?

That would be the second question.

A Okay. The purpose of our testimony was to lay out

what we felt was an appropriate methodology for evaluating
the issues and questions raised by ALAB-772. One of those
issues was operator attitudes.

In our review of the documentation that was
available to us, two documents that came out as addressing
the issue of operator attitudes were the RHR Report and
the follow-up done by the Staff in Supplemdnt 4.

We were not intending to sponsor necessarily
either of these reports but only to indicate that in the
review of documents that an independent panel or independent
evaluator might review, should review, that these were two
documents that existed. RHR was done for the utility. It
had some information. Supplement 4 was written by the Staff
in response to the RHR Report and does indicate in it some
of the limitations that the Staff felt the RHR Report had.

Nonetheless, they are two bench marks. Because
Supplement 4 offered scme clarification, we felt that both
of them should be included in the review as opposed to just

the RHR which we thought that perhaps the utility in their
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provision of documents to the utility, because it was one of
their reports or a report to them, they may have included

in the documents for the Committee to read. Therefore, they

are bench marks in the sense that they are measures of attitude

over time; and, further, that Supplement 4 does offer in it
some clarification, perhaps criticism, of what was done by
RHR.

So it fills out that bit of information for the
Commitcee in their following up and trying to answer the

questions with regard to operator attitude.

Q All right. Assuming, as you say, for completeness,

for better or for worse, the Report being in existence the
Committee should have lookéd at it because it wa; relevant.
And I think that's --

A I believe that it was --

Q It was relevant. All right. Now, let's go to
the more subtle point being made by Ms., Bauser, and that is,
given the w2aknesses seen in RHR by the Staff in Supplement
4, what is your view that the failure of the Committee to
use it has less importance?

What is your view of that argument, that the

failure of the Committee to consider it, although they should

have, has less importance?

A Well, I believe that the Committee -- I'm trying

to remember what they did with regard to Supplement 4. I
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believe they indicated that they did not read Supplement 4
but had reviewed Ms, Morisseau's notes with regard to the
RHR Report. I think that's in the rebuttal.

Therefore, I think that with both documents,
since they did not look at Supplement 4, that is one I believe

they should have looked at if they are going to look at

the RHR. And I believe that was indicated that they did look
at the RHR, at least a memo related to the RHR Report. '
(Ms. Morisseau and Mr. Persensky are confer- ‘
ring.) i
Okay. Ms. Morisseau indicated that she believed &
during the live testimony that they did indicate they had ‘
looked at the RHR. And I just feel if you look at one you i
should look at both to be able to put them both in perspective.
Q Well, this line of questioning has an underlying
premise that your criticism, as stated in your direct testimony,
that they failed to look at RHR is currently your position.
A I believe ocur testimony says that they failed
to look at both RHR and Supplement 4.
JUDGE SMITH: Have you understood that to be
the premise of their testimony?
MS. BAUSER: I would just like to look at the
testimony.
JUDGE SMITH: I thought 4ou used it disjunctive.

You used "or" and that would mean to me that each of those
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should have been looked at. And your criticism is that they
looked at none of them. And now I understand you to be saying
that having loocked at RHR, their dependence on RHR would have
been incomplete without also looking at Supplement 4.
WITHESS PERSENSKY: I believe that to be the
case.
BY JUDGE SMITH: (Continuing)
Q So, I see then there must be a change in your
testimony if you look at Page 33, and the question which
has been the subject of your cross-examination also refers
to the DDL Report but it refers to =--
A I believe in this part of the testimony it says
they didn't do either with regari to the compafison. |
Q Yeah, I see --

A Back on Page 16 we discuss the =-- 15 or 16.
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MS. BAUSER: Judge Smith, perhaps I could ,

clarify a little bit here. I think there is a time problem. |

It is my understanding, and I believe that the Committee's |

testimony reflects the fact that the Committee did not look
at either RHR or Supplement 4 in the May/June time frame,

and I thought =-- well, I think the rebuttal testimony then

says that they look at both of those documents. %

This staff testimony came out between the origina#
testimony and the rebuttal testimony and I thought was
responding to the fact that the original testimony does |
reflects the fact that when they did the special report
they did not lock at either document.

See page 7 of the rebuttal testimony.

WITNESS PERSENSKY: Of the rebuttal testimony?

MS. BAUSER: Yes.

(Pause.)

MS. BAUSER: Answer 8.

WITNESS PERSENSKY: I misquoted then the
rebuttal before, It does indicate that they reviewed
both documents and als; the notes of Ms. Morisseau. That
is what threw me off I guess.

At the time we prepared our testimony we did
have the benefit of the depositions and I believe that
Mr. Kelly indicated that he had reviewed the RHR report,

but there was no indication as to whether anyone had
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9 BY MS. BAUSER:
] . Q Do I understand, Mr. Persenky, you to be saying

. i that the problem you had with the Committee's approach was
: that they were looking at the RHR report without reference
§ to Supplement 4? 1Is that the essence of what you were
; saying before? ;
4 A (Witness Persensky) I am saying that our approach!
i as defined by our methodology would include a review of both
i of those documents. Apparently now that you have pointed
i out in the rebuttal that they did review both documents, but
" they have not -- I am not sure what those words were -- they

i » did not rely upon the findings.

. % Our indication of a limitation as in our summary -~
5 there is no indication that the Committee structured their
% interviews in a way that such comparison could be made. We
o are still suggesting at this point that based on the rebuttal
- and what we have heard is that the guestions that were asked
" by the Committee members were not necessarily, or at least
& we don*“t have the information available to us at this time,
" asked in such a way that a comparison could be made to the

‘ - findings of either the RHR or Supplement 4.
P In Supplement 4, as you have attempted to point
2% out, we the staff did find some limitations to how that data

wm; was collected. Now I wasn't involved with that and I am
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$in 133 1 using I guess the royal we, in that the staff did find and
2 point out in Supplement 4 a need for clarification of the
: guestions raised by the RHR.
. 4 However, the issues that were found through the
3 RHR process are the same issues that we tried to address

6 within Supplement 4, and we felt that in doing a follow-up

7 of this type with regard to the attitudes of ope-ators, there
8 were two benchmarks available and that it would be important
9 in an evaluation that those benchmarks be reviewed to find

10 out what the attitudes were at those two times, and that

" guestions that would relate to the same issues would be

12 included in the ongoing evaluation.

. S Q L'et me ask you something. The second benchmark,
14 which I take it you are referring to Supplement 4; is that
15 right?
16 A Yes.
7 0o In Supplement 4 in surveying operator attitudes
18 the staff essentially found that the attitudes of the
9 operators were good with respect to procedural adherence;

20 is that right?

21 MR. JORDAN: I object.
‘ 2 MS. BAUSER: Judge Smith, this is exactly what
23 I said I was going to do. I am trying to shortcircuit quoting
A-me:: from the document itself and get down to the crux of what
25

it is in that rep~rt that suggests that the earlier report
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did not have to be looked at by the OARP committee.

MR. JORDAN: Perhaps Ms. Bauser's argument is
premature. I am simply objecting for the purpose to get
back to the point that the gquestion is did the staff make
the findings. Okay, the staff made the findings, and I

believe the answer will be yes. And the gquestion is not

were those findings correct. I don't want this evidence

to be viewed for the purpose of whether the findings were

correct, but as to how it relates to this issue of whether
Supplement 4 and RHR, et cetera, should have been reviewed

by the Committee. That is the distinction. And if that

is the limitation, I have no problem with it under the Board's ;
earlier order. '

MS. WAGER:. I have the same problem that Mr. Jordan:
has, and I think if you could point him -- in addition, if
you could point him to where in Supplement 4 that conclusion
is reached, that might make it easier for him.

MS. BAUSER: I can either quote from the report,
which I would be happy to do, or I can summarize what I
understand the report to say. But in either case I want to
go to the substance of what was found because I believe that
by doing that we can show that it wasn't necessary for the

committee to look at the earlier report which covered the

same material. I will go either way, Judge Smith.

MR. SORDAN: 1In my view she can go either way
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as long as the point is simply to identify that a finding
was made and not to establish that the finding is correct.
JUDGE SMITH: All right, it is your option.
MR. JORDAN: 1Is that the primise of the
guestioning? It doesn't seem to me the discussion is made
clear for the record that that will be the result.
JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Persensky ---
JUDGE SMITH: Wait a minute. Mr. Jordan has
a question. She was consulting with Mr. Blake.
MR. JORDAN: Oh, I am sorry.
MS. BAUSER: I didn't understand the question.
MR. JORDAN: Oh, I am sorry. I thought we
did rather well earlief when we were proceeding an a premise

that you had agreed was the premise that it was not to

establish the substance, or the substance was correct, but
that the findings had been made. And if that is the purpose
of your cross-examination, then I don't object to it.

If the purpose of the cross is to get in the
record evidence as to substantive findings on which you want
to rely as correct substantive findings, I object to that
as being outside the scope.

JUDGE SMITH: Nothing has happened as far as
I can see this afternoon which would permit the Board to
make any findings for the truth of any statement made in

Supplement 4. If it has happened, it has happened without
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I don't really appreciate what is happening in |

this finer point right now, but I don't see it as being

inconsistent with our earlier ruling and the premise that

has prevailed all afternoon with the line of questioning.

MR. JORDAN: 1If that is the case and that will ;

be affirmed to me certainly by counsel, then I have no problem;
or even if the Board tells me that is the way they are going E
to read this record.

JUDGE SMITH: We had her commitment that if we
should depart from that, she would give us notice and she
hasn't.

Is that correct?

MS. BAUSER: That is correct.

JUDGE SMITH: And do you agree with my
characterization that we are continuing under the earlier
premise?

MS. BAUSER: Yes, sir.

MR, JORDAN: Teriffic,

MS. WAGNER: But the staff still would like
references to where in Supplement 4 you are drawing your
conclusions from.

Dr. Persensky, as I think he said, really did

not play a part in preparing Supplement 4.

MS, BAUSER: Well, the prcblem I have is this.
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This panel has said that this document, Supplement
4, is worthwhile enough that it should be looked at by the p
Committee, and it seems to me they either know what is in
it or they don't know what is in it. And if I say is it

generally true that "X" is in it, they either know it is in

it or they don't it is in it. |

JUDGE SMITH: But haven't we almost beat this
issue to death now? They have made it clear that they are
not arguing, as I understand it, for the correctness of the
conclusions reached in any document, either document, but
that a careful, prudent and thorough committee, knowing that
the information is available, should have used the information
in their analysis.

WITNESS PERSENSKY: That is our opinion, yes.

JUDGE WOLFE: Even if everything in RHR and
Supplement 4 were wide of the mark and incorrect, as a matter
of good investigation, you are saying that these two reports,
Supplement 4 and RHR, should have been reviewed? 1Is tkat
what you are saying?

WITNESS PERSENSKY: I think your comment with
regard to wide of the mark, in the sense that both of these
documents address operator attitudes, we feel that they
are appropriate documents to be reviewed.

And, again, we are not sponsoring the findings

of either of these documents, but on the fact that they do
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have findings with regard to operator attitudes.
JUDGE SMITH: Even if you were to assume that
one of the two documents turned out to have fundamentally
erroneous findings, it would still be your view that entering
into the project they should look at them and assess them?
WITNESS PERSENSKY: Yes.
JUDGE SMITH: But isn't it also your view,
at least with respect to RHR, that to the extent that the
RHR report may not be a valid report, the harm done to
their investigation by not looking at it has been diminished?

Assume that they should have looked at it, if

it is not a valid report, it doesn't matter as much in

consegquence.

.

WITNESS PERSENSKY: I can agree it does not matter

as much, but on the other hand, I think it is a moot point
since they have all agreed that they have looked at it.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, this is what troubled me,
too.

WITNESS PERSENSKY: They have reviewed the
documents.

JUDGE SMITH: I thought everybody else understood
something that I don't understand.

(Laughter.)

MS. BAUSER: The significance is the quality of

the initial work done by the Committee which is subject to
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criticism in this forum I believe.

May I have one moment, please?

JUDGE SMITH: Yes.

(Pause.)

MS. BAUSER: I am through with the RHR report
for the moment.

JUDGE SMITH: You are through?

MS. BAUSER: At least for the moment I think
I am completely through.

JUDGE SMITH: All right. I am wondering if the
schedule we had talked about is still realistic. You

had hoped that this panel would be done by noon really and

' that we would get on with the committee rebuttal, and it

looks like this panel may take the day yet.

MS. BAUSER: I have trouble judging because
it depends on how much reaction there is to my line of
guestioning. I am still hopeful we could get the committee
on, but I don't really know how much redirect there would
be.

JUDGE SMITH: Okay.

BY MS. BAUSER:

Q Mr. Persensky, would you agree that the OARP

Committee is essentially a Blue Ribbon panel of experts?
A (Witness Persensky) Ye., I do agree to that.

Q I believe in the testimony of the staff a
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Sim 13-1%' recommendation is made essentially that the Committee should

9 have used an approach that was similar to that employed by
3 DL when DDL did a review of training at Three Mile Island;

. 4 is that correct?
s A I am not sure that the testimony says it in that
6 manner. It does say that there are other examples of ‘
y appropriate methcdology, and included in that was the DDL E
o methodology. |
9“ Q Well, it is correct that the staff attempted to |
‘°F' devise a model against which to compare the Committee's
" approach and it described its own model as similar to that
12 employed by DDL?

.' s A Yes.
» Q The approach used by DDL was an accreditation !
15 type approach, was it not?
16 £ I have heard it described in that manner. I
> am not sure that that is necessarily a good description of
8 it. As I understand.it, the words that were used to
19 describe it is that it was based on the accreditation approach

20 of INPO at that time.

21 Now, in fact, I believe INPO's accreditation

' 22 approach has changed since that time.
231 I would describe it more in terms of a systematic
24 approach to trainin-~.

25 Q Mr. Buzy, would you describe the DDL approach




Sim 13-11‘

» ‘

10

"

12

‘l’ 13

errd Sim 5

Joe fols
16

17
18
19
20
21

. 22

23

24

Ace-Feders! Repor ters, Inc.

25

33,248

as an accreditation type approach?

A (Witness E. ’) You could say that during the
time that DDL performed that, they actually took INPO's
initial accreditation process, and seemingly if we go back
to the original OARP Committee, it was probably an attempt
in that same direction in 1980. That is why we felt that
DDL was realdly a follow-on of probably the original OARP,
to the original OARP Committee's comments.

Q And you would describe both of those reports,

the original OAFP report and the DDL report as an accreditatioh

type of process, would you not?
A Yes, or near so at the time.
MR. JORDAN: I am sorry. Did you say near so?

WITNESS BUZY: I said yes. 1 would say yes.
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WITNESS PERSENSKY: May I jump in on that? As
I understand an accreditation approach includes several
steps, one of which is self-evaluation report which is done
by the program to be accredited.

Another step, and generally the final step, is
that an accreditation board meets and makes a judgment on it,
and I don't believe that either the original OARP or the
DDL included either of those steps.

MS. BAUSER: So you disagree with your colleague?

WITNESS PERSENSKY: Yes, I do.

BY MS. BAUSER: (Continuing)

Q Would the panel agree, and anyone who doesn't agree

.say so, that GPU Nuclear is now embarked in accrediting its

TMI-1l Licensed Operator Training Program with IMPO?

A (Witness Persensky) GPU has submitted a self-
evaluation report, and a team visit has been held by IMPO,
and I guess the report also has been received from IMPO on
the results of that team visit. So, thiat would indicate to
me that they are embarked in that manner.

Q And is it correct that DDL has been identified
as a group that is going to do a review of training program
at TﬁI after the plant is operational?

A It is true that a letter has been sent approving
them as the independent reviewer.

Q What kind of inidividuals, individuals with what
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1 sort of background, go out in the field and do accreditation

2|l reviews? Are they people of the stature of this Committee?

3 - MR. JORDAN: I object. They are people who do

‘ 4|| accreditation reviews of all sorts, in all fields and areas.
Sl Are we limited to accreditation of IMPO, or what are we talking
6|| about? i

- MS. BAUSER: That is fine. Let's limit it to the

8 IMPO process. |
K WITNESS PERSENSKY: The IMPO evaluation team, zs

10|| far as team evaluation, is generally made up of staff from

"' | IMPO who have been involved with nuclear operations, nuclear

12| training. Tﬁey also have educational or training specialists
. 13. that g.o along, and generally thev have two -- two to' three pec.u:i
4| evaluators who are generally trainers or training managers from;

15| other utilities that would be able to bring their expertise

16| from the field.

17 I would say as far as an educational specialist,

18|l such as Dr. Gardner, I don't believe that there is anyone

19| that has that type of background -- that depth of background

20 | on most evaluation teams.

21 Q Would you agree that the people who are on the
. 22 || accreditation board at IMPO have credentials more akin to the

23 || credentials represented by the OARP Committee than the staff

24 | members who do the work that is then presented to that Board?

Ace-Federsl Reporters, Inc.
25 A Since one of the OARP members is a member of the
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accreditation board -- at least an alternate member -- yes.

Q I believe in your testimony you discuss the
position of the NRC Staff towards the IMPO accreditation
process. When you spoke this morning you mentioned that the
Staff has submitted a paper endorsing that process.

Am I correct that the Staff plans to rely on IMPO
-- or would like the Commission to endorse a reliance on IMPO
to do accreditations, and that the Staff will not duplicate
that effort?

MS. WAGNER: I object to that question. I don't
see how that relates to the limited nature of his reference
to the IMPO process.

MR. JORDAN: I object as‘well. I had a sense of
what was going on until we got to this point, which it szems
to me we have gone too far afield from the point that counsel
is trying to make.

MS. BNUSER: I can tell you the question here is
if it is alright for the Staff to rely on IMPO to do
accreditations, why isn't it alright for the OARP Committee
to do so?

MR. JORDAN: I thought there might be something
along those lines, but I don't think it has been established
that the OARP Committee is to rely on accreditation -- the
IMPO process, as I understand it, is fairly complicated and

has many iterations and so on, and I don't see that the work
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the OARP Committee did has been demonstrated to be equivalent.

Now, there may be a DDL Report =--

JUDGE SMITH: That is not --

MR. JORDAN: Well, if the comparison is to be
made, it has to be some equivalency, or at least a comparison
established.

JUDGE SMITH: I think you had better clarify the
question. I think there is just a flat out misunderstanding
of the question -~ of the point, of the purpose.

It was reliance and recognition of IMPO by the
Committee, not comparability.

Would you explain your purpose?

MS. BAUSER: Yes. ' The purpose of my qguestion is,
as I understand it, the Staff is endorsing to the Commission
the view that IMPO should do the accrediting of training
programs at utilities, and that the Staff is not at this time
inclined to repeat that effort.

And I was asking for verification of that in order
to establish that it would not then be unreasonable for this

Committee to not repeat the IMPO process which the Company

is currently involved in, but to do a different kind of review.

MR. JORDAN: Well, I don't think that really works
here because the IMPO accreditation process has not been

completed. There is nothing to rely wpon.

The difference was that this Committee was to go
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to the Commission originally in June. IMPO had been completed
by then. There was nothing to rely upon.

MS. BAUSER: The Staff, as I understand it, has
never said, and I don't know of anyone that has ever said,
that accreditation is a necessary prerequisite to operating

a power plant.

MR. JORDAN: That may be, but I don't think it is |

relevant to the argument. . ‘

MS. BAUSER: I think that was the basis for your

complaint, Mr. Jordan. i
JUDGE SMITH: Ms. Bauser, my trouble with your
guestion and your explanation is that I don't th;nk that it
has been established with efficient clarity the relatiénship
between any potential IMPO accreditation and this panel's
reliance, or supplement, or whatever you characterize the
relationship. That is my problem.
I don't know how tc characterize the relevance
of this panel's activities to a proposed IMPO accreditation. ~
Do they say in their testimony that they have
looked at IMPO accreditation and that they beliesve that that
is a good thing, and that is one of the basis upon which they
can represent to the Board that some of these problems have

been solved?

MS. BAUSER: I think what they did was they recognized

that process was going on, and they did not endeavor to repeat
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that process.

JUDGE SMITH: Did they say that?

MS. BAUSER: They did not rely on it. They did
their own work.

JUDGE SMITH: They didn't rely upon it, but they

recognized it, in your view, as a dependable -- either their

work as supplemental or IMPO's work as supplemental, but

tocgether they are complementary. l
That is your point? Neither has to do a complete
job. They don't have to do a complete job, because IMPO is
doing their work. That is your point, ana that is their l
testimony.
MS. BAUSER: I think their testimony is =-- this 1
may be saying the same thing, Judge Smith, but I just want
to be clear, that they were well aware of the fact that IMPO
was doing an accreditation-type review, and when they began
their effort they did not try to do such a review themselves. '
JUDGE SMITH: Before that really goes to where
you want it to, that also requires a demonstration that they
believed tiat given IMPO's input if you want to put it that
way, that there -- it was not necessary for them to go do
that.
MS. BAUSER: Well, obviously since I think they
didn't do it, they didn't think it was necessary or they

couldn't, or something, and I was seeking from this panel
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why it was that the Staff took the position that they didn't
need to do it because IMPO is doing it, and yet that same i
kind of disparity with respect to the Committee seemed
unsatisfactory.

JUDGE SMITH: Okay. Still, we have not established

that they have found -- that they did not have to do it
because -- and underline, 'because', IMPO was. They had E
knowledge that IMPO was doing it, but I don't know that you ’
have established -- as I understand that was Mr. Jordan's |
essential objection, that you had not established the premise
of your question.

Bnt assumign that you have, =--

MR. JORDAN: I have to go beyond the way.ycv just
described it, Your Honor. It is not just that IMPO was doing
an accreditation, and so we can be confident that next year
some time IMPO will have assured the program was all right,
and that is not what happened here.

This Committee made conclusions that went to the
Commission for the purpose of a decision. They couldn't rely
on a process that hadn't even been completed, that might find
problems.

MS. BAUSER: And I very deliberately said that
they were not -- they did a different kind of effort than
IMPO accreditation, and this panel is here to testify on

whether the methodology that the Committee used was appropriate,
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and I am gquestioning their view that an accreditation-type

review would have bean more appropriate given the fact that
other organizations were doing accreditation-type reviews,

and the Staff itself does not see the accreditation process
as something that they themselves have to do.

JUDGE SMITH: That was a new argument. That is
the way I originally thought the Licensee was trying to do,
and I am afraid we are so far away from the original that
I don't recall, but my original problem was it hadn't been
establish»d that the basis for that argument had not yet
been established.

MS. BAUSER: 1Is it possible to get the question
again?

JUDGE SMITH: No, no. I am sure it is possible.

REPORTER: I can read it back.

JUDGE SMITH: All right.

(Reporter reads question back)
JUDGE SMITH: I think what we can do now is shift

the whole problem over to the witness panel to see if they

recognize a logical relationship between the two considerations,

and answer the gquestion.
WITNESS PERSENSKY: Okay. First, the policy

statement that has been proposed by the Staff, signed by Mr.

Dirks, proposes that the IMPO accreditation process be endorsed

by thc Commission for the review of training programs for
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operating reactions, in lieu of a rule that had been proposed
by the Staff in response to the Nuclear Waste Policy Act.

The reason for the endorsement was that the
IMPO accreditation process has -- is a performance-based

process similar to that proposed by the Staff in the rule.

The policy statement does not in any way limit
the NRC's authority to review training programs. It was just
to -- in a sense to reduce the burden on the NRC to do complete
reviews of every training program out there.

We are suggesting that the number of inspections
and reviews be limited for those programs that are accredited
by IMPO.

It does not have any effect at all, for instance,
on an operating license applicant in a sense that IMPO
accreditation -- IMPO doesn't even look at a plant until
after it has been operating for two years.

So, there are -- it is not that we are completely
throwing away, or giving everying to IMPO, and it was agreed
as part of the withdrawal of the rule that we would go along
with the accreditation process. That is one' point.

JUDGE SMITH: Now, carry it over to the next point.

WITNESS PERSENSKY: Given that the Staff has
indicated that accreditation is an acceptable means of

reviewing a training program, and assuring that that training

program is kept up to date -~
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JUDGE SMITH: And this particular accreditation?

WITNESS PERSENSKY: This particular accreditation?

JUDGE SMITH: Well the IMPO accreditation.

WITNESS PERSENSKY: The IMPO accreditation, yes.
Okay. Then the Staff would not do that thorough a review on
a routine basis. e would follow up on special issues. If

something came up, if there was some LER with a similar thorough

review of our own, that we would still be able to inspect when-
ever necessary, and would also do follow-ups -- any follow-up to
an event, that we would be doing sampling to check to assure
that the accreditation process is doing what it was intended

to do.

So, I have a hard time linking it to this particular
utility, or this particular plant, because what we do say in
the policy statement is that if there is any special iisue
that comes up, that we would in fact do our own thorough
review,

JUDGE SMITH: Can you transfer that thought and
that concept of the Staff's reliance upon IMPO's accreditation

to your view as to whether it was reasonable for the OARP

21 || Committee not to duplicate work that IMPO is doing, and will

. 22| be doing.

23 | From what you know about what they did, and the

24 || context of the reasons of why they were doing it?
ce-Feders! Reporters, Inc l

25 | WITNESS PERSENSKY: Can I confer here for a minute.
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JUDGE SMITH: Yes.

(Panel confers)

WITNESS PERSENSKY: I don't remember in the original

report whether they mentioned accreditation. It came up

somewhere in the documentation.

JUDGE SMITH: I think for the answer you can

accept some assumptions. What those assumptions are, I think,

have become quite unclear. The assumption is that the
Committee did not duplicate work done, and to be done, by

IMPO.

WITNESS PERSENSKY: We can make the assumption that

they made the assumption that they wouldn't have to do that

work because IMPO was doing it?

JUDGE SMITH: We haven't been able to nail that
down quite precisely.

WITNESS PERSENSKY: I think that is my problem --

MS. BAUSER: I didn't ask whether it was because.
I asked whether the fact that they knew that IMPO was doing
the work made it reasonable for them not to duplicate it.

That is the question.

WITNESS PERSENSKY: I believe given that they

knew that it was going on and were familiar with the proces:,

that they would not necessarily have to duplicate that work,

but they should at least, I feel, checked to assure that they

felt it was being followed up by the utility.

i
|
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Now, if I recall the SER had not yet been submitted
by the utility by the time the IMPO SER, Se’f-Evaluation Report,
had not yet been submitted to IMPO by GPUN.

BY MS. BAUSER: (Continuing)

Q Page 2 of the Staff's testimony, there is a

statement of the Staff's view of the scope of the remanded
proceeding.

I would like to ask the panel whether if the

Staff had information suggesting that the licensed operator

training program could not support restart of the unit, that
they would have had the same interpretation of the scope of

this proceeding?
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MR. JORDAN: I object. I don't know that that
is a question that these witnesses could answer.

JUDGE SMITH: I would like to have that -- would
you restate the gquestion?

MS. BAUSER: Yes. On Page 2 of the testimony,
there is a statement of the Staff's view of the scope of
this remanded proceeding.

JUDGE WOLFE: That's answer what? Answer 2 or
Answer 3?

MS. BAUSER: 3, excuse me. Yes, Answer 3, Judge
Wolfe.

And in there the Staff states that it's not

going to present its view of the training program. My guestion

is whether if the Staff had any reason to believe that the
training program, licensed operator training program, could
not support restart of Unit 1, they would have the same view
of the scope of the reopened proceeding.

MS. WAGNER: I object, in that I believe it may
call for a legal conclusion. And I'm not sure these witnesses
can -- I feel confident these witnesses can't give a legal
conclusion.

MS. BAUSER: I would like to ask, I believe -~

JUDGE SMITH: Well, it may not be a legal conclu-
sion. These various decisions require them to perform various

duties, and if in the course of evaluating their duties they




$#15-2-SueT

® .

10

1
12
‘l’ ‘ 13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21

. 22

23

24

Ace-Feders! Reporters, Inc.

25

33,262

have to look at these decisions and act on them, whether you
call it a legal judgment or not it is a management direction
for them, too.

But the question is, as I understand it, if they

believe that the training program was not sufficient to justify

a restart would their view of 772 remain the same.

; MS. BAUSER: The gquestion -- maybe I should re-
phrase the question. The guestion is whether they would have
felt obligated.

JUDGE WOLFE: Make it very simple for me, would
you?

(Laughter.)

MS. BAUSER: Okay. I'm interested in knowing
whether these witnesses would have felt comfortable not
testifying about the licensed operator training program at
TMI if they felt that there was a problem in the program that
could not support restart of the unit.

MS. WAGNER: Are you asking if the Staff changed
its position on the adequacy of the training program, would

we have had to present testimony on it?

MS. BAUSER: No, I don't think so. I'm asking why

it is that the Staff, these witnesses, feel that they can
come here and present the testimony that they are presenting
and not talk about the licensed operator training program.

JUDGE SMITH: I think you had better =--
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MR. JORDAN: In addition to the arguments that
have been made that I think are on point, there is a question
of foundation as to whether these witnesses made that decision,
assuming that it's not a legal conclusion that would be pro-
tected.

MR. AU: And it's a question of whether these
witnesses are competent to make the judgment as to the training
program which they have said they are not.

JUDGE SMITH: All right. Now, it's a hypothetical
question and the assumption is that some component of the NRC
Staff has determined that the Three Mile Island training
program does not support restart, the assumption is.. Now,
given that assumption we have a rather compliéated guestion.

Would the NRC Staff, as a whole, take a different
approach to a remanded hearing on 772; the second part of it
is, do the people here on the witness stand have that informa-
n tion, that the Staff, as a whole, would take a different ap-

L proach; and, if they do have that information what is the
1 answer.

Is that the evolution that we have to go through?

MS. BAUSER: I think the first --

JUDGE SMITH: So, let's ==

MS. BAUSER: -~ question was the one I was most
interested in, Judge Smith.

JUDGE SMITH: The first question?
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MS. BAUSER: Yes,

JUDGE SMITH: Well, are you in a position to
know, to begin with, whether the NRC Staff believes that the
training program is sufficient to support restart?

MR. JORDAN: Your Honor, I continue the objections
that I made, although I hate to do that when the Judge is
asking the question.

I take it you are overruling the objection?

JUDGE SMITH: No, I'm not. I didn't intend to.
I'm trying to -- she has a right to get this information.
There is -- she is concerned about an inference from their
silence that the NRC Staff is noncommital about the guality
of thc'training program as a whole, not these p&oplc, but
the cognizant components of the Staff are neutral on whether
the training program supports restart.

MR. JORDAN: That's not an inference I would
draw. I wouldn't draw an inference as to their position.

JUDGE SMITH: All right. Then, that's fine.

We may not have any problem.

MR. JORDAN: That's certainly not something I

would argue. But the question is, again as they are testifying

to methodology, I don't see that the question here is getting
to the issues before the Board under this testimony, adequacy

of methodology to do this kind of review.

JUDGE SMITH: The NRC Staff elected in this case
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not to present testimony concerning the adequacy of the pro-
gram, of the training program.

MR. JORDAN: Right.

JUDGE SMITH: She is concerned, as I understand
it, that their failure to do that can be inferred by the Board
as suggesting some -- it can be inferred by the Board as
having some negative connotation about the quality of the

training program.

And if you don't think that that type of inference

is justified, and nobody does, and the Board agrees, you are
right; I don't think we have to ask the guestion.

If you believe that that type of inference could
be justified, and the parties do, then it would be prudent
for her to explore it.

MR. JORDAN: I don't think it would be justified
at all.

JUDGE SMITH: I don't either. I mean, I think
that is absolute neutral.

MR. AU: We also don't have TMI Alert's opinion
on whether the inference could be justified or not.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, that's -- that just can't be
helped. The proceeding has to move along.

I think it would be a very, very difficult
inference to justify. So, what's your option? I think it

should be up to you to decide whether you want to pursue it
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or not.

MS. BAUSER: If I understand UCS's representation

about not being inlerested in drawing that inference, I have
no need to ask the guestion.

JUDGE SMITH: As Mr. Au points out =-

MS. BAUSER: TMIA is not =--

JUDGE SMITH: And we don't even know what their
view of it is either, Commonwealth. I assume that the Staff
isn't going to mousetrap them on it either.

(Laughter.)

MS. WAGNER: That's correct. I would like to
make a statement in that regard.

The Staff has very clear obligations if its

position on a matter before this Board should change. We've

got Board Notification obligations. We also -- and, you know,
we have presented evidence, not in the remand, on our view of

the adequacy of training. We have updated our position since

that testimony in Supplement 5 to NUREG 0680,

And we have stated it many times to the Commission.

JUDGE SMITH: I inferred from the very language

of the question that is concerning Ms. Bauser, as you started

out by saying the Staff does not address the actual content

of the training program in its testimony, because the Staff's

view of the program, which was presented in the testimony after

the cheating incidents were discovered, is not the subject of
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the Appeal Board's remand.

Now if the Staff had changed its position and
made that statement, we would be upset.

MS. WAGNER: That's right, if we were backing
away from that testimony =--

JUDGE SMITH: Right. That would have been -~

MS. WAGNER: -- you would have a right to be.

JUDGE SMITH: Yes.

MS. BAUSER: Judge Smith, I think I'm through but

I would like a minute to look at my notes.
(Pause.)
I just have one other question.
BY MS. BAUSER: }Continuinq)

Q Do you =-- did any of the witnesses in any plead-
ings or documents filed indicate to the OARP Committee prior
to the filing of their testimony that it was the Staff's

||vi¢w that the Committee should do an accreditation type of
effort?

MS. WAGNER: I object to that question. I'm
rlnot sure that these witnesses are aware of all the pleadings
that have been filed in this proceeding.

1} JUDGE SMITH: Well, why don't we make it =-- I
think what you are seeking here is even more a litigative

position or something that perhaps counsel might have done.

MS. BAUSER: I was interested in whether through,

i

|
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for example, seeking information from the Licensee, which
these witnesses may have been interested in, they might have
indicated that this is the direction that they thought the
Committee should go in.

MR. JORDAN: There is certainly no founcdation
for whether anything like that was done.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, that's the point.

MS. BAUSER: That's really the nature of my
question. That's right.

JUDGE SMITH: That's her point.

MS. WAGNER: Well, I =--

JUDGE SMITH: Let's let her make it. I think
lhe.should Sc able to make the point. I don't know how
controlling it would be, but she should be able to make the
point. And among the five of you there, there should be
some type of answer available to her.

MR. GOLDBERG: As long as the two of us he.ie
are included. We would like to consult with the witnesses.

Or, she can ask whether they are aware of whether

any information was sougiht.

' MR. JORDAN: I don't object to the line. But
the problem is the foundation as to whether they had the
communication at all. And we don't have that yet.

JUDGE SMITH: I think that there should be -- the

information should be available that clarifies for this record
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whether or not the Committee was informed of the Staff's con-

| cerns about their effort and when. That's what you are

trying to accomplish?

MS. BAUSER: Yeé, sir.

JUDGE SMITH: It's -- you can come up

MS. WAGNER: I have no problem either
line of the questioning.

JUDGE SMITH: -~ with the information however
you want as long as it's reliable.

And counsel's representation would be the best
form of all if you are able to ma+e that.

MS. WAGNER: I believe I'm able to make a
representation.

To the best of my knowledge, the Staff did not
indicate to Licensee or to the OARP Committee the nature of
its concerns before the OARP Committee Report was filed.
do believe counsel for NRC Staff gave some indication to
counsel for Licensee as to ~-- after Staff had identified the
scope of its testimony and the focus of its testimony, that
is limited to methodology, Staff counsel gave some indication
to Licensee's counsel that Staff was experiencing some dif-
ficulty in preparing its testimony in light of the information
that was available to it.

And this was before the OARP Committee filed
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MS. BAUSER: I agree. I think that's a slightly

different point though. I don't believe that the Committee
knew or that I knew, since I think you are talking about me,
until the depositions of the NRC Staff. And I would like your
agreement with this if it's your understanding, which I
believe took place on November 5, which was after the filing
of the Committee's testimony, that it was the Staff's view
that an accreditation type approach would be the approach
that the Committee should have taken.

MS. WAGNER: Well, I'm not sure that that is a
correct reading of the Staff testimony. They did say =--
they did mention the DDL approach and the INPO approach as
two appropriate approaches that could have been used.* But
I don't think that they are representing that that is the
only approach that would be appropriate.

And the witnesses could correct me if I'm mis-
representing them.

JUDGE SMITH: And I don't believe that's their
testimony today either, is it?

WITNESS PERSENSKY: No.

MS. WAGNER: But the answer to your question is,
the Staff did not inform Licensee or the CARP Committee that
an accreditation approach would be the only approach that the
Staff would consider appropriate in the circumstances.

MS. BAUSER: I don't have any further questions,
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JUDGE SMITH: I have been caught up short
unexpectedly. Normally at this point the Board would ask
guestions, but I d;n't know if I have questions. I just
didn't expect to come to this point quite that fast.

So, I will pass now and we will go to redirect.

MS. WAGNER: May I take a minute to review
my notes?

JUDGE SMITH: Yes.

(Pause.)

e -
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JUDGE WOLFE: I understand that in your prepared
written testimony beginning at page 32 and in responding
to Question 56 that you have proceeded to supplement your
answers to Question 56 and/or, using your words, removed
certain limitations or they remain.

With that as background, turning to page 36

of your testimony, which is in response to Question 57

appearing at the bottom of page 35, in light of those
supplementations, removals or deletions, do you now wish
to amend or revise your conclusions at the top of page 36?
WITNESS PERSENSKY: Considering that we still
are suggesting that there are limitations remaining, I
wouid say that the words here are still pretty much correct
in that we feel that the Board having heard our testimony
and the testimony of the OARP and other witnesses and
Dr. Regan, what I think has obtained is that there is some
disagreement among professional witnesses on items of
methodology and that you would have to take the weight of
the testimony as well as the report in your considertions.

So I would say at this point I would see no

change to the words that in Answer 57 on page 36.
JUDGE WOLFE: All right. Thank you.
(Board conferring.)
JUDGE SMITH: To really summarize it to a fine

point, you still withhold a flat out passing score?
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WITNESS PERSENSKY: Yes.
JUDGE SMITH: Okay.
WITNESS PERSENSKY: I think the only change

we would make is you go way down to the bottom of the page

we can add after prefiled testimony rebuttal testimony and

live testimony.

JUDGE SMITH: But on the other hand you don't

fail them?

WITNESS PERSENSKY: Right.

JUDGE SMITH: What you say is we have to do our
work.

(Laughter.)

WITNESS PERSENSKY: That may be a way of saying
that, yes.

(Laughter.)

REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MS. WAGNER:
Q Dr. Persensky, was the OARP Committee asked

by the Appeal Board in ALAB 772 to do an accreditation type
of review?
A (Witness Persensky) I do not believe so, no.
Q Is the staff in its own testimony today suggesting
that the OARP should have performed an accreditation review
as the only acceptable type of review?

A No, I don't think the methodology that we prepose
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is an accreditation review.

Q Does INPO accreditation address the issues remanded
by ALAB 7727

A From my understanding of the INPO accreditation
process, most of the issues and questions raised would not
be directly addressed by an INPO accreditation review.

MS. WAGNER: I have no further questions.

(Board conferring.)

JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Jordan?

MR. JORDAN: I have no gquestions.

JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Au?

MR. AU: I have no questions.

JUDGE SMITH: Do you have questions? i

MS. DOROSHOW: I have no questions. I guess ,
I should note though for the record that TMIA has not been

in attendance for the staff testimony through its entirety

because of the injury of Ms. Bradford and the fact that I
have had to sit in on part of the hearing and I have not
been able to sit in through all of the testimony. So that
has inhibited our ability to prepare examination of these
witnesses,

JUDGE SMITH: Okay.

Do you have anything further?

MS. BAUSER: No, sir.

JUDGE SMITH: All right. You are excused then.
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Thank you vory much.

(The panel was excused.)

MS. BAUSER: Judge Smith, I believe where we
are with the committee is that the Licensee had not
done its redirect of the OARP Committee on their original
testimony, and that was to be finished up before going to
the rebuttali testimony. So I think that is where we
should be starting off right now.

Juége Smith, the witness have been previously
sworn.

Whereupon,

JULIEN M. CHRISTENSEN
‘e ERIC F. GARDNER
FRANK L. KELLY
WILLIAM R. KIMEL
-= and ==

ROBERT E. UHRIG
resumed the star.d and, having been previously duly sworn,
were further «:iamined and testified as follows:

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MS. BAUSER:

Q Mr. Kelly, I believe in response to a guestion

from Mr. Jordan when you testified when we were in Washington

you stated that your review of two requalification examinations

in the May/June time frame was not input into the Special

|
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Report, and I wondered if on further reflection that was
your testimony today?

A (Witness Kelly) I misspoke at the time. Prior
to the preparation of the Special Report, I did review two

each reactor operator and senior reactor operator requalifica-

tion examinations which were part .f the 1982/1983 requalifica-|

tion cycle.

Q In response to questioning from UCS, the Committee i
testified to the effect that it did nothing to evaluate the i
consistency of the licensed operator training curricula with
the actual plant design.

I would like to ask you, first, Dr. Uhrig, did |
you giin assurance during your committee work that the training;
program is maintained consistent with actual plant design
and, if so, could you explain what that was?

A (Witness Uhrig) Well, there are a number of
instances where this occurred. The one that I was personally
involved in was the discussion about the plant operations
manual, which provides the basis for the instruction used
in the licensed operator training.

I was assured that there were procedures and
the procedures were described to me as to how this manual
is kept up to date.

Q Is that a control document; do you know?

A Yes, it is a control document.
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Sim 16-6 1 Q Dr. Christensen, do you have any independent
2 means that you discovered to assure you that the training
3 is kept current with the plant design?
‘ 4 A (Witness Christensen) Well, my concern was
3 primarily with assuring that the exact replica which they
é will obtain will be kept consistent with any change made
7 in the plant.
8 On the original briefings that we had this
9 point came up, and I forget the name of the briefer now, j
10 but I also reaffirmed this. I believe this is already in |
" testimony either with Dr. Coe or Dr. Long, that indeed f
12 procedures are being established for keeping the simulator |
. 13 compatible with any changes that might be made in the plant ;
14 itself, in the control room. |
15 Q Do any of the other Committee members have anythin,g
16 to add4z
17 | (No response.) !
18 Mr. Kelly, what basis do you have to have |
g confidence in the fact that recommendation one of the 'f
20 Committee's original report which concerned training on
21 lessons learned from the TMI-2 accident have in fact been |
‘ 22| incorporated into the current licensed operator training '
23 program? |
B s :: A (Witness Kelly) I observed that several areas
25 have been modified to reflect this. The simulator training '
I |
|
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programs at the B&W simulator for one, the procedural adjust-
ments, in particular the ATOG procedures, which do reflect

the changes, the academic part of the requalification program,

which defines much more in the way cf heat transfer, fluid
flow and thermodynamics of the plant cycle, the addition of
the control room mockup where the ATOG procedures are
demonstrated and taught, these are the areas that I observed

that were changed to reflect this.
Q Dr. Gardner, you interviewed a number of licensed
operators about their views about the training program.
Do you have any reason to believe that the operators that
you interviewed were hand picked by GPU management?
A (Witness Gardner) No. - J
Q D; you have any reason to believe that there
were any operators who were shielded from the committee?
A No.

Q I would ask the other committee members who

spoke with the operators to answer the same questions.

Mr. Kelly?
A (Witness Kelly) I would answer no tc both of
those.
A (Witness Christensen) I would answer no to

both questions.
A (Witness Uhrig) No to both guestions.

A (Witness Kimel) No to both cquestions.
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Q Dr. Gardner, do you believe, and if so, could
you explain why whether you would be able to tell whether
an operator is telling you honestly what his views are about
the training program as opposed to just giving you a line
because of who you are and why you are talking to him?

A (Witness Gardner) Yes, there are various ways |
of identifying whether or not a person is telling the truth.

Most of those come from prior experience having done similar

kinds of interviews.
In this particular case, I think we had an |
additicnal element that gave us more confidence that these
responses weré reflecting the actual opinions of the
operators, and that is that there were two of ui doing the |
interviewing. One person would ask gquestions and the second
would sit back and listen and would then be in a position
if that person who also was an experienced interviewer obser -2d
any kind of behavior or anything at all that would indicate
evasion would come forth with a follow-up guestion.

And being in a position to utilize two people

with one following up on the other and one sitting back
watching and listening as to what was going on, I think we
were in a better than usual position to identify whether or
not we were being given material that was either irrelevant
or falsfied. ;

Q Mr. Kelly, I believe that you stated during your
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s 1 prior testimony that you observed B&W simulator instructors
2 teaching operations personnel from the Crystal River facility |
3 while you were at the simulator. |
' 4 In what way, if any, were your observations
5 relevant to your participation in the work of the OARP
6 Committee?
7 A (Witness Kelly) Well, I determined to observe |
8 these instructors in the performance of casualty drills for |
9 the Crystal River operators because I wanted to see how |
10 the instructors actually directed the operation and monitored ;
" the responses of the operators, and I felt this was relevant
12 to the testimony here because the TMI operators also undergo ‘
" .13 similar drills with the same instructors. :
. 14 Q Dr. Gardner, I believe in response to questions }

15 from Mr. Jordan you said that you reviewed the RO and SRO
16 requalification examinations using the matrix ihiat has been
17 developed by Mr. Leonard of the GPU organization.

12 Did you review any cther examinations using

19 this matrix?

20 A (Witness Gardner) I reviewed the requalification |

7 examinations, these were the latest ones, with Mr. Kelly. |
. 22 The two of us reviewed those together, he for content and ‘

22 I to see whether or not the examinations did focus on

24 memory, which was one of the concerns. And we used that

Ace-Feders! Reporters, inc. |
25 matrix. That matrix had been applied by the staff, GPU
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staff and we looked at the items, the examinations themselves

and the way the items had been classified.

Q Do you know if you looked at any replacement
examinations?
A I am not certain about that. I think we did.

You might address that to Mr. Kelly since we did this

together.

A (Witness Kelly) I don't believe there were
replacement examinations. I think they were the requalifica-

tion e:.aminations.
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Q Mr. Kelly , you commented, in response to a
guestion from Mr. Jordan, I believe you said yo- didn't draw
any conclusions about instructors whose classes you did not
sit in on. I take it .= does that mean you do not rely on
the views of any of your peers on the Committee, if they sat
in on the classes of other instructors?

A (Witness Kelly) No, it does not.

Q Dr. Kimel and Dr. Uhrig, I think this question
can be addressed by both of you. Have you had any discussions
with GPU Nuclear management about the selection of Dr. Long
to the position of Vice President, Nuclear Assurance, and if
S0, can you describe those discussions?

A ‘(Witness Uhrig) Dr. Kimel and I both met with

Mr. Phillip Clark, who is President of GPU Nuclear, and

{

discussed extensively the process that was used in the selection

of Dr. Long.

We discussed the various candidates. Mr. Clark
described the various candidate's positions; some inside the
Company, some cutside the Company, and in general described
the process that ne and GPU Nuclear went through in the
selection. And it was their conclusion that Dr. Long was the
best qualified person for the position.

That was November 8th that we met.

Q Do you have anything to add, Dr. Kimel?

A (Witness Kimel) Pardon?
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Q I asked if you had anything to add to that?
A No, that is accurate.
Q All right. Mr. Kelly, in response to UCS, you

state that prior to the issuance of the special report, you

did not review the licensed operator training program

descriptions.

In connection with your review of the examinations

that you conducted, did you review any program desc+-iptions?
A (Witness Kelly) Yes, I did review for that purpose, |

the scope and content of the requalification program. |
Q Mr. Kelly, Mr. Jordan asked you some gquestions

about your review of the license exams, GPU licensed operator

exams, and in particular whether you considered the substance

of the questions and answers at all in your review.

I would like to ask you whether you gave any
consideration to the technical content of the examination
guestions and answers when you reviewed those exams,

A Yes, I did. I gave consideration to the technical
content. First looking at the scope of the questions that
were asked in each category; were these appropriate, were
these appropriate technical questions in particular.

But in addition, as far as the answers are
concerned, a raview of most of the answers that were generic
in nature I have seen many times, and could recognize
immediately that these were the match to the question, and that

|
|

|
{



the gquestion elicited such an answer.
When it came to the details of a set point, I had
a good idea that it was in the rigbt ball park. If it was
17 percent when it was really 20 percent, that I did not
research. But it was close.
Q And, Mr. Kelly, I take it from your background

that your business, if you will, is reviewing lic "sed

operator exams that are written by various utilities around
the country, is that right?

A That is right. And in addition to the review, I
would say if you look at that sphere of our business as

a hundred percent, fifty percent of it is review, but the

other fifty percent is actual preparation, in which I do a
great part of myself.

Q Dr. Uhrig, do you know whether the self-evaluation

report was reviewed by the OARP Committee -- let me clarify.

Do you krow whether the self-evaluation report prepared by
GPU and submitted to IMPC for purposes of obtaining
accreditation of their licensed operator training program was
reviewed by the Committee prior to the issuance of their
special report?

MR. JORDAN: I object. I am having a problem
-- to be honest I don't know whether my objection is valid.
I have a problem that the direct and cross examination was

some time ago, and I don't recall each of these.
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They are prefaced by Mr. Jordan asked you this,

or something of this nature. I assume that is the case. But

I don't recall cross examination that got to this particular
point.

JUDGE SMITH: I was hoping that this would not
come up, because it has been a lcng time, and I don't recall
either.

MS. BAUSER: I know there was a lot of discussion
about job task analysis in IMPO, and what the Committee knew
and didn't know, but that is as good as I can do here.

MR. JORDAN: I am concerned that there became some
interest in this particular subject as a result of the Staff's
testimony,- but that doesn't make it valid to .address it in this
testimony unless, in fact, it was within the scope of the
cross examination, to wliich this is redirect, and it is really
up to counsel to establish that it is, I think.

JUDGE SMITH: You will accept that, that that
is the purpose of your questions. Now, to postpone redirect,
and it is not to be predicated upon any intervening testimony
by other witnesses.

MS. BAUSER: This was a coincidence. I know what
Mr. Jordan is talking about, but I had written this before the
most recent fifteen minutes ago, when there was mention of
self-evaluation.

JUDGE SMITH: There certainly is not any thought
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that you are taking advantage of an opportunity. Your
simple representation is more than enough.

MS. BAUSER: Let me make sure that I am not
misrepresenting .iyself. I can't remember whether the self-
evaluation report came up, but what did come up was their
familiarity with the Company's IMPO process, and that is how

they are familar.

That is the document that reflects that
familiarity.

JUDGE SMITH: 1Is your objection still pending?

MR. JORDAN: I am right now trying to recall. I
recall Dr. Kimel talkihg about not remaining on the IMPO Board
as a result of his work. il

I can't say that my own memory satisfies me that !
it was within the scope.

MS. BAUSER: I believe Dr. Kimel was asked questions
about his knowledge about job task analysis. That is what my
note has based on December 20, and I am not sure who was
cross examining at that time.

JUDGE SMITH: 1If this were asked when they reconsti-
tute themselves in rebuttal, you would not have any objection.

MR. JORDAN: Except that the rebuttal testimony
has been filed.

JUDGE SMITH: Yes, the rebuttal testimony has been

filed for some time, but if you were to -- if they are using
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this -- who raised the question to begin with?

MS. BAUSER: I believe it was Mr. Jordan, because
it was before my notes on TMI start. That is the best I can
do off the top of my head, Judge Smith.

JUDGE SMITH: That is a good question. Let's hear
the answer to it.

WITNESS UHRIG: You say answer it?

JUDGE SMITH: Yes, please.

WITNESS UHRIG: Reference 18 in our special report
is memoranum of May 24, 1984, IMPO self-evaluation report.
This was given to us when we arrived on May 30th, in that
general time frame, and was available to us.

I have no direct knowledye of when it was suwmitted
to IMPO, but that information was available to us, and we knew
that it was going to IMPO at the time we were preparing this
special report.

BY MS. BAUSER: (Continuing)

Q I would like to ask each of the Committee members
this question: Mr. Jordan asked you a number of questions
about what was the then upcoming Commission meeting, which
I believe you testified prompted your expedited consideration
of the issues that are covered in your special report. And
I also believe you testified that -- did your expedited --
did the purpose of your effort, which I believe you testified

was to allow Commissioners to consider your views prior to
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making a decision on restart, cause you to change the substance
of anything that you would have said in the special report?
A (Witness Uhrig) No.
MR. JORDAN: I object. We got one answer. Change

the substance from what?

MS. BAUSER: Did it influence what you said.

WITNESS UHRIG: No.

WITNESS GARDNER: No.
WITNESS KELLY: No.
WITNESS CHRISTIANSEN: No.
WITNESS KIMEL: No.

MS. BAUSER: I have no more redirect. |
JUDGE SMITH: All right. We are now up for recr¥oss |

on redirect.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. JORDAN:

Q I think I can remember the scope of that. Dr. Uhrig@
with respect to the gquestions you were asked on the issue of ;
consistency of curriculum with the design of the plant, you
testified to the fact that you got some assurances that the
operations plant manual would be updated, there were procedures:
to do so. I think you testified that you had seen the

procedures.

A (Witness Uhrig) No. I was told of the procedures.

|

Q Okay. You did not, however, do a quality assurance
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check to assure that those procedures were working?

A No, I did not.
Q No member of the Committee did, correct?
A They will have to answer for themselves, but not

to the best of my knowledge.
A (Witness Christiansen) I am not sure what we

mean in this context by gquality assurance check.

Q I will be glad to describe it, Dr. Christiansen.
A What was that?

Q I will be glad to explain it for you.

A Please do.

Q Really, I am simply asking whether you checked

the design itself against the curriculum tdo assure that th;
cu¥ricu1um did, indeed, reflect the design.

A May I describe what I observed. I believe it is
relevant. I am not -~

Q Go ahead.

A What I observed over at the B&W simulator center

at Lynchburg, I observed both lectures, and operation on the

simulatar. And it turned out during the lecture, Mr. Knoll,

who is the shift supervisor who accompanied these two

individuals, noted one discrepancy in the presentation, which

he promptly called to the attention of the instructor.

It t wned out that discrepancy had only been made

-- a change had been made at the Island two or three days
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before and had not reached Lynchburg yet, which impressed
me how sensitive the system was to change.

Here was something that had changed in the control
room. That is why I was wondering if it was relevant to
curriculum, and I think it is, and it was immediately caught

and introduced into the lecture.

Q And that was the only example of that sort that
you saw?
A Yes, sir, it is.

JUDGE SMITH: Your question, I thought, was
directed to whether the Committee applied any assurance
its curriculum represented the -- reflected the design, and
his answer 'was whether the staff at the plant --

MR. JORDAN: I think his -- I will relate the
answers as I understand them, and Pr. Christiansen may
disagree with me if I am wrong, but as I understand his
testimony he did not do such a comparison. I think that
was his negative answer to my question originally.

But then in the ensuing discussion, it turned out
that he did witness this particular event, in which he saw
a Staff member update the curriculum. Am I correct in my
characterizing of it, Dr. Christiansen?

A Yes, sir, you are.
MR, JORDAN: Does that satisfy Your Honor?

JUDGE SMITH: Yes.
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BY MR. JORDAN: (Continuing)
Q Dr. Gardner, you testified just a moment ago
to the guestion of whether you can tell whether someone was
honestly relating his views to you or not. And it wouldn't

surprise me the methodology you described would certainly

be of assistance in determining the guestion of honesty.
My question to you is isn't it -- in a situation

where you are interviewing people to determine attitudes,

it is not at all unlikely if your expression of the reason
that you are there, to determine the attitudes, may have an ;
effect on the attitude, as expressed. l
The person is being honest, but the attitude e

may not be what otherwise would have been expressed had it |
-- had the individual simply been speaking to sumeone he viewed
as a questioner, with no other identification. Is that right? |

A (Witness Gardner) That is éntirely possible.

Q So to the extent that that happened, you may well
not have caught any -- that kind of change of attitude?

A That is possible. I“do not believe it happened, but
it is possible.

Q Mr. Kelly, you testified -- getting back to an
issue we were discussing a moment ago about =-- actually we
weren't quite discussing that. This was with respect to the

conclusion -- I believe it was Conclusion No. 1 in the

special report. I am sorry, I may -- that reference may be
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wrong, but the testimony you were giving related to observing
areas where various as I understand it, procedures, other
matters had been updated to reflect various changes of which
you were aware. You know what I am referring to?

A (Witness Kelly) Yes.

Q And you gave a number of examples. Is it accurate
that these are updates that youtrecognized as you went through
the work you were doing, and thus the fact that you recognized
these updates leads you to your conclusion expressed earlier.

A Yes, that is true.

MR. JORDAN: That is all I have.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Mr. Jordan, with respect to that
last queﬁtion about updates, you elicited from the witness
that these were recognized, and were you contrasting that with
some other source of updates he might be familiar with?

By implication, that is?

MR. JORDAN: I wouldn't put it that way. Some
other source of updates, no.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Updates spmebody may have told
him about, rather than his having observed and identified on
his own.

MR. JORDAN: No. I would say with respect to that

-=- I would be glad to explain what I was getting after if you

kike, without the witnesses in the room.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: That is all right.
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JUDGE SMITH: Do you have any questions?

MS. DOROSHOW: I am not in any position to question

these witnesses.
JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Au?

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. AU:

Q Mr. Kelly, you were with Dr. Gardner in some of

these interviews when you assessed attitudes? '

A (Witness Kelly) Yes, I was.
Q Did you find any instances of operators who were
not totally candid with you?
A No, I did not. ‘
Q . So you believe that everyone you interviewed was |

totally forthright?

A Yes, I believe that.
MR. AU: Okay. I don't have anything else.
MS. WAGNER: The Staff has no questions.

JUDGE SMITH: Do you have -- that concludes the

direct testimony phase, and we are, therefore, ready for the

rebuttal.
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$#18-1 SueT 1 MS. BAUSER: Judge Smith, could we just break

Z2|| for one minute? I need to collect the right material.

3 JUDGE SMITH: Sure.
" B (Pause.)
5 MS. BAUSER: I failed to ask a couple of

6| questions. I would appreciate the Board and parties' indul-

7|| gence.

8 JUDGE SMITH: Okay.

9 REDIRECT EXAMINATION i

10 BY MS. BAUSER: i
INDEXX 1 Q Mr. Jordan and the Commonwealth I believe asked

12| the Committee several questions about the RHR Report which
. 13|| were addressed to Dr. Gardner and Mr. Kelly.

14 Dr. Gardner, do you think that the RHR Report

15| served a useful purpose? And, if so, could you describe

16 | what that purpose was, please?

17 A (Witness Gardner) I think it served several 1

18 | useful purposes. In the first place, management was attempt-

19 ing to determine what the gripes were essentially among the

20 || staff. This occurred after the dramatic situation of the

21 || hearing of the cheating. i
. 22 And I think that it served a very useful purpose

23| in making explicit what the concerns were, both actual concerns

24 || and perceived concerns, so that steps could be taken to
Ace-Federsl Reporters, Inc. l
|

25 alleviate that.
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The second value that I think it had was that
there were really four data points in time related to some
of the fraud issues that were raised by that, including morale,
including the attitude toward training. And of those four,
if one wished to look historically at the particular develop-
ment, as it has been stated that one of the major interests
in looking at attitudes is change over time, that the four
data points would be the data that we collected; that is,
this current Committee, which is the most recent; the data
collected by the NRC Staff, and which was reported to this
group, including the material that Ms. Morisseau had presented.

Prior to that was the original information, the
RHR Reportf I'm sorry. The RHR Report and then prior to that
would have been the data that we collected during the original
OARP Study back in '79 and '80.

So I think there are advantages for anyone who
wishes to look at changes in attitude on some of these

variables. These are four data points that would be worth

considering.

Q Do you know whether GPU Nuclear responded to the
RHR Report?

A Yes, I do.

Q Do you have an opinion as to the adequacy of that
response?

A Yes. I think it was a rather full response. 1
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#18-3-SueT || examined that report and noticed that the majority of the

2| issues that were raised by RHR had been considered, and the

3 || majority of those, to alleviate those, steps had been taken.
. B Q Dr. Gardner, do you believe that your initial
5|| Special Report suffered by your not having seen the RHR Report

6|l prior to its issuance?

7 .\ No, I do not.
8 Q Why is that?
9 A The task that we assumed we were asked to perform !

10|l was to look at the current program to evaluate, or at least to
1l 1look at the quality. In particular, we were interested in
12}l 100king at the changes that had taken place and the extent to

. - 13|l which the recommendations that we had proposed back in 1979 in |°

4|l our original report had been followed. '
15 And we, of course, were interested in gquestions
16 || about the attitude of the operators towards training and

17| morale in general. And our concern was, what is the situation

l.. at the present time, not what it was two years ago. i

" MS. BAUSER: Now, I have no more questions. ;
|
20 MR. JCRDAN: I have none. j
21 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Au, do you have any questions?
|
& 2| MR. AU: I do. |
|
23 RECROSS EXAMINATION |
i
% BY MR. AU: |
Ace-Federal Reporters, inc. {
INDEXXX 2 Q Dr. Gardner, when did you obtain the GPU response |
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to the RHR Report?

A I think I heard you, but could you speak just a

little louder?

Q Yes,

A I'm hard of hearing in this ear.

Q When did you obtain the GPU response to the RHR
Report?

A My recollection is that I obtained that about

the same time I was given the report, which would have been
around the first part of October I believe.

Q So you didn't know how the Company responded to
the report until October?

A That's right.

Q In the May/June time period when you had the first

session with the Company, did the Company explain why it

commissioned the report?

A Did the Company explain what again?
Q Why it commissioned the report?
A If I understand the question correctly, you are

asking me, number one, do I understand why the Company com=-
missioned the report; and, then I think you are adding to that
a time frame; is that correct?

Q No. I'm just stating as of that time frame,
May/June of 1984, did the Company explain to you why it

commissioned the report?
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ME. BAUSER: 1Is this the Special Report you
are talking about?
MR. AU: No, the RHR Report.
WITNESS GARDNER: I don't remember exactly when

I obtained that information. I did get that kind of informa-

tion and I understand I think rather well why they commissioned

it, but exactly when I obtained that information I just don't

remember.
BY MR. AU: (Continuing)
Q Do any of the other members of the panel recall?
A (Witness Uhrig) I don't recall any conversation

about why that report was commissioned in the time frame of
ﬁay or June. |
Q No one else has any recollection?
A (Witness Christenson) I have none.
MR. AU: Okay. Thank you.
RECROSS EXAMINATION
BY MS. WAGNER:
Q Dr. Gardner, would you say that the data in the
RHR Report then is of no use to you in evaluating the current
attitude of TMI-1 operators?
2 (Witness Gardner) I would say it has minimum
value, that it has the kind of value that I explained a moment
ago as being one of four data points over a time period.

Q Dr. Gardner, have you had the opportunity to
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review Supplement 4 to NUREG 0680? You have mentioned
was one of four data points as well.

A Again, I'm having difficulty hearing, but
think you asked me did I have an opportunity to review
Supplement 4; was that correct?

Q That is my question.

A Yes, I did.

Q Do you believe that document, the data in that
document is of no use to you in evaluating the current attitude
of TMI-1l operators?

A No. I think it has the same value that I
indicated about RHR.

As a data point?
Pardon?
As one of four data points?

A As one of four data points, right.

Q Would you have then liked to have read RHR and
Supplement 4 in doing your own review, the Committee's review?

A I'm always interested in reading as much
literature as I can about any topic in which I am investigating.
But it's a matter sometimes of making a decision based on

the amount of time available as to how I'm going to select

| the particular data, or the marticular literature, that I do

read.

I have to make a selection.
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$8-7-SueT 1 Q Did you make a determinatinn that you can recall

2 || not to review Supplement 4?

3 A No. I don't recall doing that.

‘ 4 Q Did you make a determination as far as you can
S{l recall not to review RHR?
6 A No. I do not recall that, that I made such a

7|| decision not to review it.

8 Q I guess I would ask the same questions of the |
9| remaining -- of the other members of the panel.
10 Did you gentlemen make, or recall making, a i

1| determination not to review RHR or Supplement 47?

12 A (Witness Uhrig) No.
‘ 13 (Witness Christensen) No. ‘
14 _ (Witness Kelly) No. |
15 (Witness Kimel) No. |
16 MS. WAGNER: I have no further questions. :'
‘7h JUDGE SMITH: All right. We are finished with |
8| girect. Now I suggest that we continue on for some time
" I this evening and start with your rebuttal.
20 MS. BAUSER: Yes, sir.
21 DIRECT REBUTTAL EXAMINATION |
(3 2 BY MS. BAUSER:
INDEXX 23 Q Gentlemen, I draw your attention to a document |
. :: that is dated November 28, 1984 and entitled, "Rebuttal 'restimoniy
» of the Reconstituted OARP Committee" which consists of eighteen

I
v
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pages. Dr. Uhrig, does this document represent testimony
prepared by the Reconstituted OARP Committee or under its
supervision for this proceeding?

Did you hear my question?

A (Witness Uhrig) 1I'm sorry.

Q Does this document represent the Committee's
rebuttal testimony prepared by the Committee or under its
supervision in this proceeding?

A Yes.

Q Do you have any, Dr. Uhrig, as Chairman of the
Committee, corrections to make to the rebuttal testimony?

A No, I do not.

Q I would ask each of the Committee members
affirm that the rebuttal testimony is true and correct
the best of their knowledge.

A (Witness Gardner) It is.

(Witness Kelly) It is.

(Witness Christensen) It is.

(Witness Uhrig) It is.

(Witness Kimel) It is.

MS. BAUSER: Mr. Cnairman, I would move that the

rebuttal testimony of the Reconstituted OARP Committee be

| admitted into evidence and be physically incorporated into

| the record as if read.

JUDGE SMITH: Are there objections?
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MR. JORDAN: Mr. Chairman, I do have some

| objections on the ground of improper rebuttal. I think I

can identify them fairly quickly.

The first one is on Page 8, Question and Answer
10. You can see from Question 9 above that the issue relates
to the attitudes communicated by instructors and students.

This, by the way, is rebuttal to the Staff's
testimony at this point.

The preious question is, were the classes
monitored and so on. Yes. Question and Answer 10 does not
get to the methodology. They get to the substance.

Staff did not address that question in its
testimony. It is improper rebuttal to go outside the scope
of the testimony given by the Staff itself.

I can go through and identify each of the rest
and essentially the same problem.

The next matter is --

JUDGE SMITH: Wait a minute. Did the Staff
suggest that they had failed to observe -- moni-or and observe

attitudes communicated by instructors and students?

MR. JORDAN: I think the Staff can speak better

| to exactly what they said. I think they raised gquestions as

to whether the classes were done -- the observations and so

'on == I think the way I read the question, whether they had

'done it ali. And certainly as to whether it was done adequately,
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They did not raise the question as to whether,

as to what the conclusions were. I'm drawing a distinction

now between the substance of -- you can't tell from Question
and Answer 10 whether they did an adequate job of the review.
All you get from this is the conclusion that they reached.

JUDGE SMITH: Okezy. So you have no quarrel
with Q-9 and A-9?

MR. JORDAN: No, that's true. I do not.

MS. BAUSER: Well, as a legal matter, I'm un-
certain but it was not my impression when you prefile rebuttal
testimony in a time frame like this that we are restricted in
our rebuttal testimony to the Staff's definition of the scope
of the proceeding, which was -- maybe I.made a jump here.

JUDGE SMITH: That's all right. Go ahead and
finish.

MS. BAUSER: The Staff didn't ask the obvious
follow-on question because their testimony is focused on
methodology, and I understc:d that that's the nature of Mr.
Jordan's objection.

We do not have the same interpretation as the
Staff of the scope of the remanded proceeding, as is obvious

from our testimony. And we are coacerned about the inferences

which were apparently not clear from our previous testimony.

“ So I don't see how Mr, Jordan has any notice

that would be drawn from the Staff's statement about methodology
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objection or any objection other than the fact that there

may have been an ambiguity in the record before and he doesn't

want it cleared up.

MR. JORDAN: That could easily be, but I don't
know that that's the case.

(Laughter.)

No. I think the question of what the Staff's
view of the scope of the hearing is is irrelevant in the
context that we are talking about now. The question here is
whether this is proper rebuttal.

The scope of rebuttal is not determined by the
scope of the hearing. 1It's determined by the scope of the
testimony tha£ it seeks to rebut.

And the testimony that.this testimony seeks to
rebut addressed solely methodology. It did not address

substance. Staff made no claim, for example, that the

attitudes that were found were somehow negative. If they had,

then that would be an appropriate rebuttal. To the extent
the staff made a claim of inadequate monitoring or of no
monitoring, which the rebuttal is, but we did monitor.

Now if they wanted to expand in the rebuttal to
the effect that we did terrific monitoring because we did
A, B and C, that would be rebuttal within the scope. But
that's not what they did. They put in the attitudes them-

selves and that's without the scope.
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$#18-12-SueT MS. WAGNER: The Staff agrees that this is
| outside the scope ol the Staff testimony. And I also agree

that whether we agree on the scope of the issue remanded is

' not particularly pertinent.

But the Staff has no objection to this evidence
coming in.

JUDGE SMITH: 1I'm inclined to agree with Mr.
Jordan and Ms. Wagner that that's correct. However, I would
be willing to bet that had they stopped with A-9 and not gone
to Q-10 and A-10, Mr. Jordan would have asked the question.

(Laughter.)

MR. JORDAN: Except to the extent that I get
carried away which I hope doesn't happen often, I'm not one
to ask a question, especially like that, to which I don't
know the answer.

(Laughter.)

Besides I knew the answer because they have already
testified to that., I don't want them to have another shot.

JUDGE SMITH: I guess I didn't give you enough
credit. Maybe you wouldn't have. I think I might have,

however.

MR. JORDAN: I would have objected.
(Laughter.)
JUDGE SMITH: So that's a motion to strike.

MR. JORDAN: I guess it is, I sup;
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JUDGE SMITH: 1It's not really a --

MR. JORDAN: Since it hasn't Feen admitted,
it's strictly speaking an objection.

JUDGE SMITH: 1It's an objection, yes. Do you

5| have anything more to say on it?

7

I think he is correct and the motion should be
granted.

MS. BAUSER: I guess my only last comment is,

9l 1 don't think that Mr. Jordan is prejudiced by this and I

10

1

think that if there is any guestion in the record as to what

this Committee did and what they found that it should be in

2 the record.

" 13
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JUDGE SMITH: Boy, if we had followed that rule
we --

(Laughter.)

You have complained often about lack of notice
and failure to follow the procedures. I mean, that Question
Iand Answer is twenty-eight days late.

(Ms. Bauser and Mr. Blake are conferring.)

You have no further arguments?

MS. BAUSER: No, sir.

JUDGE SMITH: All right. The objection is
sustained. The Answer to Question 10, the question and
answer -- Q-10 and A-10 should be deleted from the copy bound

in. It should be deleted in a legible -- so that the original
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guestion and answer remains legible as rejected evidence.

MR. JORDAN: The next objection is to Page 11,
Question and Answer 17, not to the guestion.

I had some difficulty separating the two out but
I basically objert to everything after the second sentence --
well, assuming the word "No" is a sentence, it would be after

the third sentence. Everything beginning, "Neither of these

individuals nor any other Committee member saw any evidence..."

et cetera.

Again, that sentence in particular does not

-

i

—

relate to methodology. It relates to the substantive determina-

tion that they made.

The same is true of the remainder, although I
have to say that it is most clear with respect to the follow-
ing two sentences. I will lay this out and then go over it.

At the bottom of Page 11 a sentence begins,

"Classroom instruction...” in which the statement is made

that their classes were certainly not drill sessions but rather

were conducted, and so on. Again, that's not methodology.
The methodology was that they went and watched
the class. That is a conclusion outside the scope.
JUDGE SMITH: Well, can't the argument be made,
however, that the Staff's people, in addressing methodology,
intended that they do more than just go and watch a class.

Once they are there they observe what is happening and analyze

|

i
|
|
|
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it and pay attentior to it and learn from it.

MR. JORDAN: I think if they said: We went to
the‘clase and in excruciating detail talked about what they
did to observe the class, and that they observed, for example,
the teaching aids gquestion we got into, we watched every
teaching aids that everybody used, and we watched whether the
instructor turned his back on the class at the wrong time =--
and I don't know what you watch -- those are methodological
points.

These are not. This is a statement. The
classes attended were not drill sessions. Well, that's a
conclusion based on the methodology, not the methodology
itselé.

And again I think the rest falls within it, but
particularly the last sentence: In summary, the Committee
believes numerous indicators suggest there is not an
inappropriate encouragement of memorization in lieu of
enhancing operators' knowledge.

That, of course, is entir:ly substance and is
not at all methodology.

MS. BAUSER: 1 just want to understand, are you
saying from the -- after the second sentence to the end?

I want to understand what you are --
MR. JORDAN: What I say is this. The word "No"

and the next two sentences, I accept, they are clearly within




$#18-16-SueT 1
2

3

L ‘

10
"
12
.° 13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20

21

23

24

Ace-Feders! Reporters, Inc.

33,308

acceptable rebuttal. The rest of it seems to me a package
that it's difficult to separate cut. The best that I could
do to try to separate it cut was, clearly I could identify
the three sentences that I have identified as unguestionably
improper, zlthough it does seem such a package that the
information that's in there that you really can't separate
it out altogether.

Does that help your understanding?

'MS., BAUSER: If you would indulge me, Mr. Jordan,
just repeat the --

MR. JORDAN: Yes.

MS. BAUSER: -~ three deletions that you would
like to see.

MR. JORDAN: Well, I want to see a deletion
beginning with the word "Neither" to the end. However, and
my argument is that I can identify three sentences that are
particularly clearly problematic.

The sentence beginning with the word "Neither"
which is the third full sentence of the Answer, the sentence
beginning with the terms, the words "Classroom instruction"
at the bottom of Page 11, and the sentence beginning, "In
summary"” which is the concluding sentence.

Now, to take another example, there is a sentence
there that states, "The BPTS is uniquely suited to teaching

basic principles, i.e., understanding the fundamentals of
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PWR operation." I think that is clearly a statement of
a -- a substantive conclusion. And the methodology I suppose
that they would have used is to observe the BPTS and its
use and its characteristics and whatever to give you that
conclusion.

In fact, the more I read the sentences I haven't
identified the more they fall outside the scope.

MS. WAGNER: Once again, the Staff agrees with
Mr. Jordan as to what sentences in this particular answer
fall outside the scope of the Staff's testimony.

But, once again we have no objection to the
admission of this testimony. We would like to hear what
the OARP Committ.e has to say on the subject.

JUDGE WOLFE: Because why, Ms. Wagner?

MS. WAGNER: We would be interested in hearing
what the OARP Committee has to say on the subject. But we

do have to agree with Mr. Jordan.
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Sim 19-1 ‘I JUDGE SMITH: Ms. Bauser?
2 MS. BAUSER: I don't have anything to add to
3 my comments.
, 4 JUDGE SMITH: So your argument would be no

5 differert than it was before?

6 MS. BAUSER: Yes, sir. The intention here was
7 simply to clarify any uncertainty in part because sometimes
2 when the committee did do something there was criticism |
9 from the staff as to how they did it or whether they did it : ‘
10 enough and that sort of thing. ;
1 I do understand Mr. Jordan's concern. I think
12 a lot of this actually in fact has been testified to in |
13 part . i
. 14 v JUDGE SMITH: Well, that may be, but since 1
15 your present justification is rebuttal to the staff's
i3 written direct testimony, I think you are stuck with that,
17 unless you can actually point out something in the staff's
'y testimony which they have gone beyond the methodology.
19 I agree in principle with the objection, but
20 I am still confused about which -- that was a very complicated
21 discussion. To me, I read all of those beginning with
‘ 22 “ "Neither" to the end as being outside, but then there was |
23 a discussion and --- |

24 MR. JORDAN: I was perhaps giving away too




1 (Laughter.)

I do read all of that as being outside.
(Board conferring.)

JUDGE SMITH: I might say that this is your

right and this type of thing is certainly essential to ary

well organized complex hearing. I somewhat share Ms. Wagner's

viewpoint, however, in that these committees' actual

reactions would be productive in the record, but who can
gainsay your argument here. I mean you are absolutely
correct.

MS. BAUSER: The only 1 guess point that I

would like to make is the sentence biginning with "ATOG

procedures"” which talks about ATOG and then the following

one with BPT. I am simply not sure, Judge Smith, whether
it was clear before now that that was something looked
at by the Committee.

JUDGE SMITH: All right. This is the point.

If you want to make the testimony read that a class of
19
instruction was attended by the members to determine whether
20 » .
there it was a drill session or a discussion format designed

21
to enhance understanding, that would be fine. Bu% don't

22
leave out the conclusion, if that is what you were tiring

23
to do.

24

Ace-Federsi Reporters, Inc I can see that it would be irresistable writing
25

| this rebuttal testimony to talk about them going there and




not telling the good things that they saw.

(Laughter.)

What I recommend that you do is we won't bind
in this testimony tonight. And then overnight you conform
the testimony to the rationale of our rulings and debates
so that you can capture the things that they did but not

the conclusions that they drew from what they did.

MS. BAUSER: Yes, sir. I think that that is

prcbably very doable, ard I think what I will do is I

will in p>n go through a clean copy and then provide that

to all the parties in the morning. And I will try to g2t

it to Mr. Jordan early so he has ‘a chance to see it before

we begin.

MR. JORDAN: Well, I can identify the rest of
them now.

JUDGE SMITH: Since the principal has been
established, why don't you just work it out off the record.
I think you understand what our rulings are and I think
we can save a lot of time.

MR. JORDAN: That is fine with me.

JUDGE SMITH: All right.

I think it is probably time to adjourn. 8So let's

adjourn. But the one thing we want to leave open, however,

2 ||
Ace-Federsi Reporters, inc. || is what time we meet tomorrow.
25 ||

(Discussion off the record.)
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§im 19-4 , MR. GOLDBERG: Before we go off the record,

2 I have one thing.
3 JUDGE SMITH: All right.

’ - MR. GOLDBERG: I can now report back on the
L] staff's position on TMIA's request that a particular
6 interview of Mr. Plumlee be added to the Joint Mailgram
7 Exhibit.
8 I have reviewed the interview of Mr. Plumlee,
9 which TMIA would add to the Joint Mailgram Exhibit as Item
10 145, and I don't have any objection to that being added,
N provided that in addition the following interviews are added
'2u on the same point for which TMIA would have this exhibit
1Bl. added.

. 14 JUDGE SMITH: Well, all right. Mr. Goldberg,
15 are you raising this right now for the first time or have
16 you run it through Ms. Doroshaw?
17 MR. GOLDBERG: I received this information

18 while the hearing was ongoing just a little while ago and

19 so I have not discussed it with TMIA.

20 JUDGE SMITH: Well, wouldn't it be better
21 if you first brought it to their attention and then tomorrow
‘ 22 perhaps there can be a stipulation.
23 MR. GOLDBERG: Fine.
24 JUDGE SMITH: All right, we are adjou.sned.
Ace-Feders! Reporters, Inc.
25 (Whereupon, at 5:30 p.m., the hearing adjourned,

to reconvene at 9:00 a.m., Friday, January 11, 1985.)
* * & & % *
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